

# eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

User's Guide for Buyers



Information Technology Services

Version 1.2

Last Updated: 01/10/2014

# **Table of Contents**

Table of Contents
Introduction
Chapter 1: eProcurement and Georgia <i>FIRST</i> Marketplace Overview7
What is eProcurement?
What is the Georgia <i>FIRST</i> Marketplace?7
Types of Requisitions7
Benefits of ePro and the GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace8
Types of Roles Involved
Role Setup9
Process Flow11
How does PSFIN pass along user information to Georgia <i>FIRST</i> Marketplace?11
Procure-to-Pay Process Flow13
Chapter 2: Vendors
GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace Vendors14
How to Use Catalog Vendors14
Chapter 3: eProcurement Approvals16
How Do Approvals Work?16
Approval Stages16
Approver's Worklist20
Chapter 4: Approving and Denying Requisitions21
Retrieving Your Worklist21
Reviewing Your Worklist
Ad Hoc Approvers
Requisition Push Back
Chapter 5: Using the Manage Requisitions Page
Managing Requisitions
How To: Manage Requisitions43
Available Actions to Take on the Manage Requisitions Page43

eProcurement and Georgia *FIRST* MarketplaceBuyers User Guide - v1.2© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.01/10/2014

Editing a Requisition	44
How To: Edit a Requisition	45
Delete a Requisition Line	46
How To: Delete a Requisition Line	46
Canceling a Requisition	48
How To: Cancel a Requisition	48
Chapter 6: Budget Checking Requisitions	49
What is Budget Checking?	49
Budget Checking Requisitions	50
Manual Budget Checking	50
Batch Budget Checking	53
How To: Run Batch Budget Checking on Requisitions	54
Reviewing Budget Check Exceptions	56
Budget Checking Errors	61
Chapter 7: Sourcing Requisitions into Purchase Orders	63
Sourcing of Georgia FIRST Marketplace Requisitions	63
Sourcing of Special Request Requisitions	63
Expediting Requisitions	64
How To: Expedite Requisitions	65
Review Expedite Results through the Sourcing Workbench	67
How To: Use the Sourcing Workbench to Review Expedite Requisitions Results	70
Creating a Purchase Order by Copying a Requisition	72
How To: Create a PO by Copying a Requisition	75
Processing of Purchase Orders Sourced from Special Request Requisition	75
Chapter 8: Additional Requisition Maintenance	76
Purging Staging Tables	76
How To: Purge Staging Tables	78
Closing Requisitions	80
How To: Close Requisitions	84
Requisition Reconciliation Workbench	85

eProcurement and Georgia *FIRST* MarketplaceBuyers User Guide - v1.2© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.01/10/2014

Using the Workbench to Approve Requisitions87
How To: Approve an Open Requisition through the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench
Using the Workbench to Cancel Requisitions89
How To: Cancel Requisitions through the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench90
Using the Workbench to Close Requisitions91
How To: Close Requisitions through the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench
Chapter 9: Receiving Items
Desktop Receiving
How To: Create a Desktop Receipt95
Receiving Through the Purchasing Menu96
How To: Create a Purchasing Receipt99
Receiving an Asset
How To: Create a Purchasing Receipt for an Asset101
Chapter 10: ePro Inquiries, Queries and Reports
Review Requisition Activity103
Review Requisition Accounting Entries108
Review Requisition Document Status110
BOR_REQ_OPEN_AMOUNT_1 Query112
BOR_REQ_OPEN_AMOUNT_2 Query113
BOR_REQ_OPEN_AMOUNT_3 Query113
BOR_REQ_OPEN_AMOUNT_4 Query113
BOR_REQ_OPEN_AMOUNT_ALL Query114
BOR_REQ_OPEN_PREENCS_KK Query114
BOR_REQ_PRE_ENC_AND_REV_1 Query115
BOR_REQ_PRE_ENC_AND_REV_2 Query116
BOR_REQ_PRE_ENC_AND_REV_3 Query116
BOR_REQ_PRE_ENC_AND_PO Query117
PO/Requisition Cross Reference Report (POY1100)118
Requisition Print Report (PORQ010)119
Requisition Budgetary Activity Report (POS8002)120

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Buyers User Guide - v1.2 01/10/2014

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace © 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

# Introduction

This User's Guide is designed for Buyers who will be working with ePro requisitions and sourcing them into purchase orders. There are Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace requisitions, as well as Special Request Requisitions. Each type of requisition requires specific ways of handling them. This guide will detail how to work with both kinds of requisitions.

In this User's Guide, you will find an overview of what the eProcurement module does, as well as what the function of the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace is. You will also learn how to recognize Marketplace vendors, how to approve requisitions assigned to you, and how to process requisitions. You will also learn the primary role that the Buyer plays in the entire process.

Topics covered in this User's Guide:

- Overview of eProcurement and the GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace
- Vendors
- eProcurement Approvals
- Approving and Denying Requisitions
- Using the Manage Requisitions Page
- Budget Checking Requisitions
- Sourcing Requisitions into Purchase Orders
- Additional Requisition Maintenance
- Receiving Items
- ePro Inquiries, Queries and Reports

# Chapter 1: eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace Overview

#### What is eProcurement?

eProcurement (ePro) is a module in PeopleSoft Financials that has a primary function of creating electronic requisitions and routing them for approval. In this PSFIN module, ePro is used to create requisitions for goods and services. A requisition is simply an official request to purchase goods and services.

Previously, you may have used paper requisitions, or some other format, to request an item to be purchased. That hardcopy requisition then had to be routed for approval signatures, and then sent to the Purchasing Office. The Purchasing Office then had to rekey the information into the system to create a Purchase Order to send to the vendor.

With ePro, much of this is completely automated. A requisition is created within ePro and then electronically routed for approval. The approval chain is dependent on the Department charged and item type, among other things. Finally, after the last electronic approval is made, the requisition can be copied into, or sourced into an official Purchase Order that is dispatched to a vendor.

#### What is the GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace?

The Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace takes the use of ePro to another level. The Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace is an online shopping site that is accessed from PeopleSoft Financials. Through this online shopping site, users can shop online for contract items from a variety of state and institution approved vendors. Users can select items by placing them in an online shopping cart. They assign these shopping carts to a designated requester when ready, and the requester then turns their shopping cart into an ePro requisition.

Because users are shopping from approved vendors with contract prices, very little buyer intervention is required. After a requisition that is built from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace is approved, it is designed to be picked up for batch processing that will budget check it, source it into a purchase order, and then dispatch the purchase order. These batch processes are designed to run at different times throughout the day. As a Buyer, you may be responsible for monitoring these batch processes and resolving any errors. In addition, you will still be able to process these requisitions manually if needed.

# **Types of Requisitions**

With the implementation of the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace into the eProcurement module, there are now two types of requisitions: Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace requisitions and Special Request Requisitions.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace Requisitions: Shoppers build these requisitions from items in the Georgia*FIRST* marketplace.
- Special Request Requisitions: Requesters build these requisitions by entering item descriptions directly onto the requisition and are not built from the contractually-approved items in the marketplace.

Within ePro, users will not be able to combine items from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace with items from a Special Request Requisition into one requisition. Each requisition must be completely from the marketplace (CAT) or from a Special Request Requisition (ONL).

### Benefits of ePro and the GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

With this new system of online shopping and electronic requisitioning, you will see some immediate benefits, including:

- Reduction in paper forms routing through different offices
- Online browsing and shopping for items
- Comparison shopping
- You only need one login to shop from multiple vendors
- You can request goods from multiple vendors through one shopping cart
- All items in the Georgia *FIRST* Marketplace are contractually approved items
- Faster routing for approvals
- Ability to save items as 'favorites' in the Georgia FIRST Marketplace
- Automatic batch processing of approved requisitions

# Types of Roles Involved

In order for the ePro and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace functionality to work properly, users are set up with specific roles and responsibilities. They include:

- Shoppers: These users are the ones who select items in the Georgia *FIRST* Marketplace.
- Browsers: Users without any Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace roles assigned will default to a Marketplace Browser. Browsers can view the items, contracts, and prices in the Marketplace but cannot shop or create requisitions.
- Requesters: These users take the shopping carts created by Shoppers and turn them into ePro Requisitions. Requesters can also build their own shopping carts, just like Shoppers.
- Approvers: These users are set up to approve ePro Requisitions.
- Buyers: These users are responsible for ensuring approved requisitions are sourced into a Purchase Order and dispatched to the vendor.
- AP Personnel: The AP office processes the resulting invoice from the vendor.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- ePro Administrator: This user monitors the approval workflow, to make sure requisitions are worked in a timely fashion
- Local Security Administrator: This user is responsible for setting up others users in their appropriate roles.

As a Buyer, you are primarily responsible for ensuring requisitions are budget checked, sourced into Purchase Orders, and then dispatching the Purchase Orders. Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace requisitions should require very little manual intervention, if any, for these processes to happen. Special Request Requisitions may need more interaction, since they are not built from contractually-approved items.

#### Role Setup

In order for PeopleSoft Financials and the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace to know what you can and cannot do in the systems, each role has a specific setup. All setup is accomplished in the PeopleSoft Financials system and transfers to the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace. In this section, we are going to discuss the setup involved. It includes Security Roles, Requester Assignment, and User Preferences.

#### **Security Roles**

Your Local Security Administrator assigns specific security roles to each user. These Security Roles enable you to access certain pages. This is why you may be able to see eProcurement in the menu, but not see Accounts Payable for example.

User Roles	Personalize   Find   View 10   🗖	First	1-50 of 50 🕨 Last
Role Name	Description	<u>Dynamic</u>	
BOR_EP_REQUESTER	ePro Requester		Route Control
SUPERVISOR	[WF] SUPERVISOR		Route Control
BOR_EP_ADMIN	[WF] Approval Prcs Dfn-Role		Route Control
BOR_PT_WORKFLOW_ADMIN	Workflow Admin		Route Control
BOR_FN_TREE_VIEW	Tree Manager Viewer		Route Control
ReportSuperUser	Report Super User		Route Control
BOR_FN_ADMIN_REPORTING	Report Mgr-Admin/Archive		Route Control
ReportDistAdmin	Report Distribution Admin		Route Control
BOR_PT_QRY_PUBLIC	Query Create Public		Route Control
ProcessSchedulerAdmin	Process Scheduler Admin		Route Control
BOR_SEC_IB	Integration Broker Monitoring		Route Control
BOR_FN_ALLPAGES	Finance All Pages		Route Control
BOR_FN_CONFIG_SETUP	Fin Setup/Config		Route Control
BOR PeopleSoft User	FN Base PeopleSoft User		Route Control
BOR ORY 21000	Campus enerife query recorde		Route Control

#### **Buyer Assignment**

To perform actions related to Purchase Orders, you must be set up as a "Buyer" in the system. Someone such as your Local Security Administrator or ePro Administrator will create you as a "Buyer". It is through this Buyer Setup that the following Defaults are set:

ORACLE								
Favorites Main Menu > Set Up Financials/Supply Chain > Product Related > Procurement Options > Purchasing > Buyer Setup								
Buyer Setup Dash	board							
<u></u>								-
Buyer:	sparker		P	arker,S	helly R			
Department SetID:	54000 🔍	Department:		Q	*Status:	Active	•	
ShipTo SetID:	54000 🔍	Ship To:	RECEIVING	Q	Default	PO Status		
Location Set ID:	54000 🔍	Location:	PO_MAIN	Q	© Ope	en		
PO Origin SetID:	SHARE Q	Origin:	ONL	Q	Per	nding Appro	val/Approved	
Phone:	678/839-6398	3						
Fax:	678/839-6381	1						
Save 🔍 Return								
Buyer Setup   Dashboa	rd							

#### **User Preferences**

In addition to being created or setup as a Buyer in the system, that buyer must have their user preferences established prior to creating requisition. Through the User Preferences, allowable purchase order and requisition actions are set up, such as canceling or closing a requisition and/or purchase order. In addition, it is through the User Preferences that you are given the permission to work additional requisitions and purchase orders for other requesters and buyers.

ORACLE							
Favorites Main Menu > Set Up	Financials/Supply Chain > Commo	n Definiti	ons > User I	Preferences	> Define U	ser Preferen	ces
Purchase Order Authorizations							
User: CINDYM	Cindy McCard						
Allowed Purchase Order Actio	ns						
	Can Work Approved PO's						
Cancel	Full Authority for All Buyers	5					
✓ Delete							
Close	Rebate ID Security Control:	View C	nly	•			
						-	
Buyers User Authorization			<u>Personalize</u>	Find View A	I 🖉 I 🛄	First 🗹 1 of	1 본 Last
Buyers User Authorized For	Description	Add	<u>Update</u>	Cancel	<u>Delete</u>	Close	
	Cindy McCard	$\checkmark$	<b>V</b>				+ -

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace Buyers © 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

### **Process Flow**

Now that you know all of the roles involved, below is the process flow beginning with Shoppers and ending with the Accounts Payable office.



If the process involves a Special Request Requisition, then the shopper is eliminated from this process flow and the requester enters the items directly onto the requisition.

# How does PSFIN pass along user information to GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace?

Shoppers and Requesters access the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace through the eProcurement module in PeopleSoft Financials. By using their PeopleSoft User ID and Password, they can access the PeopleSoft system. Once in PeopleSoft, they simply proceed to the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace through a hyperlink.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

By logging in through PeopleSoft, the system sends the user's information to the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace, allowing them to log in only once and shop from multiple vendors. In addition, their PeopleSoft User ID is used to store the Chartfields that should be charged for their requested goods.

### Procure-to-Pay Process Flow

If your institution has not used requisitions in the past, it is helpful to understand where they fit into the Procure-to-Pay process flow.



# **Chapter 2: Vendors**

As a Buyer, you may or may not be responsible for setting up vendors in the PeopleSoft system. This is different at each institution. However, you do work with vendors through Purchase Orders. Due to the implementation of the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace, there are some changes that have been to some of the vendors in your system.

# GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace Vendors

Most of the vendors that are now Marketplace vendors are ones that you have used in the past. Some of the vendors include Fischer Scientific, Staples, and Grainger. All vendors in the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace are considered catalog vendors. These vendors are created under the "SHARE" SetID and are maintained centrally.

These catalog vendors will have a Vendor ID that begins with "CAT" (i.e., CAT0000001). The catalog vendors are synched to SciQuest, which is the company that hosts and maintains the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace.

In PeopleSoft Financials, there is a custom process that copies this "SHARE" SetID vendor and populates within each SetID. The Vendor ID will be the same, but you will be able to access the vendor under your regular SetID.

These copied vendors under your institution's SetID will be read-only. The only area that you can control is Vendor Pre-Noting and Pay Groups.

# How to Use Catalog Vendors

New Catalog Vendors should be used for all procure-to-pay transactions. This includes any Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace Requisitions, Special Request Requisitions, and all Purchase Orders. Under AP the new Catalog Vendors are to be used on all Vouchers as well.

After your institution goes live with eProcurement and the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace, you should not use any old vendor that has become a Catalog Vendor. For example, imagine that Staples is a vendor that your institution routinely uses and the current Vendor ID for them under your SetID is 0000000107. Staples is now a Catalog Vendor that you can access through the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace.

Under the SHARE SetID, the new Vendor ID for Staples is now CAT000000201. Even though this Vendor ID is created and maintained under the SHARE SetID, it has been copied down to your institution's SetID so that you can access it for all your purchasing documents.

If a Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace Requisition is created, the Vendor ID completes into the requisition automatically from the shopping cart. If a Special Request Requisition is created for an item from

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Staples, then the Requester should use the new "CAT000000201" Vendor ID, even though it is not a Marketplace Requisition. The old vendor ID should no longer be used.

Any current requisitions or purchase orders that are open with the old Vendor ID will still be able to be processed. The system will prevent you from creating any new documents with the old Vendor ID though.

# **Chapter 3: eProcurement Approvals**

A critical component to the whole eProcurement process is the ability to submit requisitions for approval electronically. Because approvals are handled online within the PeopleSoft Financials system, each institution can customize the approval process to their own specifications.

### How Do Approvals Work?

As mentioned earlier, a Requester builds a requisition in ePro. Each item on a requisition is actually placed on its own requisition line. Theoretically, each line in a requisition can be charged to a different set of Chartfields. Therefore, there may be different approval paths for each line on a requisition.

Once the Requester submits the requisition for approval, each line has its own approval path. This approval path is determined by a number of factors. At a minimum, each requisition line will go to the Department Manager and Project Manager (if a Project is to be charged). These are the managers that are tied into the Department and Project Chartfields on that requisition line.

Depending on how your institution has set up approvals for eProcurement, the requisition line may go to many additional approvers as well. This includes approvers for assets, IT items, and items above a certain amount. Below is a summary of all of the approval stages and paths available for eProcurement. To determine what stages and paths your institution is using, check with your Purchasing Department or Local Security Administrator.

# **Approval Stages**

Overall, there are five approval stages that can be used for eProcurement requisitions. They include:

- Stage 1: Department and Project Approval
- Stage 2: Agency Fund Approval
- Stage 3: Amount Approval (for requisitions built from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace)
- Stage 4: Item-Type Based Approvals
- Stage 5: Buyer Approval (for requisitions not built from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace)

Here is a summary of each stage:

# Stage 1: Department and Project Approval

This is a mandatory approval stage for all requisition lines. Each requisition line must be charged to a Department. In addition, requisition lines can be charged to a Project. The requisition line is routed to the Department Manager (as entered in PeopleSoft) for approval. If the Project Chartfield is used on the requisition line, the system also routes it to the Project Manager.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

<sup>© 2011</sup> Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

### Stage 2: Agency Fund Approval

This approval stage is an optional one for institutions. It is set up so that any requisition line charged to an Agency Fund Code must go to an individual specified for Agency Fund Approvals. Agency funds are used to account for resources held by an institution as custodian or fiscal agent for individual students, faculty, staff members, or other organizations. Agency Fund Codes include 60000, 61000, and 62000.

If your institution chooses to employ this approval stage, there may be multiple Agency Fund Approvers. Each Agency Fund Approver will have the role BOR\_AGENCY\_FUND\_APPR. The institution will determine whether all amount approvers must approve the requisition or if only one from the group of multiple approvers has to approve it. If an agency fund code is not used on a requisition line, the system bypasses this approval stage.

#### Stage 3: Amount Approval

The Amount Approval stage is also an optional one. This stage is for all requisitions that were built from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace and has a monetary amount of \$10,000 or more. Again, your institution may set up multiple approvers to serve as the Amount Approver. Each Amount Approver will have the role BOR\_CAT\_AMOUNT\_APPR. The institution will determine whether all amount approvers must approve the requisition or if only one from the group of multiple approvers has to approve it. The institution also does not have to use the \$10,000 threshold and can edit this if needed.

If the requisition was not generated from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace, it will bypass this approval stage (this can be changed by the institution). If the requisition is below the set threshold and was generated from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace, it will also bypass this approval stage.

#### Stage 4: Item-Type Based Approvals

In Approval Stage 4, approvals are based upon the type of item being requested. Within this stage, there are seven potential approval paths. Each path is optional for the institutions.

#### • Stage 4, Path 1: Asset Approval

If the item on a Requisition line is an asset and charged to an Asset Account, it will be routed to the person set up as the Asset Approver. The accounts included in this path are 743200, 744200, and 800000 through 899999.

An Asset Approver must have the role "BOR\_ASSET\_APPR." If your institution chooses to use the Asset Approver path, there can be multiple asset approvers. The institution will determine whether all asset approvers must approve the requisition or if only one from the group of multiple approvers has to approve it. In addition, institutions may identify additional account codes for asset approval, and they may add monetary amount criteria (i.e., item charged to Account 743200 and is greater than \$5,000.).

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

# • Stage 4, Path 2: Audio Visual Approver

This is an optional approval path and is for any item on a requisition line that contains an NIGP code related to Audio Visual items or services. NIGP stands for National Institute of Governmental Purchasings Commodity Services Code. The NIGP Code is a coding classification used primarily to classify products and services procured by state and local governments.

In PeopleSoft, the Category ID is tied into the NIGP Code. In the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace, the NIGP code is already tied into item. For requisition line items not generated from the Marketplace, the Requester enters the proper Category ID. For those line items that have an NIGP Code related to Audio Visual items and services, the system will route the requisition line to the Audio Visual Approver.

An Audio Visual Approver must have the role "BOR\_AUDIO\_VIS\_APPR". If your institution chooses to use the Audio Visual (AV) Approver path, there can be multiple AV approvers. The institution will determine whether all AV approvers must approve the requisition or if only one from the group of multiple approvers has to approve it. In addition, institutions may identify additional NIGP codes for audio visual approval, and they may add monetary amount criteria (i.e., item has an NIGP code of 06400 and is greater than \$1,000.).

# • Stage 4, Path 3: Chemical Approver

This path is also an optional one, and is for any requisition line with an NIGP code associated with chemicals. If the NIGP code for the requisition line is associated with a chemical purchase, the line will route to the Chemical Approver.

A Chemical Approver must have the role "BOR\_CHEMICAL\_APPR". If your institution chooses to use the Chemical Approver path, there can be multiple Chemical Approvers. The institution will determine whether all chemical approvers must approve the requisition, or of only one from the group of approvers must approve it. In addition, institutions may identify additional NIGP codes for chemical approval, and they may add monetary amount criteria.

# • Stage 4, Path 4: Facilities Planning and Design Approver

This optional path is for any requisition line with an NIGP code associated with the facilities planning and design.

A Facilities Planning and Design Approver must have the role "BOR\_FACILITIES\_APPR". If your institution chooses to use the Facilities Planning and Design Approver path, there can be multiple approvers in this path. The institution will determine whether all Facilities Planning and Design approvers must approve the requisition, or if only one from the group of approvers must approve it. In addition, institutions may identify additional NIGP codes for facilities planning and design approval, and they may add monetary amount criteria.

# • Stage 4, Path 5: IT Approver

This approval path is for any IT hardware or software approvals, and is also optional. For any requisition line that is for an computer hardware or software purchase or service (based on NIGP Code), the system routes the line to the IT Approver.

An IT Approver must have the role "BOR\_IT\_APPR". If your institution chooses to use the IT Approver path, there can be multiple approvers in this path. The institution will determine whether all IT Approvers must approve the requisition, or if only one from the group of approvers must approve it. In addition, institutions may identify additional NIGP codes for IT approval, and they may add monetary amount criteria.

# • Stage 4, Path 6: University Relations Approver

The sixth approval path in stage 4 is also optional and is for the University Relations Approver. For any requisition line that relates to media contact, logo use or copyright items (based on NIGP code), the system routes it to the University Relations Approver.

The University Relations Approver must have the role "BOR\_UNIVREL\_APPR". If your institution chooses to use the University Relations Approver path, there can be multiple approvers in this path. The institution will determine whether all University Relations Approvers must approve the requisition, or if only one from the group of approvers must approve it. In addition, institutions may identify additional NIGP codes for University Relations approval, and they may add monetary amount criteria.

# • Stage 4, Path 7: Default NIGP Code – 00000

The seventh approval path in stage 4 will route to a Buyer Approver in the event that a GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace Requisition line does not have an NIGP code. If the line item does not have an NIGP code, it will default to the "00000" NIGP code. This requisition line will automatically route to a Buyer Approver for correction.

#### Stage 5: Buyer Approval

In Approval Stage 5, the system will route all special request requisitions (those requisitions not built from the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace) to the person designated to give buyer approval. This stage is primarily used for Special Request Requisitions since they are not built from contract-approved catalogs. The Buyer Approver can then ensure the line item meets all procurement policies.

Institutions may choose to have multiple Buyer Approvers. In addition, the Institution can choose whether all Buyer Approvers must approve the requisition or if only one needs to act on it. Finally, the institution may choose to inactivate this stage or include it for all requisitions.

#### **Approver's Worklist**

As a Buyer, you may have the responsibility of approving ePro requisitions. When it is routed to you, it will appear in your Worklist. You can approve the requisition through your Worklist. The system will also notify you with an email indicating that you have a requisition awaiting your action.

The Worklist is a queue which holds items waiting for approval. Once an approver works a transaction, it is removed from their Worklist. Once a requisition has been placed in your Worklist, you have a limited time in which to act upon it. After three days of inactivity on a requisition, the system will send you a reminder notification that the requisition must be worked. After four days without approving or denying a requisition, that transaction will escalate to another level and be removed from your Worklist. The ePro Administrator will then need to reassign that transaction to another approver. Each institution can customize the notification and escalation time frames.

As you are reviewing a requisition, you have the ability to either approve or deny it. As the Buyer, you should be the last step in the approval path. After approving the requisition, the requisition status should change to "Approved", and be available for budget checking. If you deny the requisition, the system will notify the Requester of this. The system will require you to input a comment before denying it so that the Requester will know why it was denied. Do not include any slashes (/) in your comments. If the requisition just needs to be adjusted, you can indicate this in the comments and then deny it. The Requester can make the necessary adjustments and resubmit it for approval.

# **Chapter 4: Approving and Denying Requisitions**

In this chapter, we will walk you through the details of how to approve or deny a requisition line assigned to you. Remember, Special Request Requisitions include a Buyer in the approval chain to ensure that the requisition meets all necessary procurement policies and guidelines.

### **Retrieving Your Worklist**

When a requisition line has been routed to you for approval, it will appear in your Worklist. You will also be notified via email that a requisition is awaiting your action. You can access your Worklist from the home page in PeopleSoft Financials Core system. Keep in mind, that to approve requisitions, you must be in the Core system and not the Self Service system (used for Expenses).

	ACLE.	
PEOPLESC	OFT ENTERPRISE	
User ID:   Pessword	Select a Languer Enslish Danak Etançak Balano Necerlanda	pe: Español Distiluti François de Canado Marcan Niccas
To settrace flags, click <u>here</u>	Telati Suomi Čeltina 社平Di Tela 集藝中文	Entrada Sensta 日本語 Coscoal 間体中文 法元本

After entering your PeopleSoft User ID and Password, you can sign into the system. Remember, your User ID and Password are case sensitive. Also, if you attempt to sign-in five times with the incorrect login information, the system will lock you out. To unlock your account, notify your Local Security Administrator.



You can access the Worklist through either the link in the upper right corner of the page or in the Main Menu.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

# **Reviewing Your Worklist**

ORACLE				Home   Wandbit:    Add to Fayorities   Sign Gut
Favorites Main Mer	nu > Worklist > Worklist			
				🗟 New Window 🕑 Personalize Page 🚊 http
Worklist for mh	nickman: Hickman-Brown	,Mary		
Detail View		Work List Filters:	• 🕞 Feed -	
Worklist			Personalize ( End ) View V   20   20   1 of 1 1 unit	
Erom	Date From Work Hom	Worked By Activity	Priority Link	
Ferrell,Rosiland	12/20/2013 Approval Routing	Approval Workflow	Regulation     Resultion     Resultion     Resultion     Resultion     Resultion     Resultion	

Your Worklist is separated into different columns. First, the person who submitted the requisition is listed in the "**From**" Column. The "**Date From**" column indicates when the requisition was submitted. The "**Work Item**" column indicates what action is required. The "Priority" column is not used. And the "**Link**" column displays the link to the Requisition needing approval. Note that the "Reassign" button has been inactivated on this page.

On your Worklist, you can sort the page by clicking on a column heading. For example, if you wanted to sort your Worklist by the Requester, you would click the "From" column heading.



In each Requisition link, there are certain pieces of information used to identify it. First, the link begins with the term "Requisition" and is followed by your institution's Business Unit. The Requisition ID is listed next. In the example above, the Requisition ID is 0000415226. To go to the Requisition Approval page, simply click on that Requisition link.

ORACL	=.							
	— Menu > Worklist	Worklist						
Requisition	•							
	Requisition Alert							
	876.95 USD		<ul> <li>Specia</li> </ul>	al Request Requ	isitior	1		
Requester:	Ferrell,Rosiland			Busine	ess Unit: 71	000		
	12/20/2013 Pending			Requis Priorit		00415 ab	5226	
Requester's J	ustification:				y. n	gn		
	tachments for eacl	h item; additional inform;	ation is available	e.				
▼ Line Informa								
Line	Item Description	Vendor Name	Qty	<u>uom</u>	Price	<u>Curr</u>	Requester's Comments	
🛛 🔍 1	LaserJet Pro 400 color MFP M	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	669.75	USD		
<b>⊘</b> 0 2	HP 3-year Next	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	207.20	USD	P	
Select All /	Dusiness-uay							
		Approve 🖉 Deny						
Review/Edit /	Approvers		-					
Departmen	t and Proj. Ap	proval						
	1:Pending					÷	Start New Path	
	ent and Proj. Appr							
Pend () Hick Rec	ing <u>kman-Brown,Mary</u> p-Dept Mgr-Line Leve	-••						
HP 3-y Departm Pend	ent and Proj. Appr		ware Support			•	Start New Path	
NIGP Item (	Category App	roval						
	1:Awaiting F let Pro 400 color MFP	urther Approvals				÷	Start New Path	
IT Appro	wal lot Routed							
	ear Next Business-da	urther Approvals ay Exchange Color LJ Hard	ware Support			÷	Start New Path	
	ot Routed Multiple Approver IT Approval	≅ -+						
Logistical S	Services Appr	oval						
≂ HL L	aserjet MFP-	GPC/OIT Apprvd:/	Awaiting Fu	irther	Approvals	+	Start New Path	
Purchasi	ing Manager Appro	oval						

Here's a brief description of what is on the **Requisition Approval** page:

Enter Approver Comm

Return to Worklist

- If the Requester gave the requisition a specific name, it will be listed. If not, the Requisition ID will be listed next to Req Name.
- The Requisition total amount is listed.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- The Requester is listed. If you select the Requester's Name link, the system will display the Requester's Name, Employee ID and Department.
- The date the Requisition was entered in the system is listed.
- The Requisition Status is listed.
  - Pending: The requisition is pending approval
- If the Requester entered any comments about the whole requisition, they will be listed next to Requester's Justification.
- The Business Unit, Requisition ID, and Priority are also listed.
- For some approvers, the "Edit Requisition" button will be available above the Line Information section so that they can modify the requisition. After an approver modifies and saves the requisition, Workflow approvals may need to be restarted depending on their role action security.

Requisition Approval         Req Name:       HL Laserjet MFP-GPC/OIT Apprvd         Total:       876.95 USD							ition Alert al Request Requ	isitio	1
Requester:       Ferrell,Rosiland       Business Unit:       71000         Entered on:       12/20/2013       Requisition ID:       0000415226         Status:       Pending       Priority:       High         Requester's Justification:       High       High         Please view attachments for each item; additional information is available.       Edit Requisition         V       Line Information							5226		
▼ Lir	1e li	nforma	ation						
▼ Lir	ne li	nforma	ation Item Description	Vendor Name	Qty	UOM	Price	<u>Curr</u>	Requester's Comments
▼ Lir	ne Ir O	<u>Line</u>			<u>Qtv</u> 1.0000		<u>Price</u> 669.75		
		<u>Line</u>	Item Description			EA		USD	Comments

In the **Line Information** section, the system will display all requisition lines that you are required to act upon. The 'clock' icon indicates that the line is pending your approval.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

		Vendor Name	<u>utr</u>	<u>UOM</u>	Price	<u>Curr</u>	Comments
- {	LaserJet Pro 400 color MFP M	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	669.75	USD	Þ
		HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	207.20	USD	P
	2	color MFP M HP 3-year Next	2 HP 3-year Next Business-day HEWLETTP-001	color MFP M     HEWLETTP-001     1.0000       2 HP 3-year Next Business-day     HEWLETTP-001     1.0000	color MFP M     HewLeTTP-001     1.0000 EA       2 Business-day     HEWLETTP-001     1.0000 EA	color MFP M         HEWLETTP-001         1.0000 EA         669.75           2 Business-day         HEWLETTP-001         1.0000 EA         207.20	color MFP M         HEWLETTP-001         1.0000 EA         669.75 USD           2 Business-day         HEWLETTP-001         1.0000 EA         207.20 USD

If you select the Item Description's hyperlink in a line, the Item Description page is displayed.

Favorites Main Menu > Worklist > Worklist							
Item Description							
LaserJet Pro 400 color MFP M475dn							
No image for this	<b>Requisition Price:</b>	669.75000					
item	Item ID:						
	Category:	Printers, Laser					
	Vendor:	HEWLETT-PACKARD					
	Vendor Item ID:	N/A					
	Manufacturer:	N/A					
	Mfg Itm ID:	N/A					
	Long Description:	Please see the attached details from the site provided by GPC/OIT for HP Laserjet Printers					
Return to Previous Page			.::				

The **Item Description** page will list the item **price**, **Category**, and **vendor** if listed. Select the "**Return to Previous Page**" link to return to the Requisition Approval page.

To see the **line details**, select the requisition line through its **checkbox** and then select the **View Line Details** button. You can select multiple lines at one time to view those line details simultaneously.

equisition: HL Laserjet MFP-GPC/OIT Apprvd											
Requester: Ferrell, Rosiland Business Unit: 71000 Requisition ID: 0000415226 Date: 12/20/2013											
Comments: Please	view attac	hments	for each i	item; add	litional	information	tion i	s avai	lable.		
Line         Description         Qty         Price         Curr UOM         Total           1         LaserJet Pro 400 color MFP         1         669.750 USD EA         669.75           M475dn         M475dn         Eine Comments         See the attached details from the site provided by GPC/OIT for HP Laserjet Printers >>											
<u>Sched Line</u> 1	<u>Ship To</u> SA2100				Atten M. H-				Date	<u>Qty</u> 1	<u>Total</u> 669.75
	1 5	ocation SA2100 Bud Ref 2014	Req Qty 1	Amount 669.75	Pct 100	GL Unit 71000		ount 100	Fund 10600	e <b>pt</b> 3100	Program 15100

A new window will open and the **shipping and distribution** information will be displayed. You will be able to see the **Chartfields** that are charged for that requisition line. When you are done reviewing the line details, you can close the pop up window.

The "Requester's Comments" call-out icon appears for those lines that have line comments or attachments. To review these comments, you can select the call-out icon.

▼ L	Line Information									
			<u>Line</u>	Item Description	Vendor Name	Qty	<u>uom</u>	Price	<u>Curr</u>	Requester's Comments
V	0	Ð	1	LaserJet Pro 400 color MFP M	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	669.75	USE	Ð
	•	Э	2	<u>HP 3-year Next</u> Business-day	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	207.20	USE	Þ
L	Select All / Deselect All            Eigiew Line Details									

Here, you can review the line comments and attachments. To return to the line information, select the "Return to Previous Page" link.

ORACL Favorites Main	e Menu > Worklist > Worklist					
Requisition	Comments					
Line Informatio	n					
Line	Item Description	Vendor Name	<u>Qty</u>	<u>UOM</u>	Price	
🗹 O 🛛 1	LaserJet Pro 400 color MFP M	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	\$669.75	USD
O 2	HP 3-year Next Business-day	HEWLETTP-001	1.0000	EA	\$207.20	USD
Hardware Su	ee the attached documentation on th pport >>	ie HP 3-year Next-busin	ess-day Exchar	ige Co	lor Laserjet M4'	
Attachments Attached F	ila		View		Send to Vendo	
	re_HP_Laser_C475-Mary_Hickmar	n-Brown.pdf	View			
Return to Previ	ous Page					

To see the approval path for a requisition, select the "expand" icon next to Review/Edit Approvers.

Review/Edit Approvers	
Line Dept and Project Approval	
✓ Line 1:Pending Augusta Chamber Map Project	➡Start New Path
Department Approval	
Pending C Kathy D Schofe Req-Dept Mgr-Line Level	
Enter Approver Comments	
	<u>~</u> &
	~

The **Review/Edit Approvers** section expands and lists all approvers that have acted or need to act on a requisition. In addition, there will be an approval path for each requisition line, since each line can have a different set of approvers depending on their Chartfields and item type.

Under the approval path, you can enter any comments that you wish to attach to the requisition. Do not include any slashes (/) in your comments.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

When you are ready to act on the requisition, you can select your requisition lines and then click the **Approve** or **Deny** button.

Once approved, the **Requisition Approval** page should update indicating that you have completed your approval action.

Requisition Approval
Confirmation
Augusta Chamber Map Project has been approved.
Review/Edit Approvers
Line Dept and Project Approval
Line 1:Approved Augusta Chamber Map Project
Department Approval
Approved Kathy D Schofe Req-Dept Mgr-Line Level 11/22/2010 - 12:52 PM
Return to Worklist

A requisition line will go to "**approved**" once all approvers have acted on it. Until then, the Requisition Status is still **Pending**.

To return to your Worklist to work another requisition, select the **Return to Worklist** link.

How To: Access your Worklist

- 1. Log into PeopleSoft Financials Core System with your User ID and Password.
- 2. Click the **Worklist** hyperlink in the upper right corner of the home page.
- 3. Click a **Requisition link** under the "link" column to display a requisition.

### How To: Approve a Requisition

- 1. Select the **requisition** from your **Worklist**.
- 2. Review each line item's descriptions by clicking on the **Item Description** hyperlinks.
- 3. Review each line item's details by selecting them with a **checkmark** and clicking the **View Line Details** button.
- 4. Review the **approval path** if desired. You can insert additional approvers if needed (see lesson #).
- 5. Enter any **comments** you wish to add to the requisition. Do not include any slashes (/) in the comments field.
- 6. Select the lines you want to approve with a **checkmark** and then click the **Approve** button.
- 7. After receiving the approval confirmation, click the **Return to Worklist** link.

# How To: Deny a Requisition

- 1. Select the **requisition** from your **Worklist**.
- 2. Review each line item's descriptions by clicking on the **Item Description** hyperlinks.
- 3. Review each line item's details by selecting them with a **checkmark** and clicking the **View Line Details** button.
- 4. Review the **approval path** if desired.
- 5. Enter **comments** explaining why you are denying the requisition. Do not include any slashes (/) in your comments.
- 6. Select the **lines** you want to deny with a **checkmark** and then click the **Deny** button.
- 7. After receiving the denial confirmation, click the **Return to Worklist** link.

#### Ad Hoc Approvers

eProcurement gives you the ability to insert additional approvers if you feel it is necessary. After reviewing a requisition's approval path, you can insert additional approvers if you have the **BOR\_AD\_HOC\_APPROVE** security role.

While you are reviewing the approval path for a requisition, you can insert the ad hoc approver wherever you see a **green plus sign** (+).

Requisition	Approval		
Req Name:	Atlanta Billboards 9-15/12-14		
Total:	3,900.00 USD		
Requester:	Kim L Ratliff	Business Unit:	27000
Entered on:	11/19/2010	Requisition ID:	0000403966
Status:	Pending	Priority:	Medium
Requester's Ju	istification:		
No justification	n entered by requester.		
Line Informat	ion		
Line	Item Description Vendor Name	Qty UOM	Price Curr
	1 Atlanta Billboards 9-	1.0000 EA	3,900.00 USD
	15/12-1	1.0000 EA	3,900.00 03D
Select All /	Deselect All		
L 📑 View Li			
Review/Edit A	pprovers		
Line Dept a	nd Project Approval		
	1:Pending		+ Start New Path
Atlanta	Billboards 9-15/12-14		
Departme	ent Approval		
Pendi	ng		
(D) Katt	NY D Schofe		
Req	-Dept Mgr-Line Level		
Enter Approver	Comments		
			×

After clicking the green plus sign where you want to insert the additional approver, the system will display a pop-up box where you can select the ad hoc approver.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Insert additional approver or reviewer Choose an approver or reviewer to insert						
User ID:	Q					
Insert as:	<ul> <li>Approver</li> <li>Reviewer</li> </ul>					
Insert	Cancel					

If you select the User ID look up icon, you will be able to search for the approver by User ID or by name. After selecting the additional approver, you can specify whether you want that approver to be inserted as an **Approver** or a **Reviewer**.

- Approver: If you select another person to be an approver, that person will be required to approve the requisition before it can move onto the next step.
- Reviewer: If you select another person to be a reviewer, that person will see the requisition in their Worklist, but they will not need to approve the requisition line.

If you have inserted an approver and then decide to remove them, you must do this before you approve the requisition.

✓ Review/Edit Approvers	
Line Dept and Project Approval	
✓ Line 1:Pending Atlanta Billboards 9-15/12-14	➡ <u>Start New Path</u>
Department Approval	
Pending     Not Routed	
Apply Approval Changes	

To remove a user you added as an Ad Hoc approver, select the **red minus sign** (-) in that person's approval box.

When you insert another person in the approval path for a requisition, that user will need to proper 'approver' security setup in the system to work the requisition. If you unsure if the user has the correct security setup, contact that user and your Local Security Administrator.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

#### How To: Insert Ad Hoc Approver

- 1. Select the **requisition** from your **Worklist**.
- 2. Review each line item's descriptions by clicking on the Item Description hyperlinks.
- 3. Review each line item's details by selecting them with a checkmark and clicking the **View Line Details** button.
- 4. Review the **approval** path.
- 5. Click the green plus sign (+) where you want to insert the ad hoc approver.
- 6. Click the **User ID** look up icon in the pop-up window.
- 7. Search for the name or User ID of the approver you want to add. Click on that person's name.
- 8. Select either **Approver** or **Reviewer**.
- 9. Click the **Insert** button.
- 10. Click the **Apply Approval Changes** button.
- 11. Enter any **comments** you wish to add to the requisition. Do not include any slashes (/) in the comments field.
- 12. Select the lines you want to approve with a checkmark and then click the **Approve** button.
- 13. After receiving the approval confirmation, click the **Return to Worklist** link.

#### **Requisition Push Back**

All approvers can approve or deny a requisition that is submitted to them. Some approvers also have the ability to push a requisition back to the previous approver. This may be necessary if an approver has additional questions about a requisition. Initial approvers for a requisition will be unable to push back a requisition since there are no previous approvers in the approval path. Project approvers and inserted ad hoc approvers can use the push back function.

When you push back a requisition, it places that requisition back into a Pending status for that approval step. If you receive a requisition that was pushed back, you will be required to approve it again or deny it.

Requisition	Approval			
Req Name:	11-42 (PC)			
Total:	1,005.00 USD			
Requester:	<u>Virginia L Loveless</u>		Business Unit:	27000
Entered on:	11/11/2010		Requisition ID:	0000403871
Status:	Pending		Priority:	Medium
Requester's J				
No justificatio	n entered by requester.			
<ul> <li>Line Informa</li> </ul>	tion			
Line	Item Description	Vendor Name	Qty UOM	Price Curr
v 0	1 <u>Computer Desktop</u> - Dell Opti	DELLCOMP-001	1.0000 EA	1,005.00 USD
Select All /				
		prove 🖉 Deny 🔤 Pu	shback	
💌 Review/Edit	Approvers			
Line Dept a	and Project Appro	oval		
	e 1:Pending Iter Desktop - Dell Optiplex	780 3.0GHz Small Form Factor v	v/17" monitor Quote #548886060	Start New Path
	ent Approval			
Rec	oved milla B Reid J-Dept Mgr-Line Level 11/2010 - 12:30 PM	→ Catherine A Barner Inserted Approver	-•	
Enter Approver	Comments			
				× *
Return to Work	list			

In the example above, you can see the **Pushback** button. As the approver Catherine Barner, you could push the requisition back to the first approver. When you push back a requisition, you will be required to enter **comments** explaining why you are pushing the requisition back. Do not include any slashes (/)

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

in your comments. After pushing it back, you will receive confirmation the requisition has been pushed back to the previous approver.

equisition Approval
onfirmation
11-42 (PC) has been pushed back to the previous approver.
eview/Edit Approvers
ine Dept and Project Approval
⊂ Line 1:Pending Computer Desktop - Dell Optiplex 780 3.0GHz Small Form Factor w/17" monitor Quote #548886060     Comments     Comment
Department Approval
Pending     Pushed Back <sup>©</sup> Camilla B Reid Req-Dept Mgr-Line Level           → <sup>Q</sup> Catherine A Barner Inserted Approver 1//22/2010 - 2:10 PM
Catherine A Barner at 11/22/2010 - 2:10 PM Please double-check the price on this item.
etum to Worklist

As the approver who receives a pushed back requisition, you will easily be able to see that it was pushed back and you can review the comments to determine why it was pushed back.

Requisition	Approval				
			Reg	quisition A	Viert
Req Name: Total:	11-42 (PC) 1,005.00 USD		Rev		tion was pushed back to you. ious approver comments for
Requester:	Virginia L Loveless			siness Ur	nit: 27000
Entered on:	11/11/2010		Re	quisition I	D: 0000403871
Status:	Pending		Pri	ority:	Medium
Requester's . No justificatio	Justification: on entered by requester.				
🛣 Line Informa	ation				
Line	Item Description	Vendor Name	Qty	UOM	Price Curr
<b>v</b> 0	1 <u>Computer Desktop</u> - Dell Opti	DELLCOMP-001	1.0000	EA	1,005.00 USD
▼ Review/Edit	Line Details Approvers and Project Appro				
	e 1:Pending uter Desktop - Dell Optiplex	780 3.0GHz Small Form Factor v	v/17" monitor Quote #	#54888606	♥ View Comments ● Start New Path
Pend	weille D Daid				
Ca	oval Comment History therine A Barner at 11/2 ease double-check the p				
Enter Approve	r Comments				
					× ×

You can then perform the necessary actions and either approve or deny the requisition. If you approve it, it will proceed on the approval path.



# How To: Push Back a Requisition to the Previous Approver

- 1. Select the **requisition** from your **Worklist**.
- 2. Review each line item's descriptions by clicking on the Item Description hyperlinks.
- 3. Review each line item's details by selecting them with a checkmark and clicking the **View Line Details** button.
- 4. Review the approval path if desired.
- 5. Enter **comments** as to why you are pushing the requisition back to the previous approver. Do not include any slashes (/) in your comments.
- 6. Select the lines you want to push back with a checkmark and then click the **Push Back** button.
- 7. After receiving the Push Back confirmation, click the **Return to Worklist** link.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace
## **Chapter 5: Using the Manage Requisitions Page**

In the ePro Module, one of the most productive pages is the Manage Requisitions page. In this chapter, we will detail what the page looks like and explain the different tasks you can perform through the page.

## **Managing Requisitions**

Once a Requester has saved a requisition, it is easy to track what stage it is in by using the Manage Requisitions page. From this page, you can see the requisition status, review requisition details, and edit requisitions if needed.

To use the **Manage Requisitions** page, you will first have to search for the requisitions. You can search through the following parameters (leave a field blank to return all values):

- Requisition ID
- Date From/Date To (when was the requisition created)
- Requester (this is the Requester entered on the Requisition)
- Requisition Name
- Request Status (this is the status of the requisition)
- Entered By
- Budget Status (this is the budget checking status)
- PO ID (if the requisition has been sourced to a PO, this is the corresponding PO ID)

ORACLE	<b>-</b>							
Favorites Main M	lenu > eProcure	ment > N	lanage Requisitions					
Manage Re	equisitions	;						
Search Requis								
To locate requisi	itions, edit the crite	eria below	and click the Search butt	on.				
Business Unit:	76000	Q	Requisition Name:					
Requisition ID:		Q	Request Status:	All but Complete	-	Budget Status:	-	•
Date From:	12/30/2013	31	Date To:	01/06/2014	31	Origin	Special Request	-
Requester:		Q	Entered By:		Q	PO ID:		Q
Search Cl	ear							
I The F	Requester specifie	ed has no F	Requisitions.					
Create New Requ	uisition Inquire	Change Re	equest Inquire Receipts	Requisition Rep	ort			

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Requisition	Explanation
Status	
Open	The requisition has been entered and saved in the system, but it
	has not yet been submitted for approval.
Pending	The Requisition has been submitted and is awaiting approval.
Approved	The requisition has been fully approved and can become a PO.
Denied	The requisition was denied in the approval process.
Canceled	The requisition was entered and saved, but was canceled. A
	canceled requisition can be reopened within a certain number of
	days.
PO(s) Created	The requisition has been placed on a Purchase Order.
PO(s) Dispatched	The requisition has been placed on a Purchase Order, and the PO
	has been dispatched to the vendor.
Received	The requisition has been placed on a PO. The PO has been
	dispatched to the vendor, and the goods have been partially or
	fully received.
Complete	After the requisition is dispatched on a PO, the goods are received,
	and the vendor is paid. A background process identifies the
	requisition status as Complete. Canceled requisitions are also
	identified as Complete.

There are many statuses that a Requisition goes through during its lifecycle.

After a requisition has been approved, it must then go through the Budget Checking process. The Budget Statuses include Not Checked, Error, and Valid.

Budget Status	Explanation
Not Chk'd	The requisition has not had budget checking run on it yet.
Error	The requisition has gone through budget checking and failed; the budget checking error must be corrected before the requisition can be sourced into a purchase order.
Valid	The requisition has passed budget checking and is available to be sourced into a purchase order.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

The more **search criteria** that you enter, the more narrow your search results will be. In your list of search results, you will see the following for each Requisition:

- Requisition ID
- Requisition Name
- Business Unit
- Date
- Status
- Budget
- Total
- Action Drop Down box and Go button

lanage Re	equisitions								
Search Requis									
To locate requisit	tions, edit the criteria	below ar	nd click the Sea	rch button.					_
Business Unit:	76000	Q	Requisition	Name:					
Requisition ID:		Q	Request Sta	tus: All	but Complete	•	Budget Status:	Not Chk'd 👻	]
Date From:		31	Date To:	01/	06/2014	31	Origin		-
Requester:		Q	Entered By:			Q	PO ID:		Q
Requisitions o view the lifespa	an and line items for another action on a					lown list	and click Go.		
RegID		•			Status				
> 0000400712	0000400712		76000	12/20/2013	Pending	Not Chk'd	21.65USD	<select action="" td="" 👻<=""><td>G</td></select>	G
	Toner		76000	12/19/2013	Pending	Not Chk'd	222.96USD	<select action<="" td=""><td>G</td></select>	G

You can sort by a search result, such as Budget, by clicking on the column heading hyperlink. In the results, you can quickly see the status the requisition is in, as well as its budget checking status. To see the lifespan of the requisition, as well as its line item, you can expand the requisition.

	Search	Clear										
F	equisitions											
Тс	view the life	span and line items for	a requisition	n, click the	Expand triang	e icon: D						
То	edit or perfo	rm another action on a	requisition, r	make a se	lection from th	e Action d	ropdowr	n list and	click Go.			
$\bigtriangledown$	00004006	86 Paper		76000	12/04/2013	Receive	d Va	lid	295.30US	D <sele< td=""><td>ect Action 👻 G</td><td>60</td></sele<>	ect Action 👻 G	60
	Requester	rebeccam	Ente	ered By:	rebeccam		Pric	ority: Me	dium			٦
	Request Li	fespan:										
	-*		.02	1		1	$\bigcirc$		<u> </u>	1		
			- 65				<b>Q</b>			<b>I</b>	_9'>	
	Requisiti	on Approvals	Inventory	Purcha Order			eceiving	Ret	turns Invo	ice	Payment	
	Line Infor	nation										
		scription			Status	Price		Curr	Ot	UOM	Vendor	
		aples Copy Paper, LET	TER-S		Recei		29.530		10.000		Staples	
	<u> </u>		TEIX-0		Recei	veu -	20.000	000	10.000	Joint	Otapies	1

Once you have expanded a Requisition, you can see its lifecycle represented by the **lifespan icons**. If an icon is in color, that stage has been completed. In this example, you can see that the requisition was sourced into a Purchase Order and dispatched, and the requested items have been received. The items still need to be paid for.

From this page, there are many items that you can review. If you select the **Requisition ID** or the **Requisition icon** in the lifecycle, you will get a summary of the requisition details.

•	as   Main Menu > ePro	<b>•</b>	1000000			
Requi	sition Name	Requisition ID	Unit	Date	Status	Tota
Paper	r	0000400686	76000	12/04/2013	Received	295.3
Line	Item Description	Source Status	s Qty	F	rice	Total
1	Staples Copy Paper, LE	TTER-SSourcing Complete	10.0000	Carton 2	9.530 USD	295.30
► P(	O Information					
A		ted for this Requisitio he PO Details bar. If th				

If the requisition has already been sourced to a PO, you will see a "**PO Information**" bar. To get the PO Information for a sourced requisition line, you can click on this bar and see the PO number, receipt status, and PO line information.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

If you want to see a requisition schedule and distribution information, you can select **the Requisition Schedule and Distribution** link from the Requisition Details page.

ORACLE									
Favorites Main Menu > eProcuremen	t > Manage Requisitions								
• • •									
Requisition Schedule and Distribution									
Requisition Ochedule u									
Business Unit: 76000	Requisition ID: 0000400686 Total Amount: 295.300 USD								
Requester: rebeccam	Req Name: Paper Status: Received Date: 12/04/2013								
Line	View All 🛛 First 🛄 <b>1 of 1</b> 🔤								
Line: 1 <u>Staples Copy Paper, LE</u> 92/104 US/Euro Brightn 8 1/2" x 11", 5,000 Sheet	Auantity: 10.0000 UOM: CRT Price: 29.53000 USD								
Schedule	View Alt 🛛 First 🛃 1 of 1 💹								
Sched: 1 Ship To: SHIPPING	Due: Attention: Rebecca Macomber								
Quantity: 10.0000	Price: 29.53000 Amount: 295.30 USD								
Distribution									
Details <u>M</u> ore Details M <u>o</u> re Details	2 Asset information								
Dist Short Dist # Name Type Location Red	Qty Amount Percent GL Unit Entry Event Account Fund Dept Program Class Project Bud Ref Budget Date								
1 Processed MAIN	10.0000         295.30         100.0000         76000         714100         16000         1435100         11100         1100         2014         12/04/2013								

The **Line section** contains all of the line items on a requisition. The **Schedule section** displays shipping information for the item, such as where the item is being shipped, when it is due, the quantity, the price, and the total amount of the line.

The **Distribution section** details the Chartfields and additional information. The Dist # displays the number the system assigned to the distribution. The system uses this numbering to distinguish between multiple distributions for a single requisition line. The distribution statuses include the following:

- Open: The distribution line is open
- Complete: the distribution line is closed
- Processed: the distribution line has been processed and is unavailable for sourcing
- Canceled: the distribution has been canceled

To get the detailed information for a requisition line, you can select the line hyperlink in the **Description** column under the lifespan or from the Requisition Schedule and Distribution page.

Part # 7920A001 Canor	n GL2 Camcord	er - 410 Kpix - optical zoom: 20 x - Mini DV - black, silv
	Requisition Price	2131.95000
	Item ID:	
No image for this	Category:	Video Camera-Recorders, Access
item	Vendor:	Southern Computer
	Vendor Item ID:	N/A
	Manufacturer:	N/A
	Mfg Itm ID:	N/A

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

	Search Cle	ar										
	equisitions view the lifespa	n and line items for a	requisition,	click the	Expand triang	le ico	n: D					
То		another action on a re	• •									
$\bigtriangledown$	0000400686	Paper		76000	12/04/2013	Red	ceived Va	lid	29	5.30USD <	Select Action 🖣	Go
	Requester:	rebeccam	Enter	red By:	rebeccam		Pri	ority: N	/ledium			
	Request Lifesp	oan:										
	Requisition		Inventory	Purcha		-	Receiving	F	Returns	Invoice	Payment	
	Line Informati	on										
	Line Descr	iption			Statu	<u>s</u>	Price	Curr		Qty UO	M Vendor	
	1 Staple	es Copy Paper, LETTE	ER-S		Rece	ived	29.530	USD		10.0000 CF	RT Staples	

If you select the **Approvals** icon in the lifespan, you will see the approval status and path of the requisition lines.

	atus							
leq Name:	HP Deskjet printer							
otal:	139.00 USD							
lequester:	Laura M Nichols			Business Unit:	27000			
intered on:	10/08/2010			Requisition ID:	0000403605			
status:	Approved			Priority:	Medium			
Requester's J SWC 90814	ustification:							
Administrative Services which is incorporated herein by reference are made part of this Purchase Order; STATE OF GEORGIA TERMS & CONDITIONS PRECEDES ANY VENDOR'S TERMS & CONDITIONS FOR SALE OR SERVICE. The State of Georgia Contract Terms and Conditions are applicable to this order. They can be viewed at: http://www.doas.georgia.gov/StateLocal/SPD/Docs_SPD_General/terms-conditions.pdf. You may request a copy by calling the Purchasing Office at 706-737-1766.								
calling the Pu	as.georgia.gov/StateL rchasing Office at 706	cal/SPD/Docs_SPD_						
	as.georgia.gov/StateL rchasing Office at 706	cal/SPD/Docs_SPD_						
calling the Pu	as.georgia.gov/StateL rchasing Office at 706 tion	cal/SPD/Docs_SPD_						
calling the Pu Line Informa Review/Edit /	as.georgia.gov/StateL rchasing Office at 706 tion	cal/SPD/Docs_SPD_ 737-1766.						
calling the Pu Line Informa Review/Edit / ine Dept a \sigma Line	as.georgia.gov/StateL rchasing Office at 706 tion Approvers	cal/SPD/Docs_SPD_ 737-1766. <b>Dval</b>						
Line Informa Review/Edit / ine Dept a V Line HP Des	as.georgia.gov/StateL rchasing Office at 706 tion Approvers and Project Appr 1:Approved	cal/SPD/Docs_SPD_ 737-1766. <b>Dval</b>						

Finally, you can select the Purchase Orders, Receipts, Invoices, and Payments icons after they are enabled to get the information from those specific documents.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

The choices in the **Action** drop down box for each requisition will be specific to the stage that requisition is in. The choices most often used are "Edit Requisition" and "Cancel Requisition". We will talk more about these choices later in this chapter.

## How To: Manage Requisitions

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 2. Select Manage Requisitions.
- 3. Enter search criteria for your requisitions.
- 4. Click the **Search** button.
- 5. To see a requisition's lifespan, click its **expand** button.
- 6. To see details about a completed stage in the lifespan, click on the **lifespan icon**.
- 7. To see the approval path for a requisition, click on the **Approvals lifespan** icon.
- 8. To see requisition line information, click on the **line description**.
- 9. To see requisition schedule and distribution information, click on the **Requisition lifespan** icon and then select the **Requisition and Schedule Information** link.

## Available Actions to Take on the Manage Requisitions Page

Depending on the status of the requisition, there are various actions that you can take through the Manage Requisitions Page. This includes:

- Budget Checking a Requisition
- Edit a Requisition
- View Approvals
- Cancel a Requisition

## **Editing a Requisition**

There will be times when you need to edit a requisition. This includes those requisitions that you have created and saved, but not yet submitted, as well as requisitions that have been denied and may need to be corrected. And, there may be a few occasions when you need to edit a requisition that has already been submitted for approval.

In order to edit a requisition, you can go through the Manage Requisitions page and search for the requisition in need of editing. When it is displayed in your search results, there will be the option of "Edit Requisition" in its action drop down list. If the requisition is no longer available for editing, that option will not appear in the drop down list. For example, once a PO is created from a requisition, that requisition can no longer be edited.

-0	rites Main Mer	nu > eProcurement :	/ Hanage Requisit	10113					
		quisitions							
	Search Requisiti		ew and elisistics Os	and hutter					
		ons, edit the criteria bel 6000	ow and click the Se Requisitio						
	auisition ID:	Q		A	proved	•	Budget Status:	Valid	-
	C	~~~ 	Request S Date To:	tatus.	06/2014	11	-	Valid	· •
	te From:				00/2014		Origin		_
le	quester:	Q	Entered By	<i>r</i> :		Q	PO ID:		Q
-	Search Clea	ır							
		·····							
	quisitions	and line items for a re	quisition, click the	Expand triand	le icon: D				
0 6	edit or perform a	nother action on a requ			e Action drop	down list	and click Go.		
	edit or perform a				e Action drop Status	down list Budge			
		nother action on a requ			e Action drop <u>Status</u> Approved			SD <select action<="" td=""><td>▼ G</td></select>	▼ G
>	Reg ID	nother action on a requ Requisition Name	uisition, make a sel	ection from th	<u>Status</u>		<u>t Total</u> 85.16US	Content of the second s	
>	Reg ID 0000400700 0000400699	nother action on a requ Requisition Name 0000400700 0000400699	uisition, make a sel	ection from th Date 12/11/2013 12/11/2013	Status Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid	<u>t Total</u> 85.16US 147.65US	Select Action	<b>→</b> G
> > >	Reg ID           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697	nother action on a requ Regulation Name 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697	uisition, make a sel 80 76000 76000 76000	ection from th <u>Date</u> 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid	t <u>Total</u> 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US	SD <select action<br="">SD <select action<="" td=""><td>→ G</td></select></select>	→ G
> >	Reg ID 0000400700 0000400699	nother action on a requ Requisition Name 0000400700 0000400699	uisition, make a sel	ection from th Date 12/11/2013 12/11/2013	Status Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid	t Total 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US	BD <select action<br="">BD <select action<br="">BD <select action<="" td=""><td>- G - G</td></select></select></select>	- G - G
> >	Reg ID           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697	nother action on a requ Regulation Name 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697	uisition, make a sel 80 76000 76000 76000	ection from th <u>Date</u> 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid	t Total 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US	SD <select action<br="">SD <select action<="" td=""><td>- G - G</td></select></select>	- G - G
> > >	Reg ID 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697 0000400696	nother action on a requ Requisition Name 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697 0000400696	uisition, make a sel BU 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th Date 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid Valid	t Total 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US	SD <select action<br="">SD <select action<br="">SD <select action<br="">SD <select action<br="">SD <select action<="" td=""><td>• G • G • G</td></select></select></select></select></select>	• G • G • G
> > >	Regin           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400697           0000400696           0000400694           0000400694           0000400691	nother action on a requ Requisition Name 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697 0000400696 0000400694 calendars	uisition, make a sel pu 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th <u>Date</u> 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/10/2013 12/06/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid	1 1018 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US 77.82US 92.56US	Select Action Select Action Select Action Select Action Select Action Select Action	• G • G • G
	Read D           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400696           0000400696           0000400691           0000400691           0000400695	Nother action on a requirement           Requirement           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400696           0000400696           0000400694           calendars           0000400690	usition, make a set 80 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th Pate 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/10/2013 12/05/2013 12/05/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid	1 1018 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US 77.82US 92.56US 1,895.00US	Select Action	<ul> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> </ul>
	Regin           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400697           0000400696           0000400694           0000400694           0000400691	nother action on a requ Requisition Name 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697 0000400696 0000400694 calendars	usition, make a set 80 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th <u>Date</u> 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/10/2013 12/06/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid	t Total 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US 77.82US 92.56US 1,895.00US 218.53US	D         Select Action	<ul> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> <li>G</li> </ul>
	Read D           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400696           0000400696           0000400691           0000400691           0000400695	Nother action on a requirement           Requirement           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400696           0000400696           0000400694           calendars           0000400690	usition, make a set 80 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th Pate 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/10/2013 12/05/2013 12/05/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid Valid	t Total 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US 77.82US 92.56US 1,895.00US 218.53US	Select Action	• G • G • G • G • G • G
	RealD           0000400700           0000400699           0000400697           0000400696           0000400694           0000400694           0000400694           0000400694           0000400695           0000400694           0000400695           0000400695           0000400696           0000400688           0000400688	Notice         Requisition Name           0000400700         0000400699           0000400697         0000400696           0000400696         0000400694           calendars         0000400690           Hum/Acad CompLab         0000400687	uisition, make a set 80 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th Pate 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/10/2013 12/06/2013 12/05/2013 12/05/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge       Valid       Valid	1014 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US 92.56US 1,895.00US 218.53US 65.41US	Select Action	• G • G • G • G • G • G
D 6	Reg IP 0000400700 0000400699 0000400697 0000400696 0000400694 0000400690	Notice         Requiring to a requirement           0000400700         0000400699           0000400697         0000400696           0000400696         0000400696           0000400696         0000400694           calendars         0000400690           Hum/Acad CompLab         000	uisition, make a set 80 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000 76000	ection from th Parte 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/11/2013 12/10/2013 12/06/2013 12/05/2013 12/05/2013	Status Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved Approved	Budge       Valid	1014 85.16US 147.65US 52.29US 18.57US 92.56US 1,895.00US 218.53US 65.41US	Select Action	• 6 • 6 • 6 • 6 • 6 • 6

Once you select the choice of "Edit Requisition", the system will take you to the Edit Requisition page. This page is the same type of page used when creating a requisition. From the Review and Submit page, to edit a line, click on the line description. This will bring up the page where you can edit the price, category, unit of measure, etc.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

ORACLE					
CICACEC					
Menu 📃					
▷ Buyer Center	Create Requi	sition			
<ul> <li>Create Requisition</li> </ul>	1. Define F	Requisition	2. Add Items and Se	rvices	3. Review and Submit
	<u> </u>	tequisition Li=Cp	Z. Add items and Se	arvices 🧠	<u>5. Review and Submit</u>
Approve Requisitions     Receive Items	Add lines to the requis	tion, specifying the information	necessary to procure each	item or service.	
	Search:				Q Search
- Reports	Cotolog Equaritan	Templates Forms GaFirs	t Marketplace	quest	
- Administer Procurement	Special Item	remplates Points Garits	r marketplace <b>special ket</b>	quest	
- <u>My Profile</u> - Detail Jobcode/Role Definiti	special item				
- Reguester Integration					
Defaults	*Item Description:	Newspaper Advertisement			
▷ Sourcing	*Price:	499.63000	*Currency:	USD	
Crante	*0	1.0000	*Unit of Measure:	EA	
	*Quantity:				
	*Category:	91571 Q	Due Date:	31	
	Vendor ID:	0000026746 Q		Suggest New Vendor	
There are no lines on this request. Please add new line in order to save					
this requisition.	Vendor Item ID:				
	Mfg ID:	Q			
Total Lines: 0	Mfg Item ID:				
Total Amount (USD): 0	Additional Informatio	'n			
				Ľ	
	Send to Vendo	Show at Receipt	Show at Voucher		
	Add Item Canc	el Add or Start New Type			

To edit a requisition line's distribution and schedule information, click on the expand link for that line. The shipping information can be updated, and the Chartfields can be updated if necessary. After making all of your edits, you can select the **Save & Preview Approvals** button. If you have made changes to a requisition that is already in the approval process, when you submit the edited requisition, it will reinitiate the approval process, unless you have special role action roles that prevent Workflow from being restarted after you submit a requisition that is currently undergoing approvals. Therefore, it may be helpful to add a comment explaining why an approver may be seeing the same requisition again. After previewing approvals, you can then submit the requisition.

#### How To: Edit a Requisition

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 2. Select Manage Requisitions.
- 3. In the search field, enter the **Requisition ID** that needs to be edited (you may need to clear some of the search fields).
- 4. Click the **Search** button.
- 5. In the Requisition ID's action drop-down list, select **Edit Requisition**.
- 6. Click the **Go** button.
- 7. To update the requisition line information, select the link under **Description**. Make the necessary changes and the return to **3. Review and Submit**.
- 8. To update an individual requisition line Chartfield information, click its **expand** button. Make the necessary changes.
- 9. To update multiple requisition lines at one time, select the lines to be edited and the select the **Modify Line/Shipping/Accounting** button. Make the necessary edits.
- 10. Select the **Save & Preview Approvals** button.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 11. If reinitiating the approval process, consider adding a **comment** to inform your approvers of this. Do not include any slashes (/) in your comments.
- 12. Insert any **ad hoc approvers** if necessary.
- 13. Click the **Submit** button.

#### **Delete a Requisition Line**

You can delete a requisition line if needed, as long as the requisition line has not been budget checked. To delete a requisition line, you will again go through the Manage Requisitions page and select "**Edit Requisition**." From the "**3. Review and Submit**" page, you can select the line to be deleted by placing a checkmark in its select box. You can select multiple lines at one time if needed. To delete the selected lines, simply click the **Delete** button. The system will ask you to confirm the deletion before proceeding. Since you have modified the overall requisition, you will need to **Save and Submit** the requisition again.

ORACLE							
Menu							
	*	Create Requi	sition				
- Manage Requisitions		1. Define F	Requisition	2. Add Items an	Id Services	3. Review and s	Submit
- <u>Approve Requisitions</u> - <u>Receive Items</u>	=	Review the details of y	our requisition, make a	any necessary changes, and su	bmit it for approval.		
<ul> <li>Procurement Card Center</li> <li>Reports</li> </ul>		Business Unit:	76000 Gordon	State College			
<ul> <li>Administer Procurement</li> <li>My Profile</li> </ul>		*Requester:	OIITSLOAN	Q S.Sloan		*Currency:	USD
<ul> <li><u>Detail Jobcode/Role Definiti</u></li> </ul>		Requisition Name:				Priority:	Medium -
<ul> <li>Requester Integration Defaults</li> </ul>		Requisition Lines				•	
▷ Sourcing	-	Line Descripti	0.5	Vendor Name	Quantity	0000	Price Total
Cronte	-		er Advertisement				
		· <u>Newspap</u>	er Auventisernent	Wilder, Tiffani N	1.0000 Each	499.630	499.63 🔡 💭
Requisition Summary Description Qty UO	M	Maqazine	Ad	Wilder, Tiffani N	1.0000 JOB	214.230	214.23 📑 📿
Newspaper 1 E Advertisement Magazine Ad 1 JO	EA DB	Select All / Des Add to favor		/ Shipping / Accounting   📋 D	elete	Total Amount:	713.86 USD
		Justification/Comme					
Total Lines: 2 Total Amount (USD) 713.	86	Jusuication/Commen	11.5				
Total Amount (USD): 713.	.00						
		Send to Vendor	Show at Receipt	Show at Voucher			
		Save as Template					
		层 Save & submit	🖧 Save & preview app	orovals 🗙 Cancel requisition	Find more ite	ems	

## How To: Delete a Requisition Line

- 1. From the PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 2. Select Manage Requisitions.
- 3. Enter the Requisition ID in the Search Criteria (you may need to clear some of the search fields).
- 4. Click the **Search** button.
- 5. In the Requisition ID's action drop-down list, select **Edit Requisition**.
- 6. Click the **Go** button.
- 7. **Select** the line(s) you want to delete.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 8. Click the **Delete** button.
- 9. To confirm the deletion, click the **OK** button.
- 10. Click the Save and Submit button.

#### **Canceling a Requisition**

On occasion, you may find the need to cancel a requisition. If you need to cancel a requisition, you can do so as long as the requisition has not been sourced into a Purchase Order. Once it has been sourced into a purchase order, the requisition can no longer be canceled and you will have to work with the purchase order. To cancel a requisition, you will go through the **Manage Requisitions** page.

0	RACLE									
Favor	ites Main M	enu > eProcuren	nent >	Manage Requisitio	ns					
	· · · · ·	•								
Ма	inage Re	quisitions								
🗢 S	earch Requis	itions								
Tol	locate requisit	ions, edit the criteri	a below	and click the Searcl	h button.					
Bus	siness Unit:	71000	Q	Requisition Na	ime:					
Red	quisition ID:		Q	Request Statu	IS: All	but Complete	•	Budget Status:	-	
Dat	te From:		31	Date To:	01/	06/2014	31	Origin	Special Request	-
Red	quester:		Q	Entered By:			Q	PO ID:	0	2
Red	Search Cle quisitions iew the lifespa		r a requ	isition, click the Expa	and triang	le icon: D				
				ition, make a selecti	-		own list	and click Go.		
⊳	0000415245	hand soap 2		71000 01	/03/2014	Pending	Not Chk'd	3,112.60USE	Select Action    G   G   Select Action>	\$0
⊳	0000415244	Hand Soap		71000 01	/03/2014	Pending	Not Chk'd	6,360.00USE	Cancel Requisition Check Budget Edit Requisition	
⊳	0000415243	Cleaning Chem	icals	71000 01	/03/2014	Pending	Not Chk'd	1,603.02USE		
N									-Calact Action	

#### How To: Cancel a Requisition

- 1. From the PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 2. Select Manage Requisitions.
- 3. Enter the Requisition ID in the Search Criteria (you may need to clear some of the search fields).
- 4. Click the **Search** button.
- 5. In the Requisition ID's action drop-down list, select **Cancel Requisition**.
- 6. Click the **Go** button.
- 7. On the Requisition Details page, select the **Cancel Requisition** button.
- 8. On the Manage Requisitions page, the requisition status should change to Canceled.

# **Chapter 6: Budget Checking Requisitions**

Budget Checking is the process to determine if there are enough funds in a budget to cover the purchase. In this chapter we are going to discuss how budget checking works, how to perform budget checking, and how to review budget checking errors.

## What is Budget Checking?

Budget Checking is the comparison of a pending transaction amount against the budget it is set to be charged to. This ensures that a budget has been adequately set up and that there are sufficient funds to post the pending transaction, before the transaction is actually posted. The Commitment Control (KK) module of PeopleSoft is used to budget check transactions against Appropriation, Organization, Revenue Estimate, Grant, and Project budgets.

Based on a number of factors, Commitment Control is able to distinguish if a particular Chartfield combination has sufficient funding available in order to validate the transaction amount or whether an exception should be issued. Budget exceptions are the result of transactions that have failed the budget checking process for one of the following reasons:

- Exceeds Control Budget
- No Budget Exists
- Budget is Closed
- Budget Date Out of Bounds

Other errors exist, but these are the most common.

Budget exceptions can fall into two categories: warnings and errors. Warnings are exceptions that do not conform to the rules of the control budget, but have been passed along and update the Commitment Control ledgers nonetheless. Errors are exceptions that have failed budget checking because they do not conform to the rules established for that control budget. Transactions with errors are not allowed by the system to update the Commitment Control budget ledgers.

When Requisitions are budget checked and receive a "Valid" budget checking status, the system creates a pre-encumbrance. A pre-encumbrance is a Commitment Control ledger type for an amount that you expect to expend, but which you have no legal obligation to expend.

After a Requisition is sourced into a Purchase Order, that Purchase Order is also budget checked. If the Purchase Order passes budget checking, the system relieves the pre-encumbrance from the Requisition and creates an encumbrance for the Purchase Order. An encumbrance is a Commitment Control ledger type for an amount that you are legally obligated to spend.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

After the goods on the Purchase Order and received and the vendor sends the invoice, the Voucher is created. When the Voucher is budget checked, the system relieves the encumbrance from the Purchase Order and creates the expenditure for the Voucher.

## **Budget Checking Requisitions**

After a Requisition is fully through the approval process, it is available for Budget Checking. You can budget check requisitions in batch or manually. In addition, the system has automatic budget checking batch processes run periodically throughout the day. So, if anything is ready to be budget checked, the system automatically runs the process on it.

This scheduled budget checking job is a part of the overall "SCIQUEST" scheduled batch job. This SCIQUEST batch job includes budget checking requisitions, sourcing Marketplace Requisitions into Purchase Orders, budget checking purchase orders, running document tolerance on purchase orders, and dispatching purchase orders.

The automatic batch budget checking process runs at the following times:

- 10:00 a.m.
- 12:00 p.m.
- 2:00 p.m.
- 4:00 p.m.
- 6:00 p.m.

#### Manual Budget Checking

You can manually budget check a fully approved requisition on the **Manage Requisitions** page. There are a couple of things to keep in mind when manually budget checking a requisition. When you initiate budget checking for this page, you should not leave the page while it is processing. In addition, manual budget checking tends to take longer than batch budget checking, and it can put extra demands on all processing in the system.

С	RACLE										
Favo	rites Main Me	enu > eProcuremen	t > Mana	ge Requis	sitions						
	_										
Ma	anage Re	quisitions									
▽ :	Search Requisi	tions									
То	locate requisiti	ons, edit the criteria b	elow and cli	ck the Se	arch butto	n.					
Bu	siness Unit:	71000	K Re	equisition	Name:						
Re	quisition ID:	C	R	equest St	atus:	All but Con	nplete	•	Budget Status:	-	•
Da	te From:	8	) Da	ate To:	(	01/06/2014		31	Origin	Special Request	-
Re	quester:	C	L Er	ntered By	: [			Q	PO ID:		Q
-			-								
	Search Cle	ar									
Re	quisitions										
Τo	view the lifespa	n and line items for a	requisition,	click the E	Expand tria	ngle icon:	⊳				
To	edit or perform a	another action on a re	quisition, m	ake a sel	ection from	n the Action	dropdow	/n list :	and click Go.		
⊳	0000415245	hand soap 2		71000	01/03/20	14 Pendi		lot hk'd	3,112.60USE	Select Action	
₽	<u>0000415244</u>	Hand Soap		71000	01/03/20	14 Pendi		lot Chk'd	6,360.00USE	Cancel Requisition	on
⊳	0000415243	Cleaning Chemical	s	71000	01/03/20	14 Pendi		lot Chk'd	1,603.02USE		

However, at times, you may find it necessary to perform manual budget checking. If so, you should select the "**Check Budget**" option in the drop down list for that requisition. Note that only approved requisitions will actually budget check. If a requisition is not yet fully approved, the system will not budget check it. All requisition lines need to be approved for budget checking. The system then processes this action. If the budget check is successful, the budget status will be "**Valid**." Depending on your initial search criteria, you may need to change your criteria to see the requisition again on this page.

Manage	Requisitions									
Search Re	uisitions									
To locate req	uisitions, edit the criteri	a below and click	the Search bu	itton.						
Business Un	it: 71000	🔍 Req	uisition Name	:						
Requisition I	):	Q Req	uest Status:	Approved	ł	-	Budge	t Status:	Valid	-
Date From:		Date Date	e To:	01/06/20	14	31	Origin		Special Req	uest 👻
Requester:		C Ente	ered By:			Q	PO ID:			Q
Search	Clear									
Requisitions	span and line items fo	r a requisition, cli	ck the Expand	triangle icor	r D					
	orm another action on a			-		down list a	nd clic	k Go		
Reg ID	Requisition Nam		U Date		tus	Budget		Total		
▽ <u>0000415</u>	233 Unified AV Tech I	Fee Awa 71	000 01/02/	2014 Appi	roved	Valid	6	666.82USE	<select act<="" td=""><td>ion 🗕 Go</td></select>	ion 🗕 Go
Requester	Sharon Elaine Ril	ey Entered	By: Sharon	Elaine Riley	1	Priority:				
Request L	ifespan:									
		90			- 6	2			, Ea	
			Purchase	Change		\$ <u>}</u>	-2°		<u> </u>	
Requisit	on <u>Approvals</u>	Inventory	Orders	Request	Rece	iving	Returns	s Invoid	e Payme	ent
Line Infor	mation									
Line Des	cription		Status I	Price	Curr	Qty	<u>UOM</u>	Vendor		
1 <u>Iter</u>	# TPH DTK2400 Waco	om Cint	Approved	2865.170	USD	2.0000	EA	UNIFIED A	/ SYSTEMS, I	NC
2 Iter	n#JVC HM100U169WC	C7X 16x9	Approved	340.850	USD	2.0000	EA	UNIFIED A	/ SYSTEMS, I	NC
3 Iter	# CARSON SN-50RE	MICROFI	Approved	9.030	USD	10.0000	EA	UNIFIED A	/ SYSTEMS, I	NC
4 Iter	# TPH 2599A007 Can	on 72m	Approved	41.120	USD	4.0000	EA	UNIFIED A	/ SYSTEMS, I	NC

#### How To: Manually Budget Check a Requisition

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials, select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 2. Select Manage Requisitions.
- 3. Locate the **requisition** you want to manually budget check through the search section.
- 4. In the requisition's action drop down list, select Check Budget.
- 5. Click the **Go** button.
- 6. **Remain on this page** while the system is processing your request.
- 7. Review the budget checking status by bringing up that requisition in the search results again.

## **Batch Budget Checking**

In addition to manually budget checking a requisition on the Manage Requisitions page, you can also initiate budget checking batch, outside of the normally set automatic batch processing. When budget checking requisitions in batch, you can process all requisitions that are waiting to be budget checked, or just select ones according to their Requisition ID, Date, Requester, Origin or Status.

To run budget checking in batch on requisitions, you will have to go to the Purchasing menu in PeopleSoft.

ORACLE	Purchasing > Requisitions > Budget Check
Req Budget Check	
Run Control ID: supp	ort <u>Report Manager</u> <u>Process Monitor</u> <b>Run</b>
Process Request	Find   View All First 🚺 1 of 1 🗋 Last
Process Frequency Once Always Don't Run	Request Number:     1       *Description:     batch budget check
Process Options	
Req ID: Req Date: Actg Date: Requester ID: Origin:	Value  Unit: 7100  All  All  All  All  All  All  All
🗐 Save 🔍 Return to	Search 1 Previous in List 1 Next in List I Notify

When running batch budget checking on your requisitions, you can run it on all requisitions, a range of requisitions, or just one requisition. In addition, you can select requisitions by date, requester, origin, and status. After inputting your process parameters, you can run the process and monitor the status of the process through the Process Monitor.

After the process successfully completes and the results are posted, you can view the results through the **View Log/Trace** link or through the **Message Log** link. By looking at the Message Log, you can see that the number of documents processed, and how many have a budget error or budget warning.

avorites	Main Menu >	Purchasing > Requisitions > Budget Check	
lessag	e Log		
Process	3		
Instand	ce: 5752872	Type: Application Engine	
Name:	FS_BP	Description: Comm. Cntrl. Budget Proce	SSOF
		Personalize   Find   View All   💵   🏙 First 🗖 1-10	of 10 🕨 Las
<u>Severity</u>	Log Time	Message Text	Explain
10	8:43:50AM	Commitment Control Budget Processing has begun.	Explain
10	8:43:51AM	Begin request number 1 for User ID "OIITLIZ" and Run Control ID "support".	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	Request 1 for "OIITLIZ" / "support" completed successfully.	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	Request 1 Statistics. Documents Processed: 11, Errors: 11, Warnings: 0	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	Begin request number 2 for User ID "OIITLIZ" and Run Control ID "support".	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	No documents were selected to process for request number 2.	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	Request 2 for "OIITLIZ" / "support" completed successfully.	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	Request 2 Statistics. Documents Processed: 0, Errors: 0, Warnings: 0	Explain
10	8:44:09AM	Commitment Control Budget Processing Complete.	Explain
	8:44:12AM	Successfully posted generated files to the report repository	Explain

#### How To: Run Batch Budget Checking on Requisitions

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select **Requisitions**.
- 3. Select Budget Check.
- 4. Enter or select a Run Control ID (add a new one if necessary)
- 5. Select a Process Frequency of Always.
- 6. Enter a **Description**.
- 7. Ensure your **business unit** is listed in the **Process Options**.
- 8. Using the additional process option drop down lists, select which requisitions you want the budget checking process to run on.
- 9. Click the **Run** button.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 10. On the **Process Scheduler Request** page, click the **OK** button.
- 11. To view the process results, note your process instance number and then select the **Process Monitor** link.
- 12. Locate your process instance in the Process List. Periodically click the **Refresh** button until your Run Status shows "**Success**" and your Distribution Status shows "**Posted**."
- 13. Click the **Details** link.
- 14. Click the **Message Log** link.
- 15. Review the results of the batch process. It will indicate how many requisitions were processed, as well as how many had a budget checking error or budget checking warning.
- 16. Click the **Return** button.
- 17. Click the **OK** button.

#### **Reviewing Budget Check Exceptions**

If your budget check process (either manual or batch) results in a budget checking exception, you can review what those exceptions are through the Commitment Control module. Remember, a budget check exception will either be a warning or an error. Warnings are still processed. Errors cannot be processed until they are resolved. The system will also send periodic notifications to requesters that their requisitions have failed budget checking.

When searching for budget check exceptions, you can search by the Commitment Control Transaction ID or Date, the Requisition ID, the Process Instance or Process Status. For example, if the routine budget check process was run at 4:00 p.m., you can find that process instance number and enter it on the search page to review any budget check exceptions during that batch process.

ORACLE					
Favorites Main Menu > Commi	tment Control	> Review Budget Ch	eck Exceptions >	Purchasing and Cost Management	Requisition
Requisition					
Enter any information you have an	d click Search.	Leave fields blank for	a list of all values.		
Find an Existing Value					
✓ Search Criteria					
Commitment Control Tran ID:	begins with	•			
Commitment Control Tran Date:	= •		<b>B</b> I		
Business Unit:	= •	98000	0		
Requisition ID:	begins with	-	Q		
Process Instance:	= •				
Process Status:	= 👻		•		
Search Clear Basic S	<u>aarch</u> 📳 Sav	e Search Criteria			

If there are multiple results, they will be listed on the page. If a transaction has a process status of "**Warning**", it has been posted to Commitment Control and the transaction requires no further action. If a transaction has a process status of "**In Process**," the transaction is stuck and will be ignored by the budget checking status. Users must use the online reset process to change the process status back to "**none**." If a transaction has a process status of "**Error**," the transaction has failed budget checking and must be corrected before it will post to Commitment Control ledgers and the general ledger.

Favorites Main Menu > Com	mitment Control	> Review B	udget Check E	Exceptions >	Purchasing and Co	st Management >	Rec
▼ 1 ▼	•		•		•		
Requisition							
Enter any information you have	and click Search	Loovo fieldo	blook for a list	of all values			
Enter any mormation you have	and the search.	Leave lielus	Dialik IUI a list	or all values.			
Find an Existing Value							
Find an Existing value							
Search Criteria							
Commitment Control Tran ID:	begins with			7			
Commitment Control Tran Dat	te: = 🔻			31			
Business Unit:	= 🕶	71000		Q			
Requisition ID:	begins with	0000403		Q			
Process Instance:	= 👻			1			
Process Status:	= •			<b>_</b>			
	- •			•			
Search Clear Basic	Search 📄 Save	e Search Crit	teria				
	-						
Search Results							
View All					First 👘	1-9 of 9 🕞 Last	
Commitment Control Tran ID C	ommitment Cent	rol Tran Data	Rusiness Unit	Dequisition II			
	5/17/2011	TOT IT all Date	71000	0000403022		Error	
	5/16/2011		71000	0000403053		Error	
	5/24/2011		71000	0000403264		Error	
0005320143 0	5/24/2011		71000	0000403270	2793227	Error	
	5/31/2011		71000	0000403425		Error	
	5/31/2011		71000	0000403509		Error	
0005387722 0	6/20/2011		71000	0000403669	2784714	Error	
0005436931 0	7/07/2011		71000	0000403807	2864733	Error	
0005436932 0	7/07/2011		71000	0000403861	2861221	Error	

On the **Review Exceptions** page, the exception type is listed for that requisition. In addition, the actual exception is listed in the **Budget Override** tab. The possible exceptions are:

- Exceeds Control Budget
- No Budget Exists
- Exceeds Non-Cntrl Budget
- Budget is Closed
- Budget Date Out of Bounds

		tment Control > Review Budget (	Chark Exceptions	N Durcha	sing and Cost Managen
Requisition Excep		e Exceptions			
Business Unit:	71000	Requisition ID: 0000403022			
*Exception Type: Maximum Rows:	Error	Override Trans     More Budgets		Advanc	ed Budget Criteria
Search					
Budgets with Exc	ceptions	Personalize	e   Find   View All	🔎   📜 🛛 Fin	st 🗹 1 of 1 🖸 Last
Budget Override	Budget Cha	rtfields			
Busines: Unit	s <u>Ledger</u> Group	Exception	More Detail	Override Budget	Transfer
1 🕀 71000	APPROP	Exceeds Budget Tolerance	More Detail		Go To 🗾

On the **Budget Chartfields** tab, you can review the Chartfields that are in error. To see the Budget Override tab combined with the Budget Chartfields tab, select the "**Show all Columns**" button.

	isition Except	ione (Lin	e Exceptions		•				
lequ	ISIUUTI EXCept		e Exceptions						
usin	iess Unit:	71000	Requisition ID	: 0000	)403022 💂				
xce	ption Type:	Error	-	Over	ride Transacti	on	6	<b>i</b>	5
laxir	num Rows:	100		More	e Budgets Exis	t	Adva	anced Budo	get Criteria
S	earch								
					Deserver line			First 🚺 1 of	
Bud	gets with Exc	eptions			Personalize   Fin	d View All			
	gets with Exc get Override	Budget Cha	irtfields		<u>Personalize   Fin</u>	d View All		- IISL — 101	
	get Override		ntfields		Dept	<u>Program</u>	Class	Bud Ref	Budget Period

Back on the Budget Override tab, there is an "**Override Transaction**" checkbox. If you have the proper security authority and the circumstances are appropriate, you may be able to override the budget error. If you don't have the authority to override the error, or if the error cannot be overridden, this checkbox will be grayed out.

ORACLE					
Favorites Main Menu	> Commitment Control	> Review Budget Ch	eck Exceptions	> Purcha	sing and Cost Manage
Requisition Exception	s Line Exceptions				
Business Unit: 71	000 Requisition ID	: 0000403022 д			
*Exception Type:	Error 🗸	Override Transac	tion	6 6	n 🕰 🔊
Maximum Rows:	100	More Budgets Exi	ist	Advance	ed Budget Criteria
Search					
Budgets with Excep	tions	Personalize	Find   View All	🚬   🛗 🛛 Fire	st 🗹 1 of 1 🖸 Last
Budget Override	Budget Chartfields 📄 🖽	<u> </u>			
Business Lo Unit G	edger roup <u>Exception</u>		More Detail	<u>Override</u> <u>Budget</u>	Transfer
1 🕄 71000 AI	PPROP Exceeds But	dget Tolerance	More Detail		Go To 🞵

Also on the **Budget Override** tab, you can transfer to the **Budget Exceptions** or **Budget Inquiry** page by selecting the "View Related Links" icon.

The **Budget Exceptions** page allows you to see the detailed Chartfields that are in error.

Budget Type:		4======	tion					
Budget Type: Business Unit:	APPROP 71000	Appropria	tion Perimeter Col					
		0001 9.01						
Budget Period:	2011							
				Perso	nalize   Find   🗖	📔 🔣 First 🚺 1-7 of	f 7 🗈 Last	
ChartField		ChartField Value			Description			
Account		800000			Equip Purch/	Capital Outlay		
Fund Code:		10500			Tuition			
Department:		6909305			OIT Administ	ration		
Program Code:		16400			Administrativ	e Computing		
		11000			Gen Opns - O	Seneral		
Class Field:		11000						
Class Field: Project:		11000						
Fund Code: Department: Program Code:		10500 6909305 16400			Tuition OIT Administ Administrativ	ration e Computing		

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace © 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved. The **Budget Inquiry** page displays the Budgeted, Expensed, Encumbered, Pre-Encumbered, and available budget for the Chartfield combination used on the requisition. This page will not display if the budget exception is that "No Budget Exists."

ORACL	.e <sup>.</sup>								
avorites Main	Menu > Comm	itment Control > Revie	w Budge	t Check Excep	tions > Purcha	asing an	d Cost Manag	ement >	Requisition
•	•	•		•			•		
commitm	ent Contro	ol Budget Deta	ils						
Business Unit	Ledger Group	<u>Account</u>	Fund	Dept	Program		Class	Bud Ref	Budget Period
71000	APPROP	800000	10500	6909305	16400		11000	2011	2011
Display Cha									
Ledger Amou	ints								
Budget:					0.00 USD	⊳ 🔌	Attributes		Max Rows: 100
Expense:					0.00 USD 🧃	(ک 🍳	Parent / C	hildren	
Encumbran	ce:				0.00 USD 🧃	(ک 🍳	Associate	d Budgets	
Pre-Encum	brance:				0.00 USD	(ب 🔌		,	
Associate R	evenue:				0.00 USD				
Available Bud	lget								
Without Tole	rance:		0.00 💻	USD Per	cent: (	0%) 📕			
With Toleran	ce:		0.00 📕	USD Per	cent: (	0%) 📕			
Budget Exce	ptions								
Exception Er	rors: 1	Exception Warnings:	0		Budge	t Except	tions		

#### How To: Review Budget Checking Exceptions for Requisitions

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials, select Commitment Control in the menu.
- 2. Select Review Budget Check Exceptions.
- 3. Select Purchasing and Cost Management.
- 4. Select Requisition.
- 5. On the **Find an Existing Value** page, enter the **Requisition ID**, **Process Instance number**, or **process status**.
- 6. Select the **Search** button.
- 7. Locate the **exception** you wish to review and select a link in that line.
- 8. Review the **Budget Override** tab to determine the actual exception.
- 9. Review the Budget Chartfields tab to determine the Chartfields causing the exception.

## **Budget Checking Errors**

As we mentioned earlier, budget checking errors will prevent a requisition from moving forward to be sourced into a purchase order. Budget Checking errors must be cleared up first. The responsibility of clearing up budget checking errors differs at each institution. This section will briefly explain how budget checking errors may be cleared up for requisitions.

**Exceeds Control Budget/Exceeds Budget Tolerance:** This error means that there is not sufficient funding to allow a transaction to post to Commitment Control. In most instances, this means that the APPROP or one of the Project ledgers is under-funded. The most common corrective action are to:

- Perform a budget transfer and increase the funding
- Spread the charges over multiple budget years by changing the budget date
- Override the budget (depending on security)
- Change the Chartfields to charge another cost center

After completing the corrective action, the requisition must be re-budget checked.

**No Budget Exists:** This error occurs when the Chartfield/Budget Year combination does not exist in Commitment Control. The most common corrective actions are to:

- Create a budget adjustment to include the new budget Chartfield combination
- Change the Chartfields to charge another cost center

The No Budget Exists error must be corrected and cannot be overridden. After completing the corrective action, the requisition must be re-budget checked.

**Budget is Closed:** This error occurs when a Chartfield value or string is set to close via budget attributes or the ledger control Chartfield definition. Most likely, the error will occur on a project/grant definition when spending occurs outside of the sponsor's start and end dates. To correct this error, perform one of the following:

- Change the ending date of the project (in adherence with the sponsor's agreement) and run the Project Sync process
- Change the budget date on the requisition (dependent on security)
- Charge another Chartfield string

The Budget is Closed error must be corrected and cannot be overridden. After completing the corrective action, the requisition must be re-budget checked.

**Budget Date Out of Bounds:** This error occurs when a budget is still open, but the budget date is outside the ending date of the budget attributes or the ledger control Chartfield definition. Most likely, this

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

error will occur on a project/grant definition, when spending occurs outside of the sponsor's start and end dates. To correct the issue, perform one of the following:

- Change the ending date of the project (in adherence with the sponsor's agreement) and run the Project Sync process
- Change the budget date on the requisition (dependent on security)
- Charge another Chartfield string

The Budget Date Out of Bounds error must be corrected and cannot be overridden. After completing the corrective action, the requisition must be re-budget checked.

After taking corrective action for a budget checking error, that requisition must be re-budget checked. If the budget checking error was overridden, it must also be re-budget checked. You can perform the budget checking on that requisition through the different means mentioned earlier in this lesson, or you can perform it directly on the Requisition Exceptions page.

ORACLE				
Favorites Main Menu > Commitr	ment Control > Review Budget Ch	eck Exceptions	> Purchas	sing and Cost Manage
Requisition Exceptions Line	Exceptions			
Business Unit: 71000 R	equisition ID: 0000403022 🗐			
*Exception Type: Error	▼ Override Transac	tion	00	r K
Maximum Rows: 100	More Budgets Exi	st	Advance	ed Budget Criteria
Search				
Budgets with Exceptions	<u>Personalize   </u>	Find   View All   🗗	Firs	t 🖪 1 of 1 🖪 Last
Budget Override Budget Chart	fields			
BusinessLedgerUnitGroup	Exception	More Detail	<u>Override</u> <u>Budget</u>	Transfer
1 🕄 71000 APPROP	Exceeds Budget Tolerance	More Detail		Go To 🗾

Select the **Budget Check** icon to re-initiate budget checking on just this transaction. If the budget checking exception remains, you can use the same process to review the exception.

## **Chapter 7: Sourcing Requisitions into Purchase Orders**

Once a requisition has been fully approved and has a Valid budget checking status, the next step is to source it into a Purchase Order. There are many ways a requisition can be sourced into a purchase order. First, we will discuss how Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace requisitions are typically sourced into Purchase Orders. Then, we will discuss how you can source Special Request Requisitions into Purchase Orders.

## Sourcing of GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace Requisitions

Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace requisitions are designed to require minimal buyer intervention. Because the items are selected through the marketplace catalogs, the Vendor Information is already completed on the requisition. In addition, because the catalog items are all contractually approved, adherence to purchasing polices is built into the process.

Ideally, after a Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace Requisition is fully approved and has received a Valid budget check, it is then available for the auto-sourcing process. This automatic process runs at different times throughout the day to source these requisitions into purchase orders. The auto-source job is a part of the overall "SCIQUEST" batch job.

The SCIQUEST batch job runs at 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m., 2:00 p.m., 4:00 p.m., and 6:00 p.m. In addition to auto-sourcing Marketplace Requisitions, the SCIQUEST batch job includes batch budget checking of requisitions, batch budget checking of purchase orders, batch document tolerance checking of purchase orders, and dispatching purchase orders.

Once a Marketplace Requisition has been fully approved, it can proceed through all steps of the SCIQUEST scheduled batch job during the same batch run, unless it encounters an error during one of the jobs (i.e., fails budget checking). If there is an error, once it has been corrected, it is then available to be picked up by the next available SCIQUEST batch jobs. During the dispatch job, Marketplace Requisition/Purchase Orders are automatically sent back to SciQuest, who then transfers it automatically to the vendor.

## **Sourcing of Special Request Requisitions**

In PeopleSoft Financials, there are a couple of ways to source a requisition into a purchase order. You can expedite requisitions, allowing you to process multiple requisitions at one time. Or you can copy a requisition into a purchase order. Using the Expedite Requisitions process is the preferred method, however, we will discuss both.

#### **Expediting Requisitions**

By using the **Expedite Requisitions** page, you can manually review and process requisition lines. Your first step will be to search for the requisition lines. You can specify one requisition or display all approved and budget checked requisitions. In addition, you can also include requisition lines that have not been assigned a vendor yet. If you want to display all requisition lines ready to be sourced from a specific Requester, you can do that as well.

*Business Unit:       71000       Q       Category:       Q         Requisition ID:       Q       Vendor Name:       Q         Requester:       Q       Origin       Include Lines With No Vendor         Buyer:       Q       Origin       Image: Category:       Image: Category:         Search       Clear       Clear       Image: Category:       <	criteria	a below ar	nd click	the Sear			oved an	d are available for n	nanı	ial conver	sion		se ord	lers, edit the		
Requester:       Q       Origin         Search       Clear         Requisition Schedule Lines       End   View 100   S   #       First II +10 of 122 P         nclude       Requisition ID       Line       Sched       Item Description         Search       Clear       Item# TPH DTK24       UNIFIEDAVS-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       2865.17000 USD         0000415233       1       Item# TPH DTK24       UNIFIEDAVS-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       340.85000 USD         0000415233       2       1       Item# CARSON SN       UNIFIEDAVS-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       9.03000 USD         0000415233       3       1       Item# CARSON SN       UNIFIEDAVS-001 Q       MAIN Q       4.0000 EA       41.12000 USD         0000415233       4       1       Item# TPH 2599A       UNIFIEDAVS-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       481.80000 USD         0000415227       1       1       Decatur chemsit       NEXAIR-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       481.80000 USD         0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP26021-A       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       481.80000 USD         0000415227       1       AIR-CAP26021-A       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAI			71000													
Buyer:         Q         Origin           Search         Clear           clude Requisition ID Line Sched Item Description         Select Vendor Name         Location         PO qty         UOM         Price         Curr.           0000415233         1         Item# TPH DTK24         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         2         1         tem# JVC HM100         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         3         1         tem# JVC HM100         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         3         1         tem# JVC HM100         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         9.03000         USD           0000415233         3         1         tem# TPH 2599A         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         41.12000         USD           0000415227         1         AIR-CAP2602LA-         ADCAPNET-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         481.80000         USD           0000415227         2         1         LP112-LF-100         A	Requis	sition ID:						_				Q				
Search         Clear           End View 100 [ 1] #         First III 1-10 of 122           Include Requisition ID Line Sched Item Description           0000415233         1         Item# TPH DTK24         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         2865.17000         USD           0000415233         2         1         Item# JVC HM100         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         2865.17000         USD           0000415233         2         1         Item# JVC HM100         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         3         1         Item# CARSON SN         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         9.03000         USD           0000415233         4         1         Item# TPH 2599A         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         41.12000         USD           0000415227         1         1         Decatur chemsit         NEXAIR-001         MAIN         200000         EA         481.80000         USD           0000415227         2         1         L-PI12-LF-100         ADCAPNET-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA <t< th=""><th>Reque</th><th>ster:</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>Q</th><th></th><th>Include Lines</th><th>With</th><th>No Vend</th><th>ог</th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th></t<>	Reque	ster:				Q		Include Lines	With	No Vend	ог					
End   View 100   [2]   # First I 1-10 of 122 ]           Include Requisition ID Line Sched Item Description         Select Vendor Name         Location         PO Qty         UOM         Print I 1-10 of 122 ]           Include Requisition ID Line Sched Item Description         Select Vendor Name         Location         PO Qty         UOM         Price         Curr.           0000415233         1         Item# TPH DTK24         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         2         1         tem# CARSON SN         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         9.03000         USD           0000415233         3         1         tem# TPH 2599A         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         41.12000         USD           0000415233         4         1         tem# TPH 2599A         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         41.12000         USD           0000415223         1         1         Decatur chemsit         NEXAIR-001         MAIN         2.00000         EA         481.80000         USD           0000415227         1         AIR-CAP2602LA-         ADCAPNET-001<	Buyer:					٩		Origin				•				
Include         Requisition ID         Line         Sched         Item Description         Select         Vendor Name         Location         PO Qty         UOM         Price         Curr.           0000415233         1         1         Item#TPH DTK24         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         2865.17000         USD           0000415233         2         1         Item#JVC HM100         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         3         1         Item#CARSON SN         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         Q         4.0000         EA         9.03000         USD           0000415233         4         1         Item#CARSON SN         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         Q         4.0000         EA         9.03000         USD           0000415233         4         1         Item#CARSON SN         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         Q         4.0000         EA         41.1200         USD           0000415237         1         1         Decatur chemsit         MACAPNET-001         MAIN         Q         2.0000         EA         481.8000	Searc	ch C	Clear													-
Clude         Requisition ID         Line         Sched         Item Description         Select         Vendor Name         Location         PO Qty         UOM         Price         Curr.           0000415233         1         1         Item#TPH DTK24         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         2865.17000         USD           0000415233         2         1         Item#JVC HM100         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         340.85000         USD           0000415233         3         1         Item#CARSON SN         C         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         9.03000         USD           0000415233         4         1         Item#TPH 2599A         UNIFIEDAVS-001         MAIN         4.0000         EA         41.1200         USD           0000415237         1         1         Decatur chemsit         NEXAIR-001         MAIN         200.000         EA         481.8000         USD           0000415227         1         1         PI2-LF-100         ADCAPNET-001         MAIN         2.0000         EA         481.8000         USD           0000415227         3         1         CON-SAU-PI12LF1 <t< th=""><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th></th><th>here</th><th>_</th><th></th><th></th></t<>													here	_		
0000415233       1       1       Item# TPH DTK24       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       20000       EA       2865.17000       USD         0000415233       2       1       Item# JVC HM100       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       2.0000       EA       340.85000       USD         0000415233       3       1       Item# CARSON SN       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       10.0000       EA       9.03000       USD         0000415233       4       1       Item# TPH 2599A       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       4.0000       EA       41.12000       USD         0000415231       1       1       Decatur chemsit       NEXAIR-001       MAIN       Q       200.0000       EA       54.91000       USD         0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP2602I-A:       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       200.0000       EA       481.80000       USD         0000415227       2       1       L-PI12-LF-100       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       20000       EA       481.80000       USD         0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       20000       EA       134	· ·						0-14	Man da a Nama								
0000415233       2       1       Item# JVC HM100       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       2.0000       EA       340.85000       USD         0000415233       3       1       Item# CARSON SN       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       10.0000       EA       9.03000       USD         0000415233       4       1       Item# TPH 2599A       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       4.0000       EA       41.12000       USD         0000415231       1       1       Decatur chemsit       NEXAIR-001       MAIN       2.00000       EA       54.91000       USD         0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP2602I-A:       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.00000       EA       481.80000       USD         0000415227       2       1       L-PI12-LF-100       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.00000       EA       3957.80000       USD         0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.0000       EA       1349.25000       USD         0000415227       4       1       L-MSE-7.0-K9       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       1.0000       EA       3172.75000       USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LMSE7K <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>0</th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th></th> <th>6</th>									0							6
0000415233       3       1       Item# CARSON SN       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       10.0000       EA       9.03000       USD         0000415233       4       1       Item# TPH 2599A       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       10.0000       EA       41.12000       USD         0000415233       4       1       Item# TPH 2599A       UNIFIEDAVS-001       MAIN       Q       4.0000       EA       41.12000       USD         0000415231       1       1       Decatur chemsit       NEXAIR-001       MAIN       Q       10000       EA       54.91000       USD         0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP2602LA:       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       200000       EA       481.80000       USD         0000415227       2       1       L-PI12-LF-100       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       20000       EA       3957.80000       USD         0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       10000       EA       2197.80000       USD         0000415227       4       1       L-MSE-7.0-K9       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       1.0000       EA       3172.75000 </td <td></td> <td></td> <td>_</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>-</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>0</td>			_						-							0
0000415233       4       1       Item# TPH 2599A       UNIFIEDAVS-001 Q       MAIN Q       4.0000 EA       41.12000 USD         0000415231       1       1       Decatur chemsit       NEXAIR-001 Q       MAIN Q       1.0000 EA       54.91000 USD         0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP2602I-A:       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       200.0000 EA       481.80000 USD         0000415227       2       1       L-PI12-LF-100       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       3957.80000 USD         0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       2.0000 EA       1349.25000 USD         0000415227       4       1       L-MSE-7.0-K9       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       1.0000 EA       2197.80000 USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LIMSE7K       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       1.0000 EA       3372.75000 USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LIMSE7K       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       1.0000 EA       3372.75000 USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LIMSE7K       ADCAPNET-001 Q       MAIN Q       1.0000 EA       3372.75000 USD         1       Include All/Exclude All       Select All/Des			_		_			1								
0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP2602I-A-       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       200.0000       EA       481.80000       USD         0000415227       2       1       L-PI12-LF-100       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.0000       EA       3957.80000       USD         0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.0000       EA       1349.25000       USD         0000415227       4       1       L-MSE-7.0-K9       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       1.0000       EA       2197.80000       USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LMSE7K       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       1.0000       EA       3372.75000       USD         Include All/Exclude All       X       Select All/Deselect All       X			_													
0000415227       1       1       AIR-CAP2602I-A:       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       200.0000       EA       481.80000       USD         0000415227       2       1       L-PI12-LF-100       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.0000       EA       3957.80000       USD         0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       2.0000       EA       1349.25000       USD         0000415227       4       1       L-MSE-7.0-K9       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       1.0000       EA       2197.80000       USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LIMSE7K       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       1.0000       EA       3372.75000       USD         Include All/Exclude All/Exclude All       V       Select All/Deselect All       V       V       V       V       V		00004152	231	1	10	ecatur chemsit		NEXAIR-001	Q	MAIN	Q	1.0000	EA	54.91000	USD	
0000415227       3       1       CON-SAU-PI12LF1       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       2.0000       EA       1349.25000       USD         0000415227       4       1       L-MSE-7.0-K9       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       1.0000       EA       2197.80000       USD         0000415227       5       1       CON-SAU-LMSE7K       ADCAPNET-001       MAIN       Q       1.0000       EA       3372.75000       USD         Include All/Exclude All       Select All/Deselect All       Select All/Deselect All       Select All/Deselect All       Select All/Deselect All		00004152	227	1	1 <u>A</u>	IR-CAP2602I-A-		ADCAPNET-001	Q	MAIN	Q	200.0000	EA	481.80000	USD	e
0000415227         4         1         L-MSE-7.0-K9         ADCAPNET-001         MAIN         Q         1.0000         EA         2197.80000         USD           0000415227         5         1         CON-SAU-LMSE7K         ADCAPNET-001         MAIN         Q         1.0000         EA         3372.75000         USD           Include All/Exclude All         Select All/Deselect All         Select All/Deselect All         Select All/Deselect All         Select All/Deselect All		00004152	227	2	1 <u>L</u>	-PI12-LF-100		ADCAPNET-001	Q	MAIN	Q	2.0000	EA	3957.80000	USD	
0000415227         5         1         CON-SAU-LIMSE7K         ADCAPNET-001         Q         MAIN         Q         1.0000         EA         3372.75000         USD           Include All/Exclude All         Select All/Deselect All         Select All/Deselect All         Select All/Deselect All         Select All/Deselect All		00004152	227	3	1 <u>c</u>	CON-SAU-PI12LF1		ADCAPNET-001	Q	MAIN	Q	2.0000	EA	1349.25000	USD	
Include All/Exclude All     Select All/Deselect All		00004152	227	4	1 <u>L</u>	-MSE-7.0-K9		ADCAPNET-001	Q	MAIN	Q	1.0000	EA	2197.80000	USD	
		00004152	227	5	1 <u>c</u>	CON-SAU-LMSE7K		ADCAPNET-001	Q	MAIN	Q	1.0000	EA	3372.75000	USD	
Apply Vendor to Selected Lines		Include Al	II/Exclu	de All				Select All/Deselect	_	Apply	Vend	lor to Select	ed Lin	es		

There are certain conditions that a requisition line must meet before it will show up on this page, ready to be sourced. This includes being **fully approved** and having a **Valid** budget checking status. If a requisition line is not ready to be sourced, according to the system, it will not display on this page.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

If you select the **Requisition ID** link, the system will open a new window and provide the details regarding the requisition, including a link to the requisition schedule and distribution. If you select the **Item Description** link, you will see the basic description for the line item.

In the **Vendor Name** field, you can change a vendor listed, or add a vendor if it is missing. Keep in mind that you should not change any vendors on the Expedite Requisitions page for Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace requisitions. If the Vendor Name field is blank for a requisition line, you will not be able to expedite it. Also, if you have multiple lines that you want to include the same vendor for, enter/select that vendor's name in the last vendor name field on the page. Then, you can select the requisition lines you want to apply the vendor to. Next, select the "**Apply Vendor to Selected Lines**" button.

The Location field is default vendor location.

In the **PO Qty** field, you should see the quantity requested for that line item on the requisition. You can choose to source a partial quantity if needed. To do this, change the quantity listed. Use the **Default Buyer ID** field to enter the name of the buyer to use on the resulting purchase orders.

To have Purchase Orders created with an "Approved" status, select the "**Build POs as Approved**" checkbox. If selected, the expedite process examines auto approval criteria set at the business unit level. If the auto approval criteria are met, the status is set to "Approved." If the auto approval criteria are not met, the status is set to "Pending Approval." If you do not select this checkbox, the Purchase Order is created with a status of "Open."

When you are ready to expedite the requisitions, select the requisitions that you want to source into Purchase Orders by checking their "**Include**" checkbox. You can select the "**Preview**" button to display a preview of the purchase order before it is actually staged. Before previewing the purchase order, you must select it. Also, once you select a requisition line, you are then unable to change the vendor name, location, and PO quantity.

When you are ready to build your purchase orders, select the "**Submit**" button. The Submit feature stages the items and launches the **PO Calculations** process (PO\_POCALC) and **Create Purchase Order** process (PO\_CREATE). The Purchase Orders are generated in the background. You can monitor the process of PO generation by going to the **Process Monitor**. Once the process has successfully completed and posted, you can review the results through the Sourcing Workbench.

## How To: Expedite Requisitions

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials, select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 2. Select **Buyer Center**.
- 3. Select **Expedite Requisitions**.
- 4. Enter **search criteria** for the requisitions you want to source.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 5. If you also want to see all requisitions (that meet your search criteria) that do not have a vendor assigned yet, check the "**Include Lines With No Vendor**" checkbox.
- 6. Click the **Search** button.
- 7. To review information about the requisition, select the Requisition ID link or the Item Description link.
- 8. To change or add a **vendor** for a requisition line, continue. Otherwise, go to step 9.
  - a. On the Requisition Line that needs a vendor, select the **Vendor Name** look up icon.
  - b. Search for the vendor by either using its Vendor ID or Short Vendor Name.
  - c. Select the Vendor you want applied to that requisition line.
- 9. To change or add a **vendor** for multiple requisition lines, continue. Otherwise, go to step 10.
  - a. Select the requisition lines you want to apply the same vendor to by clicking in their **Select checkboxes**, next to the **Vendor Name** field.
  - b. Click the **Look Up** icon for the last **Vendor Name** field, under the "Select All/Deselect All" link.
  - c. Search for the vendor by either using its Vendor ID or Short Vendor Name.
  - d. Select the Vendor you want applied to the selected requisition lines.
  - e. Click the Apply Vendor to Selected Lines button.
- 10. Update any **PO quantities** if you do not want to source the requested quantity.
- 11. Select the lines you want to source to purchase orders by clicking in their "Include" checkboxes.
- 12. If needed, update the User ID in the Default Buyer ID field.
- 13. Select the Build POs as Approved checkbox.
- 14. Click the **Preview** button to see how the PO will be built. When finished, click the **Return to Expedite Requisitions** link.
- 15. Click the **Submit** button to initiate the process.
- 16. Select the **Process Monitor** link to review the status of the **PV\_PO\_CREATE** process.
- 17. Periodically click the Refresh button until the Run Status is **Success** and the Distribution Status is **Posted**.
- 18. Click the **Details** link.
- 19. Click the **Message Log** link.
- 20. On the message log, you should see how many source documents were processed, and how many were completed without error.

#### **Review Expedite Results through the Sourcing Workbench**

After running the **Expedite Requisitions** process, you can review the results through the **Sourcing Workbench**. When using the Sourcing Workbench, you can review the results by a variety of criteria, including Buyer, Requisition ID, Stage Status, or Process Instance. If you search by Process Instance, you should use the Process Instance from the Expedite Requisitions process previously run.

	Purchasing > Purchase Orders	> Stane/Sc	nurce Requests > Sourci	ng Workbanch
Sourcing Workbench	¥ - ¥	/ Stage/St		
Search Criteria				
Process Instance: Business Unit:			PO Stage Type: PO Stage ID:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Requisition ID: Buyer: System Source:		Q	Stage Status: Item ID: Line Number:	Chedule Number:
Search				
Save Notify	🗘 Refresh			

In the results, there will be two tabs. There is a **Selected Items** tab, with the Process instance, Stage Status, Vendor ID, Requisition ID, and Purchase Order ID.

Sourcing	g W	orkbench								
Sourci	ing	3								
🔻 Search (	Crite	eria								
Process In	ista	nce:		Q				PO Stage Type:	•	
Business (	Unit	:	27000 Q					PO Stage ID:		
Requisition	n ID:		0000412102 🔍					Stage Status:	-	
Buyer:										
System So	ourc	e:		-				Line Number: Sc	hedule Numbe	er:
Selected It		Stage Inf					ltem		Pequisition	Purchase
Instance		Stg Status	<u>Unit</u>	Buyer	Vendor ID	Loc	Item ID	Description	Requisition ID	Purchase Order
				Lynn						
5146148	ħ	Completed	27000	Carmack	0000401465	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	DSSRV Network Video Recorder,	0000412102	00004117
			27000 27000		0000401465			DSSRV Network Video Recorder, 16-Channel Encoder Module Mode		
5146148		Completed		Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack	0000401465	MAIN	<u>Item</u>			00004117
5146148   5146148	 R	Completed Completed	27000	Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack	0000401465	MAIN MAIN	<u>Item</u>	16-Channel Encoder Module Mod	0000412102	00004117
5146148		Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000	Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn	0000401465 0000401465	MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item	16-Channel Encoder Module Mod 4-Port Host Card for ENC5416 M	0000412102 0000412102	00004117 00004117 00004117
5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148		Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000	Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack	0000401465 0000401465 0000401465	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item	16-Channel Encoder Module Mod 4-Port Host Card for ENC5416 M LSI 3Ware 9750-8i Controller C	0000412102 0000412102 0000412102	00004117 00004117 00004117 00004117
5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000	Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack	0000401465 0000401465 0000401465 0000401465	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item	18-Channel Encoder Module Mod 4-Port Host Card for ENC5416 M LSI 3Ware 9750-81 Controller C Installation, Programming and	2 0000412102 0000412102 0000412102 0000412102 0000412102	00004117- 00004117- 00004117- 00004117- 00004117-
5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148   5146148		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn Carmack Lynn	0000401465 0000401465 0000401465 0000401465 0000401465 0000401465	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item	16-Channel Encoder Module Mod 4-Port Host Card for ENC5416 M LSI 3Ware 9750-91 Controller C Installation, Programming and Sarix IP Indoor Box Camera, 72	2 0000412102 0000412102 0000412102 0000412102 0000412102	00004117- 00004117- 00004117- 00004117- 00004117- 00004117-

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace

© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

Buyers User Guide – v1.2 01/10/2014 The second tab is the **Stage Info** tab. This tab contains the staging information for the requisition and purchase order.

avorites Ma	ain Menu	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·								
Sourcing \	Workb	ench								
Sourcin	ng									
Search Cri	iteria									
Process Ins	tance:		Q		PO Stage Type:		,	•		
Business Un	nit:	27000			PO Stage ID:					
Requisition I		00004121			Stage Status:		<b>-</b>			
Buver:				Q	Item ID:			Q		
-				~	item ib:			~		
Court and Court			_		Line New beau		Color dute N			
System Sou Search	rce:		-		Line Number:		Schedule N			
		age Info				d View /	Schedule N	【 1-9 of 9 】 L		
Search Selected Item Instance	ns St	Stq Status	Src Method	PO Stq Type	Personalize   Find	Line	All   🛃   🛗 First	Sys Source		
Search Selected Item Instance 5146148	ns St	Stq Status Completed	Src Method Basic	Other	Personalize   Find PO Stg ID 0000116721	Line 1	All   🔛   🎬 First	1-9 of 9 L		
Selected Item Instance 5146148	ns St	Stq Status Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic	Other Other	Personalize   Find PO Stq ID 0000116721 0000116721	Line 1 2	All   🔛   🎬 First Sched Num 1 1	Sys Source eProcure eProcure		
Selected Item Instance 5146148 5146148 5146148	ns St	Stq Status Completed Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic Basic	Other Other Other	Personalize   Finalize           PO Stq ID           0000116721           0000116721           0000116721	Line 1 2 3	All   🕢   🗮 First Sched Num 1 1 1	Sys Source eProcure eProcure eProcure		
Selected Item Instance 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148	ns St	Stq Status Completed Completed Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic	Other Other Other Other	Personalize         Find           PO. Stg ID         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721	Line 1 2 3 4	All   💽   🗮 First Sched Num 1 1 1 1 1 1	Sys Source eProcure eProcure eProcure eProcure eProcure		
Selected Item Instance 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148		Sta Status Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic	Other Other Other Other Other Other	Personalize   Find           PO Stg ID           0000116721           0000116721           0000116721           0000116721           0000116721           0000116721	Line 1 2 3 4 9	All   🔁   🗮 First Sched Num 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1-9 of 9      Sys Source     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure		
Selected Item Instance 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148		Sta Status Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic	Other Other Other Other Other Other	Personalize         Fine           PO Stq ID         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721	Line 1 2 3 4 9 6	All   🖳   🗮 First Sched Num 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1-9 of 9      1     Sys Source     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure		
Selected Item Instance 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148 5146148		Sta Status Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic	Other Other Other Other Other Other Other Other	Personalize         Fine           PO Stq ID         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721	Line 1 2 3 4 9 6 7	All   🖳   🗮 First Sched Num 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1-9 of 9 D L     Sys Source     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure		
		Sta Status Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	Src Method Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic Basic	Other Other Other Other Other Other	Personalize         Fine           PO Stq ID         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721           0000116721         0000116721	Line 1 2 3 4 9 6	All   🖳   🗮 First Sched Num 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1-9 of 9      1     Sys Source     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure     eProcure		

On the **Selected Items** tab, you will see an icon for **Sourcing Details**. The Sourcing Details page will provide the Purchase Order ID, the Requisition ID, where the item is being shipped to, the quantity, and the price.

ORACLE						
Favorites Main Men	iu > Purchasing >	> Purchase Orders >	Stage/Source Regu	uests > Sourcing Wor	rkbench	
• •	· ·	<b>*</b>	· · · ·	-		
Course in a Mondal						
Sourcing Work						
Sourcing D	etails					
Return to Sourcing	Page					
Process Instance:	5146148			Item ID:	Item	
Business Unit:	27000				DSSRV Network Vi	deo Recorder,
Line:	1			PO Stg Type:	Other	
Schedule:	1			PO Stage ID:	0000116721	
Expand All	Collapse All					
Staging Informat	ion					
*Stage Status:	Completed -			PO Process:	OnIn Srce	
Staged Vendor:	0000401465	ICEAUTOMAT-001		System Source:	eProcure	
Vendor Loc:	MAIN			Sourcing Method:	Basic	
Let POCalc Ove	erride Vendor?		Eligible Vendor	<u>s</u>	Pricing Information	n
PO ID:	0000411744				Schedule Details	
▼ Source Transact	ion Information					
Req ID:	0000412102	Source Document		Inventory Source	Flag	
Req Line:	1			Qty Demand:		
Req Sched:	1			Physical Nature:	Goods	
Consolidate wit	h other Reqs					
Requested Price						
Ship To:	RECEIVING			Amount Only		
Due Date:				Zero Price Ind		
				Calculate Price?		
Quantity:	1.0000	EA		Price Tol Over:	999999999.99999	
Std Quantity:	1.0000	EA		Under:	99999999.99999	
Price:	9494.07000	USD		%Price Tol Over:	0.00	
Base Price:	9494.07000	USD		% Under:	0.00	
🗐 Save 🔛 Noti	fy 🖒 Refresh					Related Links
W Save	·μ renesti					- Related LIINS

To see the resulting purchase order, you can select the link from the **Purchase Order ID** column on the Selected Items tab. The system will open a new window for the Purchase Order page.

Vlai	ntaiı	n Purc	hase Order												
Pu	rch	ase	Order												
Unit	t:		27000						PO Sta	tus: [	Dispatch	ed		Δ	>
PO	ID:		0000411744						Budget	Status: V	alid		f	i _F	1
	inge ( by Fro	Order: m:	1						Hold	From Further	Drocoss	ina			
	eade									Trontrateier	100033	ing			
PO	Date		06/16/2013	Vendor Search					Doc Tol	Status: V	alid				
*Vei	ndor		ICEAUTOMAT-001	Vendor Details					Backor	der Status: N	lone	<u>c</u>	creat	e Bai	ckOr
Ven	idor I	D:	0000401465	ICE Automation	Group				Receipt	t Status: N	lot Recvo	ł			
Buy	er:		Icarmack	Lynn Carmack					*Dispat	ch Method:	Print	-		Dis	spat
PO	Refe	rence:	Online Src From Req 0	0000412102					Amoun	t Summary					
Hea	ader [	Details	PO Activities	Add ShipTo Con	ments	5			Mercha	indise:	6	7291.90	)		
PO	Defa	ults	Document Status						Freight	Tax/Misc.:		0.0	0	Cal	lcula
Edit	Corr	<u>nments</u>	Requisitions						Total Ar	nount:	6	7291.90	) US	D	
١dd	Item	s From		Sel	oct Lin	ies To Dis	nla								
Pur				001		les to bis	pia	у							
	chasi	ng Kit	Catalog		ne:			y To:	Q	Retrieve					
	s							То:		Retrieve		K 1-10	) of 1	4 🕨	<u>Last</u>
Det	S ails		Catalog	Li	ne:			To:	ize   Find	View All   🔽   <u>R</u> eceiving	)	K 1-10	of 1	4 🕨	<u>Last</u>
Line Deta <u>.ine</u>	S ails	Ship <u>T</u> Descri	o/Due Date <u>Statuses</u>	Li	ne:	Q	<u>R</u> F(	To:	ize   Find	View All   🔽   <u>R</u> eceiving		<b>I</b> 1-10	of 1	4 <b>D</b>	<u>Last</u>
Det	es ails	Ship <u>T</u> Descrij DSSRV Record IP Cha Chann RD-01	b/Due Date <u>Statuses</u> btion / Network Video der, 18TB, RAID-5, 128 nnels, 64 Analog els Model#DSSRV-	Lin	ne:	ibutes Categor	<u>R</u> F(	To: Personal Q <u>C</u> o	ize   Find Intract	View All   🔽   <u>R</u> eceiving	t <u>Status</u>		of 1		
Deta <u>ine</u> 1	es ails	Ship I Descrij DSSRV Record IP Cha Chann RD-01 Quote# 16-Cha Model#	o/Due Date <u>Statuses</u> <u>otion</u> / Network Video der, 18TB, RAID-5, 128 nnels, 64 Analog els Model#DSSRV- 8-US	Lit Item Information	EA	ibutes Categor	<u>R</u> F( Y	To: Personal 2 <u>C</u> o Price	ize   Find Intract	View All   🗗   Receiving Amoun	TITE Status				-
Deta ine 1	es ails	Ship <u>I</u> Descrit DSSR\ Record IP Cha Chann RD-01 Quote# 16-Cha Model# Quote# 4-Port ENC54 Model#	o/Due Date <u>Statuses</u> <u>otion</u> / Network Video der, 18TB, RAID-5, 128 nnels, 64 Analog els Model#DSSRV-8 -US 40529131103 annel Encoder Module #ENC5416 40529131103 Host Card for	Lin tem Information <u>PO Qty</u> 1.0000	EA	Categorian 84067 84084		To: Personal 2 <u>C</u> c Price 9,494.0	ize   Find intract	View Al   Receiving Amoun 9,494.0' 4,875.0	TITE Status			÷	
Deta ine 1		Ship I Descri DSSRV Record IP Cha Chann RD-01 Quotef 16-Cha Model# Quotef 4-Port ENC54 Model# Quotef LSI 3W Card M	o/Due Date <u>Statuses</u> <u>otion</u> / Network Video Jer, 18TB, RAID-5, 128 nnels, 64 Analog els Model#DSSRV- 8-US #0529131103 annel Encoder Module #ENC5416 #0529131103 Host Card for 116 #ENC5400-4PORT	Lin      [tem Information     PO Qty     1.0000     4.0000	EA	Categorian 84067 84084		To: Personal 2 <u>Co</u> Price 9,494.0 1,218.7	ze   Find intract 07000 75000 000	View AI         Image: All state           Receiving         Amoun           9,494.0         4,875.0           109.65         109.65	TTTE t Status 7 Active 0 Active	(P)		+.	
Deta ine 1 2 3		Ship I Descrip DSSR\ Record IP Cha Chann RD-01 Quotef 16-Cha Modelf Quotef 4-Port ENC54 Modelf Quotef LSI 3W Quotef Sarix IF 720P, 3 Modelf	o/Due Date Statuses ption / Network Video ler, 18TB, RAID-5, 128 nnels, 64 Analog els Model#DSSRV- 8-US #0529131103 annel Encoder Module #ENC5416 #0529131103 Host Card for 116 #ENC5400-4PORT #0529131103 /are 9750-8i Controller lodel#DSSRV-RAID	Lin  Rem Information  PO Qty  1.0000  4.0000  1.0000	EA EA EA EA	ibutes <u>Categor</u> 84067 84084 84084		To: Personal 2 <u>C</u> c Price 9,494.0 1,218.7 109.69	220 Find intract 07000 75000 000 000	View AI         Image: All state           Receiving         Amoun           9,494.0         4,875.0           109.65         109.65	Image: status       t     Status       t     Status       t     Status       t     Active       t     Active       t     Active       t     Active			+	
Detr <u>ine</u> 1 2 3 4		Ship I Descrit DSSR\ Record IP Cha Chann RD-01 Quotef 4-Port ENC54 Modelf LS13W Card M Quotef Sarix IF 20P, 3 Modelf 720P, 3	o/Due Date Statuses ption / Network Video ler, 18TB, RAID-5, 128 nnels, 64 Analog els Model#DSSRV- 8-US #0529131103 annel Encoder Module #ENC5416 #0529131103 Host Card for 116 #ENC5400-4PORT #0529131103 /are 9750-8i Controller lodel#DSSRV-RAID #0529131103 P Indoor Micro Dome, 80IPS, POE #L10-DP	Lin      Kem Information      PO Qty      1.0000      1.0000      1.0000      1.0000	EA EA EA EA EA	Q           ibutes           Categori           84067           84084           84084           84084	<u>ع</u> ام ام	To:         Personal           2         Cc           9,494.0         1,218.7           109.69         840.94	220 Find intract 070000 75000 0000 0000	View Al   Receiving Amoun 9,494.0° 4,875.00 109.69 840.9	Image: status       t     Status       t     Status       t     Status       t     Active       t     Active			+	

Once the Purchase Order has been created, continue with the processing of that purchase order. If you selected the checkbox "Build POs as Approved", then your next step should be budget checking the Purchase Order and then dispatching it.

How To: Use the Sourcing Workbench to Review Expedite Requisitions Results

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Purchase Orders.
- 3. Select Stage/Source Requests.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 4. Select Sourcing Workbench.
- 5. Enter the **Process Instance** from the Expedite Requisitions process.
- 6. Enter/Select your **Business unit**.
- 7. Click the **Search** button.
- 8. To review a resulting purchase order, select its link.

#### Creating a Purchase Order by Copying a Requisition

You can manually create a purchase order by copying in a requisition. This should only be done if the requisition is a Special Request Requisition. You should not copy a Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace **Requisition into a Purchase Order.** 

When creating a new Purchase Order from a Requisition through the **Add/Update POs** menu selection, you must first select a Vendor ID before doing anything else. Once you have selected the Vendor ID, you can then choose to copy from a requisition.

ORACLE	E'									
Favorites Main M	enu > Purchasing > P	urchase Orders >	Add/Upda	te POs						
• • •	•	•								
Maintain Pure										
Purchase	Order									
Unit:	71000				PO Status	:	Initial			
PO ID:	NEXT				Budget St	atus:	Not Chk'd			
Copy From:	<b></b>				Hold Fr	om Furthe	er Processing			
🔻 Header	Contract									
*PO Date:	Purchase Order	Vendor Search			Doc Tol St	atus:	Valid			
*Vendor	Requisition	Vendor Details								
*Vendor ID:	Q				Receipt St	atus:	Not Recvd			
*Buyer:	Q				*Dispatch	Method:		-	Dispatch	
PO Reference:					Amount S					
Header Details	PO Activities	Add ShipTo Cor	nments		Merchand	ise:		0.00	Onlawlate	
PO Defaults					Freight/Tax	k/Misc.:		0.00	Calculate	
Add Comments					Total Amo	unt:		0.00 U	SD	
Add Items From										
Purchasing Kit	Catalog									
Lines							AI   🛃   🛅	First 🗹 i	l of 1 🖸 Last	
	To/Due Date Statuses	Item Information	Attribute			eceiving				
Line Descr	iption	PO Qty	<u>*UOM</u>	Category	Price	Ar	nount Status	0		
1 📑			Q	Q	0		Active	$\mathcal{O}$	19 🖭 🖃	
View Printable V	/ersion				*Go to: M	ore		•	•	
🔒 Save 🔛	Notify 🗘 Refresh							E+ Ac	id 🖉 Update	/Display

After choosing to copy from a requisition, the system will display the "**Copy Purchase Order from Requisition**" page, where you can select for the actual requisition to copy. First, you need to enter your requisition selection criteria. If you know the actual Requisition ID, enter that. If not, you can search using other criteria available.

Make sure that you adjust the **Max Rows** field if you know that your requisition has many lines. This field defaults to 20 rows. You can update it if needed though.
ORACLE <sup>.</sup>						
Favorites Main Menu > Purchasing > Purc	chase Orders > 1	Add/Update POs				
Maintain Purchase Order	_					
Copy Purchase Order from	m Requisit	lion				
Return to Main Page						
Requisition Selection Criteria						
Business Unit: 71000		Origin		Q		
Buyer:		Max R	ows:	20		
Vendor ID:		🗹 Inc	lude Reqs V	Vith No Ve	ndor	
Category:		🗹 Inc	lude Invento	ory Items		
Requisition ID:						
Contract ID:	Q	Ex	clude Auto S	ource Ite	m	
Search						
				Н		
Select Requisition Lines			Personalize   F	ind   View	All   🛃   🔠 🛛 First 🚺	1 of 1 🖸 Last
Sourcing <u>R</u> equisitions						
Select PO Qty PO UOM	tem	Description	<u>Req ID</u>	Line #	Procurement Card	Schedule Split
	<u>_</u>	Descr	Req ID			
Select All 🔲 Clear All						
Сору То РО						
Save Return to Search TE Previo	ous in List 🗐 🖡	Vext in List 📔 1	lotify 🧳	Refresh	E+ Add	Update/Display

After entering your search criteria and selecting the **Search** button, you should see the resulting requisition lines.

	ACLE <sup>.</sup> Main Men	u > Purcha	sing > Purch	nasę Orders > Add/Upda	te POs				
Maint	tain Purch	nase Orde	r						
Сор	y Purcl	hase Or	der fron	n Requisition					
1	to Main Pac								
		ction Criteria	1						
Busine	ess Unit:	71000			Origin:	Q			
Buyer:			Q		Max Rows:	20			
Vendo	r ID:		Q		Include Reg	as With No Ven	dor		
Catego	ory:		Q		Include Inve		uoi		
Requis	sition ID:	000041522	3 🔍			intory nomo			
Contra	act ID:			Q	Exclude Au	to Source Item			
Sea	irch								
								1 to 2 o	f2
-	Requisition		-		<u>Personalize</u>	Find View All	🛃   🔭	First 🚺 1-2 c	of 2 🖸 Last
Sourci	ng <u>R</u> equi	sitions						D	0-1-1-1-
<u>Select</u>	PO Qty	PO UOM	<u>Item</u>	Description		Reg ID	Line #	Procurement Card	Schedule Split
	1.0000	EA	<u>,</u>	LaserJet Pro 400 color N	IFP M47	0000415226	1		
	1.0000	EA	<u>F</u>	HP 3-year Next Business	s-day Ex	0000415226	2		
Se	lect All	Clear All							
Conv	To PO								
Copy	1010								
📄 Sav	e 🖹 Not	ify 🗘 Re	fresh				E	Add 🖉 Up	date/Display

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Buyers User Guide – v1.2 01/10/2014 On both the Sourcing tab and the Requisitions tab, you can see links for the item description and for the requisition details (Req ID). To select a Requisition line item to copy over to the purchase order, select it with a checkmark in its Select box. Then, you can use the **Copy to PO** button.

ORACLE								
Favorites Main Mer	nu > Purcha	ising > Purch	ase Orders > Add/Upda	ate POs				
Maintain Purc	hase Orde	r						
Copy Burg	haco O	- dor fron	Poquisition					
Copy Furc	nase Oi	uer non	n Requisition					
Return to Main Pa								
Requisition Sele	ction Criteria	a						
Business Unit:	71000			Origin:	Q			
Buyer:		Q		Max Rows:	20			
Vendor ID:		Q		Include Red	is With No Ven	dor		
Category:		Q		Include Inve	entory Items			
Requisition ID:	000041522	6 🔍						
Contract ID:			Q	Exclude Au	to Source Item			
Search								
							1 to 2 o	f2
Select Requisition				<u>Personalize</u>	Find View All	P 🖥	🛛 First 🚺 1-2 o	of 2 🕨 Last
Sourcing <u>R</u> equ	isitions 📑	<u> </u>						
Select PO Qty	PO UOM	<u>Item</u>	Description		<u>Req ID</u>	Line #	Procurement Card	Schedule Split
1.0000	EA	2	LaserJet Pro 400 color I	MFP M47	0000415226	1		
1.0000	EA	1	HP 3-year Next Busines	s-day Ex	0000415226	2		
Select All	Clear All							
Copy To PO	)							
Copyroro	J							
🔛 Save 🔛 No	tify 🖓 Re	efresh				E	+ Add 🖉 Up	date/Display

Once the requisition lines have been copied over to the Purchase Order, you can process it as you would any other purchase order. It is a good idea to indicate in the PO Reference field that the PO was copied from a specific Requisition.

Maintain Purc	hase Order												
Purchase													
Unit:	71000					PO Status		Pend	Appr				
PO ID:	NEXT					Budget Sta	itus:	Not C	hk'd				
Copy From:	-					Hold Fre	om Furthe	r Proc	essing				
▼ Header													
*PO Date:	01/07/2014	Vendor Search				Doc Tol Sta	itus:	Valid					
*Vendor	ATLANTAX-001	Vendor Details											
*Vendor ID:	000000004 🔍	ATLANTA XRAY C	ORP			Receipt St	atus:	Not R	ecvd				
*Buyer:	BCHAPMAN_71	Chapman,Brian	к			*Dispatch	Method:	Print		-	D	ispat	ch
PO Reference:	Copied from Req ID 00	00415226				Amount Si	ummary						
Header Details	PO Activities	Add ShipTo Com	ments			Merchandi	se:		876	6.95			
PO Defaults						Freight/Tax	/Misc.:			0.00	C	alcula	ate
Edit Comments						Total Amou	int:		876	6.95 L	JSD		
Add Items From													
Purchasing Kit	Catalog												
Lines						Personalize   Fin	d View A			t 🔣 1.	-2 of 2	2 🕨 L	.ast
Details Ship <u>T</u>	o/Due Date <u>S</u> tatuses	Item Information	Attribu	utes	RFQ	Contract R	eceiving	(****)	)				
Line Descri		PO Qty	<u>*UOM</u>		Category	Price	Ar	nount	<u>Status</u>				
1 🔡 Laser	Jet Pro 400 color MFR	1.0000	EA	2 2	20477 Q	669.75000	6	69.75	Active	P	1	+	-
2 📑 HP 3-	year Next	1.0000	EA C	Q 2	20477 Q	207.20000	2	07.20	Active	۲	10	+	-

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace

© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

Buyers User Guide – v1.2 01/10/2014 How To: Create a PO by Copying a Requisition

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Purchase Orders.
- 3. Select Add/Update POs.
- 4. Click **OK** to add a new purchase order (NEXT should be in the PO ID field).
- 5. In the PO Header, enter/select the **Vendor ID** for the Purchase Order.
- 6. In the Copy From drop down list, select Requisition.
- 7. In the **Requisition Selection Criteria** group box, enter the search criteria to locate the requisition you want to copy (i.e., Requisition ID).
- 8. Click the **Search** button.
- 9. Select the **requisition lines** you want to copy to the PO by checking its **Select** box.
- 10. Click the **Copy to PO** button.
- 11. Continue to process the Purchase Order as you would any other purchase order.

#### Processing of Purchase Orders Sourced from Special Request Requisition

After a Special Request Requisition has been sourced to a Purchase Order (through the Expedite process or Copy to PO process), it is then available for further processing. The scheduled batch SCIQUEST job will pick up these purchase orders for budget checking, document tolerance checking, and dispatching. The dispatching portion of the SCIQUEST batch job only flips the flag for PO dispatch. If you normally send a PO to a vendor via fax, you will still need to fax the PO. You will still physically issue the purchase order to the appropriate vendor.

# **Chapter 8: Additional Requisition Maintenance**

When working with requisitions, there are some additional tasks that you will need to complete on a periodic basis. This includes purging the staging tables, reviewing requisition status, and closing requisitions.

## Purging Staging Tables

There are numerous staging tables used for sourcing requisitions into Purchase Orders. These tables include:

• PO\_ITM\_STG

This core staging table provides line and schedule level information from the requisition destined for the purchase order.

• PO\_DISTRIB\_STG

This table provides distribution information. One row is placed here for each distribution destined for the purchase order. For requisitions, the information in this table comes directly from the requisition.

 PO\_HDR\_STG
 This table is used for manually consolidated requisitions to specify information destined for the Purchase Order Header table.

The **Purge Stage Tables** process purges entries on the PeopleSoft Purchasing staging tables. Only rows in Completed (C), Error (E), or Ready to Purge (X) status are eligible for purging. It is recommended that your institution run this process at least weekly. At very busy institutions, you should consider running the Purge Staging Tables process daily. If you do not run the Purge Stage Tables process regularly, the staging tables retain old data, which negatively affects performance of processes that act on the tables.

Before purging error rows, the Purge Stage Tables process removes the "In Process" status on the requisition line and sets the source status on the requisition line to "Available" (A). Requisitions in error status are identified as "In Process," while they are in the staging tables. In Process requisitions cannot be updated. Running the Purge Stage Tables process on error rows frees up requisitions for error correction.

If you run purge on a requisition in "Error" status on the Sourcing Workbench – Sourcing Details page, it frees the requisition and set the stage status on the stage tables to "X", so it can be purged in this process. If you recycle an error, it has no effect on the requisition, but it sets the stage status on the stage tables to R, so the row can be picked up and processed again.

You can view the contents of the staging tables by going to the Sourcing Workbench. Again, the purge process removes rows that are a completed, error, or ready to purge status.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

			sing / Pu	irchase Orders > Stage/So	The Requests 7 5	ourcin	y wo	KDench		
Sourcing	Wor	khonch								
		KDench								
Sourci	ng									
Search (	riteria	a								
Process Ir	stanc	e:	G	2	PO Stage Type			<b>~</b>		
Business	Init:	270	00 🔍		PO Stage ID:					
Requisition	ID:			Q	Stage Status:		Cor	mpleted -		
Buyer:				Q	Item ID:			Q		
				•	Line Number:			Schedule Number:		
System So	urce:				Line Number:			Schedule Number:		
Search										
	_									
Selected It		Stage Info						Personalize   Find   View 100   🕰   🛗	First M 1-20 of	f 3943 🗳 📙
							Item		Requisition	Purchase
nstance		Stq Status	<u>Unit</u>	Buyer	Vendor ID	Loc	ID	Description	ID	Order
5200988	<b>B</b>	Completed	27000	Lynn Carmack	0000402820	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	MRR1307R, ReRoof Towers, Washi	0000412124	00004118
5198237	1	Completed	27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	0000007030	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	Michael Grant- Invoice # 9755;	0000411900	<u>00004118</u>
5197959	l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l l	Completed	27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	0000013377	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	Meals	0000412028	00004118
5197959		Completed	27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	0000013377	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	Mileage	0000412028	00004118
5197959		Completed	27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	000007030	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	Michael Barbour- Invoice# 9705	<u>0000411900</u>	00004118
			27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	0000007030	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	hotel for Tech Theatre search	0000411783	00004118
5197877	ŀ	Completed	27000							
5197877 5197845		Completed Completed	27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	0000011483	MAIN	<u>Item</u>	Estimated encumberance for Jun	0000411694	00004118
5197959 5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780	ŀ			Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000011483 0000014128			Estimated encumberance for Jun Meals	0000411694 0000411302	
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780		Completed	27000			MAIN	<u>Item</u>			00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757		Completed Completed	27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128	MAIN MAIN	<u>Item</u> Item	Meals	0000411302	000041184 000041184
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757 5197698		Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381	MAIN MAIN MAIN	<u>Item</u> Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference	0000411302 0000411954	00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197670		Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402288	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference	0000411302 0000411954 0000411536	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197670 5192950		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402288 0000402381	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car	0000411302 0000411954 0000411536 0000412031	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197670 5192950 5192592		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Lynn Carmack	0000014128 0000402381 0000402288 0000402381 0000402381	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car Consultant, Nancy Glasser will	0000411302 0000411954 0000411536 0000412031 0000411977	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197670 5192950 5192592 5192592		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Lynn Carmack Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402288 0000402381 0000009956 0000401782	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car Consultant, Nancy Glasser will Meals - dinner	0000411302 0000411954 0000411536 0000411977 0000411977 0000411927	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197698 5192592 5192592 5192592		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Lynn Carmack Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402383 00004023831 000009956 0000401782 0000401782	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car Consultant. Nancy Glasser will Meals - dinner Meals - lunch	0000411302 0000411954 0000411954 0000411536 0000412031 0000411927 0000411927	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197670 5192950 5192592 5192592 5192592 5192592		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Lynn Carmack Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402388 0000402381 000009956 0000401782 0000401782	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item Item Item	Meals Car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car Consultant. Nancy Glasser will Meals - dinner Meals - Junch Lodging	0000411302           0000411954           0000411954           0000411536           0000411977           0000411977           0000411927           0000411927           0000411927           0000411927           0000411927	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832 5197780 5197780 5197757 5197698 5197670 5192950 5192592 5192592 5192592 5192592		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Lynn Carmack Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402388 0000402388 0000402381 000009956 0000401782 0000401782 0000401782	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car Consultant, Nancy Glasser will Meals - dinner Meals - Junch Lodging Airfare	0000411302 0000411954 0000411954 0000411536 0000412031 0000411977 0000411927 0000411927 0000411927	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118
5197877 5197845 5197832		Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed Completed	27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000 27000	Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Lynn Carmack Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh Rebecca E Colflesh	0000014128 0000402381 0000402288 0000402288 00000402381 00000401782 0000401782 0000401782 0000401782	MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN MAIN	Item Item Item Item Item Item Item Item	Meals car rental to NC conference Cantrell - GACS 13' Conference Rental Car Consultant, Nancy Glasser will Meals - dinner Meals - Lunch Lodging Airfare Meals - breakfast	0000411302 0000411954 0000411954 00004119536 0000412031 0000411927 0000411927 0000411927 0000411927	00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118 00004118

Once the purchase order has been created from the requisition, the Stage Status becomes "Complete" and it can be removed from the staging tables to make them work more efficiently.

ORACLE	
Favorites Main Menu > Purchasing > Purchase Orders >	Stage/Source Requests > Purge Stage Tables
Purge Stage Table	
Run Control ID: purge	Report Manager Process Monitor Run
Process Request Parameters	
<ul> <li>Purge Staged Rows in Error</li> <li>Purge Completed Stage Rows</li> <li>System Source:</li> <li>Process Instance:</li> <li>Business Unit:</li> </ul>	PO Process that built row:
PO Stage Record Type:	PO Stage ID:
Date Selection       *Option:     N       Q     Operand:	Nbr Days: Date:
Save F Notify	E+ Add

When running the Purge Tables process, you can choose to prevent the processing from running on rows with an error status. Also, you should input your Business Unit. You can leave the date selection field set to "N", which means No Selection by Date.

After running the process, you should return to the Sourcing Workbench and see the results of the purge process. If you choose to purge all rows in a "Completed" stage status, then there should be no remaining results with that status until another requisition is successfully sourced into a purchase order.

#### How To: Purge Staging Tables

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Purchase Orders.
- 3. Select Stage/Source Requests.
- 4. Select Sourcing Workbench.
- 5. Search by Stage Status the rows you want to purge (i.e., Completed).
- 6. Review the rows that will be purged.
- 7. In the menu, select Purge Stage Tables.
- 8. Select or add a new run control ID.
- 9. In the **Process Request Parameters**, choose which rows to purge.
- 10. Select/Enter your **business unit**.
- 11. Select the **Run** button.
- 12. On the Process Scheduler Request page, click the OK button.

#### eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 13. Select the Process Monitor link.
- 14. Periodically click the **Refresh** button until the PO\_POSTGPRG process has a Run Status of Success and a Distribution Status of **Posted**.
- 15. Select the **Sourcing Workbench** link in the menu.
- 16. Search by Stage Status the rows you just purged.
- 17. There should be no results if the rows were purged, and you left the date selection field set to "N."

## **Closing Requisitions**

The **Close Requisitions** process is used to close requisitions that are fully canceled or fully sourced, and no longer need to be modified. When this process is run, the Requisition status changes to "Completed", or C. The benefit of this status change is that completed requisitions no longer appear in your list of available requisitions when you access requisition pages in update or display mode. These completed requisitions are also removed from the view in many other situations in which the available options have been set to exclude completed or canceled requisitions. Removing these requisitions from these prompts improves system performance and decreases the time required to find requisitions that you must modify.

Also, the Close Requisitions process also sets the budget header and line statuses, the KK\_CLOSE\_FLAG option, and PROCESS\_MANUAL\_CLOSE option accordingly so that the Commitment Control Budget Processor process (FS\_BP) can liquidate pre-encumbrance budget amounts for outstanding requisitions.

Although the Close Requisitions process is optional and you can run it at any time, you should run the process at the end of each month to help improve the efficiency of your requisitioning process. If you remember the Procure-to-Pay process flow, requisitions are closed after the accompanying purchase order is closed and the requisition is reconciled.

There are certain criteria a requisition must meet in order to be closed:

- PO Status: The Close Requisitions process verifies that the Purchase Orders to which the Requisition lines are sourced have a "Completed" Status.
- Distribution Line Status: The Close Requisitions process verifies that the requisition distribution line status is set to X (Canceled) or P (Processed). A requisition has a status of P after it is sourced to a purchase order.

The Close Requisitions process closes a requisition if any one of the following is true:

- The Requisition Status is "Canceled" (PS\_REQ\_HDR.REQ\_STATUS = X).
- The Requisition has been sourced to a Purchase Order (PS\_REQ\_LN\_DISTRIB.DISTRIB\_LN\_STATUS = P) and the Purchase Order status is completed.

You can view requisition header information (PS\_REQ\_HDR) and requisition distribution information (PS\_REQ\_LN\_DISTRIB) by accessing the requisition online or by querying these tables.

A requisition's distribution lines, schedules, lines, and header can be closed in intervals by the Close Requisitions process. Distribution lines come first, followed by the schedules, lines, and header. Therefore, it is possible to have a distribution line close before the rest of the requisition. For example, imagine that a requisition contains 20 lines, each with two schedules. When the necessary distributions

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

close, the schedule qualifies for closure. Once the two schedules close for a line, the line closes. When the 20 lines close, the requisition closes.

When you run the Close Requisitions process, it changes the status of all requisitions that meet closure criteria as shown in these tables:

Requisition Distribution Line	Updated Status
DISTRIB_LN_STATUS	C (completed) unless the distribution line was canceled, in which case the status remains X (canceled)
PROCESS_MANUAL_CLOSE	Y (Yes)
PC_DISTRIB_STATUS	N (None)
BUDGET_LINE_STATUS	N (not checked)
KK_CLOSE_FLAG	Y (yes)
KK_TRAN_OVER_FLAG	N (no)

Requisition Schedule Line	Updated Status
CURR_STATUS	C (closed) unless the schedule was canceled, in
	which case the status remains X

Requisition Line	Updated Status
CURR_STATUS	C (closed) unless the line was canceled, in which
	case the status remains X

Requisition Header	Updated Status
REQ_STATUS	C (completed)
ACTIVITY_DATE	Run Date
BUDGET_HDR_STATUS	N (not checked)
IN_PROCESS_FLG	N (no)

You can close requisitions through the Close Requisitions process (either manually or scheduled through the Process Scheduler), or you can close requisitions by using the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench (next section).

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Favorites Main Menu > Purchasing > Requisitions > Reconcile Requisitions > Close Requisitions
Close Requisitions Run Control ID: great Report Manager, Process Monitor Run
Run Control ID:     great     Report Manager     Process Monitor     Run       Process Request Parameters
Requisition Run Option:     1 Bus Unit ▼       *Business Unit:     76000 Q       Requisition ID:
ChartField Criteria     Personalize   Find   View Al   I   I First I 1 of 1 I Last       GL Unit     Account     Fund     Dept     Program     Class     Project     Bud Ref     Budget Date       1     Q     Q     Q     Q     Q     I<
Accounting Date for Action: 12/06/2013 🖻 🔲 Use Current Date as Acct. Date
Save Q. Return to Search Notify Lydate/Display

When running the Close Requisitions process, you can run it for your entire business unit or on a particular Requisition. When running it on your business unit, it will reconcile all qualified requisitions. You can also use the Chartfield criteria group box to select requisitions for processing based on Chartfield values.

• • •		quisitions > Close Requ	lisitions		
rocess Scheduler Request					
User ID: OIITLIZ		Run Control ID:	great		
Server Name:	→ Run Date: 01/	07/2014 🛐			
Recurrence:	Run Time: 9:3	3:29AM	Reset to Cur	rent Date/Tim	е
Time Zone:					
Process List					
Select Description	Process Name	Process Type	*Type	*Format	Distribution
Close Requisition Report	PORQ009	SQR Report	Web 👻	PDF	<ul> <li>Distribution</li> </ul>
Close Requisitions	PO_REQRCON	Application Engine	Web 👻	TXT	<ul> <li>Distribution</li> </ul>
Close Requisitions	PO REQRQ	PS.Job	(None) -	(None)	<ul> <li>Distribution</li> </ul>

Once you click the **Run** button and proceed to the **Process Scheduler Request** page, you need to select the **PS Job** for **PO\_REQRQ – Close Requisitions**. After starting the process, go to the **Process Monitor** to view the statuses for the PO\_REQRQ PS Job. Once the process successfully completes, select the **PO\_REQRQ** link.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

ORACLE	> Purchasing > Requis	itions > Reco	ncile Requ	uisitions > Close Requisitions			
Process List Serv	er List						
Actions							
User ID OIITLIZ	🔍 Туре			ast 👻	10 Min	utes 👻	Refresh
Server Run Status	<ul> <li>✓ Name</li> <li>✓ Distribut</li> </ul>	ion Status	Q	Instance to to ▼ Save On Refre	esh		
Process List				Personalize   Find   Vie	w All   🖳   🟪	First 🚺 1 of 1	Last
Select Instance Seq.	Process Type	Process Name	<u>User</u>	Run Date/Time	Run Status	Distribution Status	<u>Details</u>
5752873	PSJob	PO REQRQ	OIITLIZ	01/07/2014 9:33:29AM EST	Processing	N/A	Details

On the Process Detail page, select the link for **PORQ009**.

ORACLE	
Favorites Main Menu > Purchasing > Requisitions > Reconcile Requisitions	> Close Requisitions
Process Detail	
	Defrach
Process Name: PO_REQRQ	Refresh
Main Job Instance: 5752873	
Left Right	
5752873 - PO REQRQ Success	
5752874 - PO REQRCON Success	
5752875 - PORQ009 Success	

And then, select the link for **View Log/Trace**. On the View Log/Trace page, select the **porq009 PDF** link. The result is the **Requisition Reconciliation Report**. This report lists what requisition lines were successfully closed.

eport ID:	PORQ009				REQUI		eopleSoft RECONCILIATION	REPOI	RT		Page No. 1 Run Date 11/30/201 Run Time 14:06:27
Business D	nit:71000										Kun 11me1410612/
Req Id	Req Date	Req Status	Budget Status	Line	Line Status	Sched	Sched Status	Dist	Dist Status	Budget Ln Status	
			17-144		(7) ere d				Genelate	1	
	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	1	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	2	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	3	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
0000400111	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	4	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
0000400111	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	5	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
0000400111	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	6	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
0000400111	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	7	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
0000400111	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	8	Closed	1	Closed	1	Complete	Valid	
	03/04/2010	Approved	Valid	9	Approved	1	Approved	1	Processed	Valid	

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace

In the above example, you can see that for Requisition 0000400111, lines 1 through 8 have been closed. Line 9 is not closed, most likely due to the fact the corresponding PO has not closed. Since all of the lines have not been closed, the entire requisition has not been closed. Once the entire requisition has closed, it can then be budget-checked to liquidate any remaining pre-encumbrances.

## How To: Close Requisitions

- 1. In the PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Requisitions.
- 3. Select Reconcile Requisitions.
- 4. Select Close Requisitions.
- 5. Select or Enter a **Run Control ID**.
- In the Process Request Parameters, choose to run the process on 1 Business Unit or 1 Document.
- 7. Enter/Select your **business unit**.
- 8. If running the process on one requisition, enter the **Requisition ID**.
- 9. Select the Run button.
- 10. Select the **Close Requisitions PO\_REQRQ PS Job** in the process list.
- 11. Click **OK**.
- 12. Select the **Process Monitor** link.
- 13. Locate the **PO\_REQRQ** process. Periodically click the **Refresh** button until the Run Status is **Success** and the Distribution Status is **Posted**.
- 14. Click the **PO\_REQRQ** link.
- 15. Click the **PORQ009 Success** link.
- 16. Click the **View Log/Trace** link.
- 17. Click the **porq009\_XXXX**.PDF link.
- 18. Review the resulting **Requisition Reconciliation Report**.

#### **Requisition Reconciliation Workbench**

The **Requisition Reconciliation Workbench** is a tool that you can use to retrieve, review, and modify multiple requisitions. Institutions should view the Workbench on a daily basis to ensure there are no errors or Requisitions in Error status.

When using the Reconciliation Workbench, you first have to search for the requisitions. You can do this through multiple criteria on the filter options page.

ORACLE		
Favorites Main Men	u > Purchasing > Requisitions > Reconcile Requisitions > Reconcilation Workbench	
Reconciliation V	lor/Banah	
Filter Optio		
Business Unit:	71000 WorkBench ID: CLOSE PR	
Description:	CLOSE_PR	
Enter search criteria	and click on Search. Leave blank for all values.	
Search Criteria		
Requisition:	Q. To:	
Req Date:	Duntil:	
Activity Date:	B To:	
Due Date:	3 To:	
Vendor ID:	Q	
Item ID:	Q	
Requester:	٩	
Status		
🗖 Open 🛛	Approved 🛛 Lines Approved 🖾 Cancelled 💭 Denied	
Pending App Sourcing		
Encumbrance		
🔲 Open Pre-er	cumbrances	
ChartFields	Personalize   Find   View All   🖾   🛗 First 🗹 1 of 1 🖸	Last
GL Unit Accou	Image: state	-
Search Retur	to Reguisition Workbench	
T-T Notify		

When searching for requisitions, it is advised that you enter some selection criteria to reduce the number of records retrieved. Whatever you enter in you search criteria, you can save and reuse. If needed, you can search for all requisitions from a particular requester. You can search by requisition status and whether it has been sourced. You can also use the Open Pre-Encumbrances checkbox as a search parameter. This check box enables you to search for requisitions that are tied to purchase orders with an open balance. Finally, you can enter multiple Chartfield combinations as search criteria. Once you enter all of your search criteria, click the Search button to review the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench page.

		000	WorkBe	ench ID:	CLOSE_PR					
)es(	cL	OSE_PR								
Sele	ct Reqs for Furthe	er Processing								
Lis	t of Requisitions					P	<u>ersonalize   Find</u>   Viev	v All   🖳   <u>Download</u>		of 6 🖻 L
	Requisition ID	Doc Status	<u>Status</u>	<u>Hold</u>	Budget Status	Reg Date	Last Activity	Name	Change Order	Line
	0000415006		Approved	Ν	Valid	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Hegwood,Randi L		
	0000415005		Approved	Ν	Valid	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Howard,Dyesha Diane		
	<u>0000415004</u>		Approved	Ν	Valid	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Howard,Dyesha Diane		
	<u>0000415003</u>		Approved	Ν	Valid	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Howard,Dyesha Diane		
	0000415002		Approved	Ν	Valid	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Howard,Dyesha Diane		
	0000415001		Approved	N	Valid	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Howard,Dyesha Diane		

On the Reconciliation Workbench page, you should enter a **description**. This enables you to save your search parameters. If you select a **Requisition ID** link, the system will open a new window to take you to the corresponding requisition inquiry page. You can use the **Document Status** icon to access the requisition document status inquiry page. You can select the **Lines** icon to access the Reconciliation Workbench – Requisition Lines page.

The actions that you can take on the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench including approving open requisitions to become "Pending Approval" requisitions (in order to start the Workflow process), canceling requisitions, or closing requisitions. To process a requisition using one of these actions, you first select it and then click the appropriate button. (Georgia*FIRST* Institutions do not use the "Unapprove" function.)

You can return to the search criteria by selecting the "Set filter options" link.

#### Using the Workbench to Approve Requisitions

The approve action for requisitions does not mean that the requisition will bypass Workflow approvals. This approve action takes an **open** requisition and makes it "**Pending**" so that it can begin the workflow approval process. To perform this action, you can search for all open requisitions.

20	onciliatio	n Workbe	nch							
		43000		ench ID:	REQ RECON					
esc	_	APPROVE								
Sele	ct Reqs for Fur	ther Processing								
Lis	t of Requisition	IS				P	ersonalize   Find   Viev	v All 🔽 Download F	irst 🚺 1-8 o	f 8 🖻 L
	Requisition ID	Doc Status	<u>Status</u>	Hold	Budget Status	Req Date	Last Activity		<u>Change</u> Order	Line
	0000421926	B	Open	N	Not Chk'd	09/18/2013	09/18/2013	Rust,Laurette L		
	0000422958		Open	N	Not Chk'd	10/21/2013	12/19/2013	Drewry, Jessica E		
	0000424570		Open	N	Not Chk'd	12/05/2013	12/05/2013	Parris,Melissa S		
	0000424074		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/21/2013	11/21/2013	Abbott,Judith K		
	0000424743		Open	N	Not Chk'd	12/11/2013	12/11/2013	Zelt,Christine Lynn		
V	0000423949		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/15/2013	11/15/2013	Becker,Julia E		
V	0000424191		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Nicholson,Susan		
V	0000423950		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/15/2013	11/15/2013	Holland,Leslie K		

Once you have selected the requisition or requisitions that you want to approve, you can select the "**Approve**" button. Then the system will list which of those requisitions are qualified to be approved.

ORACLE						
Favorites Main Me	nu > Purchasing >	Requisitions > Recond	ile Requisitions > Reconcili	ation Workbe	nch	
Reconciliation Processin						
Business Unit:	43000	WorkBench ID: REG	2_RECON			
Description:	APPROVE					
Select Reqs for Fi	urther Processing					
Not Qualified	View All   🗖	First 🚺 1 of 1 🖸 Last	Qualified	View All	First 🚺 1-3 of 3 🗋 L	Last
Requisit	ion ID	Log	Requisition ID	Line	Sched Distrib Line	
		<b>2</b>	0000423949			
			0000423950			-
			0000424191			-
Select All	Clear All					
Proceed: Yes	Delete Retu	rn to Requisition Workl	bench			

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

Buyers User Guide – v1.2 01/10/2014 To remove a requisition from the list to approve, select its **Delete** button. To proceed with the approval, select the **Yes** button. To cancel the approval action on all selected requisitions, select the Delete button. Once the system processes the requisition approval, that requisition's status should change from Open to Pending. It will now begin the Workflow approval process.

## How To: Approve an Open Requisition through the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Requisitions.
- 3. Select Reconcile Requisitions.
- 4. Select **Reconciliation Workbench**.
- 5. Go to the **Add a New Value** tab.
- 6. Enter a **Workbench ID** (i.e. Approve).
- 7. Enter your search criteria (i.e., Status = Open)
- 8. Select the **Search** button.
- 9. Enter a **Description** (i.e., Approve Open Reqs)
- 10. Select the **requisitions** you want to move from Open to Pending with a checkmark.
- 11. Click the **Approve** button.
- 12. If any requisitions are not qualified to be approved, review the log for that requisition to determine the issue.
- 13. To approve all requisitions that are qualified, click the **Yes** button.
- 14. **Confirm** the approval action.
- 15. Verify the requisition status for the selected requisitions are now "Pending."
- 16. Click the **Save** button.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

#### Using the Workbench to Cancel Requisitions

You can also use the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench to cancel requisitions. A requisition can be canceled as long as no part of the requisition has been sourced into a Purchase Order. Once it has been sourced, you will not be able to cancel the requisition and you will have to work with its corresponding Purchase Order.

ec	onciliation	Workbe	nch							
usir	ness Unit: 43	000	WorkBe	anch ID:	REQ RECON					
ele	ct Regs for Furthe	r Processing								
Lis	t of Requisitions					1	Personalize   Find   View	All   🗖   Download	First 🚺 1-8 of 8	; 🕨 (
	Requisition ID	Doc Status	Status	Hold	Budget Status	Reg Date	Last Activity	Name	Change Order	Line
	0000421926		Open	N	Not Chk'd	09/18/2013	09/18/2013	Rust,Laurette L		
	0000422958		Open	N	Not Chk'd	10/21/2013	12/19/2013	Drewry, Jessica E		
1	0000424570		Open	N	Not Chk'd	12/05/2013	12/05/2013	Parris,Melissa S		
V	0000424074		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/21/2013	11/21/2013	Abbott,Judith K		
	0000424743		Open	N	Not Chk'd	12/11/2013	12/11/2013	Zelt,Christine Lynn		
	0000423949		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/15/2013	11/15/2013	Becker,Julia E		
	0000424191		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/25/2013	11/25/2013	Nicholson,Susan		
	0000423950		Open	N	Not Chk'd	11/15/2013	11/15/2013	Holland,Leslie K		

After selecting the requisitions you wish to cancel, select the **Cancel** button. The Processing Results page will list which requisitions are qualified to be canceled. If a requisition is not qualified, you can check its log to determine why it is not qualified.

ORACLE <sup>®</sup>			
Favorites Main Menu > Purch	asing > Requisitions > Reconci	le Requisitions > Reconcilia	tion Workbench
Reconciliation WorkBen	ch		
Processing Resul	lts		
Business Unit: 43000	WorkBench ID: REQ	RECON	
Description: CANCEL			
Select Regs for Further Proces	ssing		
	Acco	unting Date for Action: 01	/07/2014 🛐
Not Qualified	w All   🛃 First 🚺 1 of 1 🗋 Last	Qualified	View All First T 1-2 of 2 Last
Requisition ID	Log	Requisition ID	Line Sched Distrib Line
	<b>2</b>	0000424074	
		0000424570	
Select All			
Proceed: Yes Delet	te Return to Requisition Workb	ench	

To cancel the qualified requisitions, you can proceed by clicking the **Yes** button and confirming your decision. The status for these requisitions will change to **Canceled**.

#### How To: Cancel Requisitions through the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Requisitions.
- 3. Select Reconcile Requisitions.
- 4. Select Reconciliation Workbench.
- 5. Go to the Add a New Value tab.
- 6. Enter a Workbench ID (i.e. Cancel).
- 7. Enter your search criteria.
- 8. Select the **Search** button.
- 9. Enter a Description (i.e., Cancel Reqs)
- 10. Select the **requisitions** you want to cancel with a checkmark.
- 11. Click the **Cancel** button.
- 12. If any requisitions are not qualified to be canceled, review the **log** for that requisition to determine the issue.
- 13. To cancel all requisitions that are qualified, click the **Yes** button.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 14. **Confirm** the cancellation.
- 15. Verify the requisition status for the selected requisitions are now "Canceled."
- 16. Click the **Save** button.

## Using the Workbench to Close Requisitions

Finally, you can use the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench to close requisitions. While you can use either the Close Requisitions process or the Workbench to close requisitions, it is suggested that you at least use the Workbench to see which requisitions are qualified for closure. For a requisition to be closed, it must have been sourced to a PO that is now complete or it must be canceled. By closing qualified requisitions, the system performance improves. In addition, closing qualified requisitions enables Commitment Control to liquidate any pre-encumbered budget amounts for outstanding Requisitions.

After searching for the requisitions, select them as you previously have and then click the Close button. The resulting Non-qualified and qualified requisitions will appear.

ORACLE							
Favorites Main Me	nu > Purchasing > R	equisitions > Recon	cile Requis	itions > Reconciliat	ion Workbe	nch	
· · ·	•	•	•				
Reconciliation	Weel Develo						
Processin	g Results						
Business Unit:	43000	WorkBench ID: RE	Q_RECON	4			
Description:	CLOSE						
Select Regs for Fu	uther Processing						
Gelect Regs for FL	anner Processing			0.4	07/2014 🛐		
		Acc	ounting Da	ate for Action: 01/0	0112014		
Not Qualified	View All 🛛 🕰 🛛 F	irst 🗹 1 of 1 🖸 Last		Qualified	View All 🛛 🗖	First 🚺 1-4 o	of 4 🖸 Last
Requisit	ion ID	Log	D	Requisition ID	Line 9	Sched Distrit	Line
0000400	0319	<b>22</b>		0000400272			-
				0000400273			-
				0000400316			-
				0000400319	1	1	1 🖃
Select All	Clear All						
Proceed: Yes	Delete Return	n to Requisition Work	<u>bench</u>				

Many times, a requisition cannot be closed is because the corresponding purchase order has not been closed yet. In addition, if a requisition is on hold, it cannot be closed. Other times, it cannot be closed due to an unchecked or error budget line status. Requisitions with an unchecked budget status or a budget error should not be overridden and forced to close. You will need to address the budget issues before proceeding.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

ORAC	EL€.			
Favorites I	Main Mer	nu > Purc	nasing > Requisitions > Reconcile Requis	sitions > Reconciliation Workbench
Deserveill		V		
Reconcili	ation v	vorкben	<u>en</u>	
Requis	sition	Logs		
Business I	Unit:	43000	WorkBench ID: REQ_RECON	4
Descriptio	n:		_	
Decemption				
Requisitio	n ID:	000040	0319	
Log			Personalize   Find   View All   🖳   🛗	First 🚺 1 of 1 🖸 Last
Line	Sched	<u>Dist</u>	Message Text	Notes
1	1	1	Cannot close line with unchecked or error budget line status.	
				·

After closing the qualified requisitions, the requisition status will change to "**Complete**," and the Budget Status will change to "**Not Checked**." Then, these requisitions will need to be re-budget checked to return the pre-encumbrance to the budget. The next budget checking batch job should pick these requisitions up for processing.

#### How To: Close Requisitions through the Requisition Reconciliation Workbench

- 1. In PeopleSoft Financials core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select **Requisitions**.
- 3. Select Reconcile Requisitions.
- 4. Select **Reconciliation Workbench**.
- 5. Go to the **Add a New Value** tab.
- 6. Enter a **Workbench ID** (i.e. Close).
- 7. Enter your search criteria.
- 8. Select the **Search** button.
- 9. Enter a Description (i.e., Close Reqs)
- 10. Select the requisitions you want to **close** with a checkmark.
- 11. Click the **Close** button.
- 12. If any requisitions are not qualified to be closed, review the **log** for that requisition to determine the issue.
- 13. To close all requisitions that are qualified, click the **Yes** button.
- 14. **Confirm** the close action.
- 15. Verify the requisition status for the selected requisitions are now "**Complete**" and the Budget Status is "Not **Checked**."

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

<sup>© 2011</sup> Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

- 16. Click the Save button.
- 17. Ensure these completed requisitions are **budget checked**.

## **Chapter 9: Receiving Items**

For many items that are purchased, a receipt will be required before payment is issued by your Accounts Payable department. The receiving requirement is set on the actual requisition that is approved and turned into a purchase order. By creating a receipt in the system, your Accounts Payable Department can be sure that they are issuing payment for goods that have been received.

Some requesters will have the responsibility of performing Desktop Receiving, which is creating a receipt in the system. This receipt is tied into the Requisition, Purchase Order, and Invoice so that payment can be issued. Without the receipt, the payment cannot be issued.

Not all requesters will have this responsibility. Some shoppers may be responsible for their own desktop receiving. Check with your institution for your applicable business processes. If you do have the Desktop Receiving responsibility, continue with this chapter to learn how to create receipts in the PeopleSoft system.

### **Desktop Receiving**

Desktop Receiving is a function within the eProcurement module. It is a simplified version of what your Central Receiving department does on campus. Your Central Receiving Department will still be responsible for creating receipts in the PeopleSoft system for assets and other items that need to be inventoried. However, this eProcurement Desktop Receiving function will enable you to receive many of the goods you order through the Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace. You will need to proper security setup to perform desktop receiving.

Desktop receiving is done through the PeopleSoft Core system, in the eProcurement module. On the Receive Items page, all of your requisitions that have not been fully received will be listed. Through the Receive Items page, you will be able to indicate whether you have received the full quantity requested, or just a partial quantity.

avų	orites Ma	ain Menu > ef	Procurement > Receive Items						
Rec	eive Ite	ms							
		You have	l line open for receiving						
F	eceive Se	lected and g	o to the Receive Form.	of Asse	ts. Requ	est th	e approp		for Receipt ff on your d
					<u>Personalize</u>	Find	View All 🛛	Pirs 📔	t 🛚 1 of 1 🖸 Las
			/						
R	equisition Li		Purchase Order Details						
R	equisition Li <u>Req BU</u>	nes to Receive	Item Description	<u>Tot Req</u> <u>Qty/Amt</u>	Accepted to Date	<u>uom</u>	<u>Recv By</u>	Ship To	Vendor

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

Buyers User Guide – v1.2 01/10/2014 On the Receive Form, you will indicate the Receipt Date and how many you received.

ORACLE							
Favorites Main Menu > eProcurement	> Rece	ive Items					
Receive Items							
*Business Unit: 51000 🔍							
Receipt Status: Open							
*Received Date: 01/07/2014							
	5	Personalize   Find	View All   🗗	¥ ا 1	Firs	st 🚺 1 o	f 1 🚺 Las
Line Item Id Item Description C	urrency	<u>Received</u> Amount	<u>Received</u> <u>Qty</u>		<u>Accept</u> <u>Qty</u>		
1 Encumbrance for UPS US	SD	18114.00000	1.0000	Þ	1.0000	<b>r</b> 0	
					Save	Receipt	
Add New Receipt Inquire Return to Ver	ndors <u>In</u>	iquire Receipts					

Once you save your receipt, the system will generate a Receipt Number. This Receipt Number will be tied into the Requisition number, Purchase Order number, and Voucher number.

Favorit	RACLE	<ul> <li>Receive Item</li> </ul>	S		
	ceipt Saved Successful nave saved receipt # 0000408590 con	-	wing items:		
<u>Line</u>	Item Description	<u>Received</u> <u>Amount</u>	Received Qty	Reject Qty	Accept Qty
<u>Line</u> 1	Item Description Encumbrance for UPS for shipping from 07/01/2012 to 06/30/2012		Received Qty 1.0000	<u>Reject Qty</u>	Accept Qty 1.0000

#### How To: Create a Desktop Receipt

- 1. Log into the **PeopleSoft Core** system.
- 2. Select **eProcurement** in the menu.
- 3. Select Receive Items in the menu.
- 4. Location the **Requisition Line Item** you need to receive.
- 5. Select the requisition by placing a **checkmark** in its **Select** box (or to receive all line items, choose the Check All button).
- 6. Select the **Receive Selected** button.
- 7. If needed, change the **Received Date**. By default, the current date will be listed.
- 8. In the **Received Qty** field, enter the **quantity** received.
- 9. To review details about the actual purchase order, select the **Details...** icon.

#### eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 10. To attach comments to the Receipt, select the **Comments** icon.
  - a. Here you can indicate the condition and input a comment if needed.
  - b. Do not include any slashes in your comments.
- 11. Click the **Save Receipt** button.
- 12. Your Receipt Number will be listed on the "Receipt Saved Successfully" page.

If you have a Requisition line item that you previously received a partial quantity for, you will still be able to go back to this same page and receive additional quantities.

An alternate way to receive items is through the Manage Requisitions page. As a Buyer, you can receive items on behalf of a requester through this page. You would use the Action drop down box and select the option of "Receive Order". In order to use this function, the status must indicate "PO(s) Dispatched".

C	DRACLE								
Favo	orites Main Me	enu > eProcu <u>r</u> ement > Man	age Requisit	ions					
		•							
	_								
	-	quisitions							
	Search Requisi		l all all the Oa						
		ons, edit the criteria below and 51000		L	1.				7
·			Requisition						
R	equisition ID:	Q	Request S	tatus.	All but Complete	<b>•</b>	Budget Status:		
Di	ate From:	12/31/2013	Date To:	(	01/07/2014	31	Origin	Special Request	•
R	equester:	Q	Entered By	<i>r</i> : [		Q	PO ID:		Q
									-
	Search Cle	ar							
	equisitions								
		n and line items for a requisition another action on a requisition				own liet	and click Co		
10	Reg ID	Requisition Name	BII	Date	Status	Budge			
⊳	0000405454	Colored Paper	51000	01/06/201	14 Pending	Not Chk'd	79.19US	Select Action •	Go
⊳	0000405453	Shanika Hezekiah Laserj	51000	01/06/201	14 Pending	Not Chk'd	616.55US	Select Action •	GO
⊳	0000405452	0000405452	51000	01/06/20	14 Approved	Valid	125.00US	O <select action="" td="" ◄<=""><td>Go</td></select>	Go
⊳	0000405451	0000405451	51000	01/06/20	14 Pending	Not Chk'd	21.83US	Select Action •	Go
⊳	<u>0000405450</u>	Ink and Dry Erase Markers	51000	01/06/201	14 PO(s) Dispatched	Valid	29.08US	<select action=""></select>	GO
Þ	<u>0000405449</u>	2014_01_06	51000	01/06/20	14 Pending	Not Chk'd	379.52US	D Requisition Cycle View Approvals	9
⊳	0000405448	Blackboard locks 1-6-14	51000	01/06/201	14 Approved	Not	4,224.00US	O al a di A all'a a	Go

#### **Receiving Through the Purchasing Menu**

Receipts for requested items can be created through Desktop Receiving or through the Receiving menu option in the Purchasing Menu. When receiving in this manner, you create receipts through the corresponding purchase orders. Therefore, you don't need to be the requester who created the

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

requisition to create the receipt. However, receipts should only be created for items that you have received.

When adding a receipt, first, you need to select the purchase order. You can do this using a variety of criteria.

ORACLE						
Favorites Main Menu >	Purchasing > Receipts > Add/Update	Receipts				
· · · ·	* *					
Select Purchase Ord	ler					
Search Criteria						
PO Unit:	51000 🔍	Days +/- Today:				
ID:		Start Date:	01/07/2014 🛐			
Line/Sched Num:		End Date:	01/07/2014			
Release:		Short Vendor Name:		Q	Vendor Lookup	
Item ID:	٩	Vendor Item ID:		Q		
Ship To:	CENTWH Q	Manufacturer ID:				Q
Ship Via:	Q	Manufacturer's Item ID:				Q
Retrieve Open PO S	chedules					
Search		Receipt Qty Options				
Coaron		No Order Qty	Ordered	Qty	PO Remaining Qty	
OK Cancel	Refresh					

You can search by the purchase order ID (ID field), as well as the line and schedule number. You can also search for POs according to their Ship To location. You can search with a date range or by vendor. If you select the Retrieve Open PO Schedules checkbox, you will only retrieve purchase order schedules that haven't been fully received. If you do not select this checkbox, purchase orders that have been fully received appear in the search, as well as purchase order schedules that haven't been fully received.

The Receipt Quantity options specify quantities to transfer to the receipt. Accessibility to these fields is set up in the User Preferences. There are three options to choose from to determine the receipt quantity to appear.

- No Order Quantity: Select this option to signify that the receiver must enter the actual quantity received. This selection requires a live count of the items prior to receipt in the system. If selected, the copy function does not transfer order quantities to the receipt. You will need to manually enter all receipt quantities.
- Ordered Quantity: Select this option to automatically make the received quantity the purchase order quantity. This selection changes the purchase order quantity regardless of any prior receipt quantity.
- PO Remaining Quantity: Select this option to have the receipt display the numeric difference between the quantity ordered and the current quantity received. Selecting this option replaces the received quantity with the quantity that has not yet been received.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Once you have entered all of the search criteria, you must hit the Search button (not the OK button). The Purchase Order lines that still need to be received will be listed in the results.

•	.co malli	Purc	Tasing	× Kecelt	ots > Add	l/Update Red	teipts					
eleo	t Purcha	se Order										
Sear	ch Criteria											
POl	Jnit:	51	000 🔍			D	ays +/- Today	:				
ID:						S	tart Date:		01/09/2013 🛐			
Line	Sched Nur	n:	1			E	nd Date:		01/07/2014 🛐			
Rele	ase:					S	hort Vendor M	lame:		Q Ven	dor Lookup	
ltem						QV	endor Item ID					
				<b>_</b>						~		
Ship	10:			2		м	anufacturer	D:				
Ship	Via:			Q		м	anufacturer'	s Item ID:				
V	Retrieve Op	en PO Sched	iles									
Se	arch						eceipt Qty O No Order (		Ordere	d Ofu	PO Remaining	ng Ofv
Dotri	eved Rows										1-5 of 1007 Last	ig Gry
	cted Rows	Shipping Re	ated	More Det	ails 📧	T.)	<u>P6</u>	ersonalize	Find   <u>View 100</u>   E	- First -	□ 1-5 of 1007 🛄 Last	
<u>Sel</u>	PO Unit	POID	Line	Sched	Release	Due Date	PO Qty	Prior Receipt	Item	Description		
	51000	0000403246	3	1		06/14/2013	1.0000			Gooloogon	qia 90cm	
	51000	0000403246	4	1		06/14/2013	1.0000			Eusthenopt	eron 90cm	
	51000	0000403246	6	1		06/14/2013	1.0000			Drepanasp	is 40cm	
	51000	0000403246	7	1		06/14/2013	1.0000			Dipterus 14	Inches	
	51000	0000405520	2	1		10/15/2013	1.0000			Cheirocant	nus fish model 10"	

In the retrieved rows, you select each PO line that you want to create a receipt for. After selecting the Purchase Order lines, click the OK button.

avorites Main Menu >	Purchasing > Receipt	cs > Add/Update Re	ceipts			
Maintain Receipts						
Receiving						
Business Unit:	51000	R	eceipt Status:	Open	×	
Receipt ID:	NEXT	A	dd Comments	Activities		
lleader	Header Details					
Header Select Purchase Order						
Receipt Lines				Personalize   Find		First 🚺 1 of 1 🖸 Last
Receipt Lines More De	etails Links and Status	Item / Mfg Data	Optional Input	Source Information	<u> </u>	
ine Item	Description Price	e <u>Receipt Qty</u>	<u>*Recv</u> UOM	Accept Qty Status		tock <u>Device</u> DM <u>Track</u>
	Gooloogongia 90cm 554	.09000 1.0000	EA Q	1.0000 Open	E	A Q Device X
Interface Receipt	Print Delivery Repo	Run PO	Receipt Accrual		Interface Ass	et Information
Save Notify	4 Refresh					E+ Add Dydate/Displ

On the Receiving page, there are a number of items. Until you save this receipt, the Receipt ID will indicate "Next." The following are the receipt header statuses:

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- Closed Receipt is closed
- Hold Hold Receipt
- Moved Moved to destination
- Open Open
- Received Fully Received
- Canceled Canceled

If you need to cancel this receipt, you can click the Cancel Receipt button in the header to cancel the entire receipt. Canceling the transaction cannot be reversed. You can also add comments to the receipt through the Add Comments link. Do not include any slashes (/) in your comments.

If you need to select additional Purchase Order lines, you can do so through the link in the Header for "Select Purchase Order."

In the Receipt Lines section are the PO lines that you indicated you want to create a receipt for. For each receipt line, you will see the following:

- Details Icon: Select this icon to access the Receipt Line Details for Line page, where you can view details about the receipt. This page formats the information you see here and on the subsequent tabs in a single long-page format.
- Description: This is the description from the Purchase Order line (which should be the same as the Requisition line).
- Price: This is the line item's purchase order price.
- Receipt Qty and Recv UOM: This is the receipt quantity and received unit of measure. Here, you will enter the quantity delivered and the unit of measure in which it was received. When you enter the receipt quantity for a line, the Accept Qty value is calculated by subtracting the rejected quantity from the receipt quantity.
- Status: This is the status of the receipt line
  - Closed (closed schedule)
  - Hold (hold schedule)
  - o Open (open schedule)
  - o Received (received schedule)
  - Canceled (canceled schedule)

### How To: Create a Purchasing Receipt

- 1. In the PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Receipts.
- 3. Select Add/Update Receipts.
- 4. On the Add a New Value page, ensure the PO Receipt box is checked and click the Add button.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 5. In the **Search Criteria**, enter the selection criteria for your Purchase Order lines you want to receive.
- 6. Select the **checkbox** for **Retrieve Open PO Schedules**.
- 7. Click the **Search** button.
- 8. Select the **PO lines** you want to receive.
- 9. Click the **OK** button.
- 10. Update the **Receipt Quantity** if necessary.
- 11. Click the **Save** button.

### **Receiving an Asset**

If the receipt line item is for an asset, there are addition steps you need to take. If an item is marked as an asset on the requisition and purchase order, the Receipt Line will have an additional "AM Status" column.

Re		n Receipts ving														
	iness		71000		R	eceip	Statu	s:	Open		×					
Rec	eipt II	):	NEXT		A	id Co	mmen	ts	Activitie	5						
			Header Details							-						
▶ He	ader		riedder Details	2												
_		chase Order													_	_
_	eipt Li eipt Li		tails Links and S	Statue Ham /	Mfg Data	Ontic	nal Inpi	rt -	Source Inf			nd   View	AII [ 년년 ] 1	First 🚺	1-5 of 5 🗅	Last
						_	*Recv	-	Accept			Device	Stock		Device	
Line		Item	Description	Price	Receipt Qty		UOM		Qty	<u>Status</u>	<u>Serial</u>	Track	UOM	AM Status	Track	
1	P•		White Charger 2014	22572.90000	1.0000	Þ	LOT	Q	1.0000	Open			LOT	Pending	Device Track	×
2	P•		Black Dodge Charger 2014	22572.90000	1.0000	Þ	LOT	Q	1.0000	Open			LOT	Pending	Device Track	×
3	P+		White Charger Floor Mats	113.00000	1.0000	Þ	LOT	Q	1.0000	Open			LOT		Device Track	×
4	P1		Delivery for 2 Dodge Chargers	50.00000	2.0000	Þ	LOT	Q	2.0000	Open			LOT		Device Track	×
5	1		Black Charger- AppranceGrp Cons	446.00000	1.0000	Þ	LOT	Q	1.0000	Open					Device Track	×

The **AM Status** is the status of the item data in relation to PeopleSoft Asset Management. The values include:

- Pending: This indicates that the receipt line is asset-related and is pending interface with PeopleSoft Asset Management.
- Moved: Indicates that the receipt line has been interfaced to PeopleSoft Asset Management.

When receiving a PO line that is an asset, you first need to select the **Serial** checkbox. Then, you can select the **Pending** link under AM Status. On the Asset Management Information page, you must input the **Serial number** for the asset at a minimum.

ORACLE <sup>®</sup>										
Favorites Main Mer	iu > Purc	thasing >	Receipts > Add/U	pdate Receipts						
Maintain Receip	ots									
Asset Mana	gemer	nt Infor	mation for L	ine 1						
Business Unit:		71000		Status:	Ope	n				
Receipt ID:		NEXT		Item:			l	White Cha	irger 2014	
Receipt Line:		1		Standard UOM:	LOT					
Next Asset ID										
Distribution Informa	ation						<u>Fin</u>	d View A	l First 🚺 1 of 1	D Las
Distribution Line:		1		Capitalize:	Capit	alize 👻				
Business Unit:	[	71000		CAP Sequence:						
Profile ID:	[	VEHIC04Y	′R	Employee ID:						
CAP #:	[			Distributed Quantity	<b>/:</b> 1.000	00				
Cost Type:	[			Merchandise Amt:	2257	2.90				
Apply to Details										
Assign Tag Ids		•		Multiplier:	1	]	Overwrite	existing n	umbers	
Enter Starting Nu	nber:			*Start Row:		1	Apply			
						Personaliz	ze <b>  Find  </b> View Al	1 🔎 1 🔠	First 🚺 1 of 1	Las
Asset Information	More De	tails 📄 🖪								
Dist Seq AM Business Unit	<u>Status</u>	<u>Quantity</u>	Tag Number	Serial ID		<u>Asset ID</u>	Next Asset ID	<u>Number</u>	Profile ID	
1 71000	Open	1.0000				NEXT	R		VEHIC04YR	×
PO Comment						Ē	ind View All Fir	rst 🚺 1 of	1 🗈 Last	
Line: << N.T.	Marinelli,	Jr Public S	afety Director ph 678	3 891 3950 >>						
1										
OK Can		fresh								
UN Call	cer i rte	rean								

If you already have the asset's tag number, you can fill that in as well. On the **More Details** tab, you can input the asset's Custodian, Location and Manufacturer information if you want. When you are finished entering the required information, you can save the receipt. The Receipt is then ready to be interfaced into the Asset Management module.

#### How To: Create a Purchasing Receipt for an Asset

- 1. In the PeopleSoft Financials Core system, select **Purchasing** in the menu.
- 2. Select Receipts.
- 3. Select Add/Update Receipts.
- 4. On the Add a New Value page, ensure the PO Receipt box is checked and click the Add button.
- 5. In the **Search Criteria**, enter the selection criteria for your Purchase Order lines you want to receive.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

- 6. Select the checkbox for **Retrieve Open PO Schedules**.
- 7. Click the **Search** button.
- 8. Select the **PO lines** you want to receive.
- 9. Click the **OK** button.
- 10. Update the **Receipt Quantity** if necessary.
- 11. Select the Serial checkbox.
- 12. Click on the **Pending** link under AM Status.
- 13. Enter the asset's **Serial ID**.
- 14. If desired, enter the asset's tag number, custodian, location, and manufacturer information.
- 15. Click **OK**.
- 16. Click the Save button.

# **Chapter 10: ePro Inquiries, Queries and Reports**

There are some PeopleSoft inquiries, queries and reports that you can use to review information concerning requisitions.

#### **Review Requisition Activity**

You can use the Requisition Activity Inquiry to review requisition information in five stages. These inquiry pages provide information for a requisition and its associated documents. The navigation to the Requisition Activity Inquiry is **Purchasing > Requisitions > Review Requisition Information > Requisitions**.

ORACLE	•				
Favorites Main Me	enu > Purchasing	> Requisitions > R	eview	/ Requisition Info	rmation > Requisitions
Requisition Inq	uiry				
Business Unit:	51000 🔍				
Requisition ID:	Q			To Req:	Q
Req Status:				Origin:	
Requester:			Q		
Requester Name:			Q		
Requisition Date:	31			То:	31
Vendor SetID:	51000	Vendor Lookup			
Vendor ID:	Q	Vendor Details		Vendor Name:	Q
Item SetID:	SHARE			Item ID:	Q
Item Description:					Direct Ship
Department:	Q				
ОКСа	ncel				

You can search for requisitions by requisition status, origin, requester ID or name, requisition date, vendor ID, and Department.

orites Ma	ain Menu > Puro	chasing > F	Requisitions > Review Re	quisición informac	ion > Requisition	5
equisitions						
Req Inquir	у		<u>Personalize   Fi</u>	nd   View All   🗖	📕 First 🗹 1-11 o	of 20 🕨 Last
Details 🍸	Status					_
<u>Unit</u>	Requisition	<u>Status</u>	Requester	Req Date	Total Amt	-
51000	0000405346	Denied	Kirkland,Barbara A	12/11/2013	3,000.000	USD
51000	0000405021	Denied	Storey,Catherine F	10/24/2013	2,070.000	USD
51000	0000404997	Denied	Bailey, Judy L	10/22/2013	356.970	USD
51000	0000404972	Denied	Nolley, Melissa	10/21/2013	30.360	USD
51000	<u>0000404771</u>	Denied	Bent,Stephanie Marsha	09/25/2013	1,000.000	USD
51000	0000404737	Denied	Jarvis,Karen B	09/20/2013	38.990	USD
51000	0000404595	Denied	Bryant,Joann	09/09/2013	625.050	USD
51000	0000404578	Denied	Hogan,Ryan	09/05/2013	4,183.370	USD
51000	0000404516	Denied	McNalley,Sarah-Jane	08/30/2013	236.060	USD
51000	0000404123	Denied	Proal, Lorrie	07/22/2013	91.520	USD
51000	0000403959	Denied	Salmon,Erin P	06/13/2013	238.000	USD

On the **Req Inquiry** page, the requisitions that meet your search criteria will be displayed. On the **Details** page, you will see the Requisition ID, its Status, the Requester, the Requisition Date, and the total amount of the requisition. If you click on the Requisition ID link, the system will display that requisition's line details.

ORACLE						
Favorites Main Mer	u > Purchasing > Requisitions > R	eview Requisition	Information > Req	uisitions		
Line Details						
Business Unit:	51000 Req ID: 00004053	46				
Requisition Details	;			Personalize   Find   View	🖓 All   🛃   🛗 🛛 First 🚺 1 o	f 1 🖸 Last
Details <u>M</u> ore	<u></u>					
Line Item ID	Description	Vendor ID	Name	Req Qty UOM	Amount	
1	Guest Artist - Dennis Mackrel			1.0000 Year	3,000.00 USD	
Return						

From here, you can see the line item descriptions, vendors, requested quantity, and amount. The description link will bring up the detailed item description. The callout icon displays the line comments. The **Schedule** icon displays the Due Date, Ship To location, and a link to the distribution information that includes the Chartfields and any asset information.

Back on the **Requisition Inquiry** page, there is also a **Status** tab.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

equisition	IS												
Reg Ingui	rv						Daren	nalize   Find   V		Fire	1 1 11 of	20	1.90
Details	Status 📖	)					10130				- 1-11 01	20	Lus
<u>Unit</u>		Change Order	<u>On RFQ</u>	<u>On PO</u>	Direct Ship	Received	<u>On MSR</u>	On Voucher	<u>Use</u> ProCard	Document Status	Approval History		
71000	TEST											$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414820			Y		Y		Y				$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414801			<u>Y</u>		Ϋ́		Y			M	$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414773			<u>Y</u>		Ϋ́		Y			M		P
71000	0000414769			<u>Y</u>		Ϋ́		Y			M		ø
71000	0000414768			<u>Y</u>		Ϋ́		<u>Y</u>			M	$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414759			<u>Y</u>		Ϋ́		Y				$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414758			<u>Y</u>		Ϋ́		<u>Y</u>			M	$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414754			Y		Ϋ́		<u>Y</u>				$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414753			Y		Ϋ́		Y				$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000414748			Y		Ϋ́		Ϋ́		E)			P

Again, you will see the Requisition ID, which when opened, will display the same information as it did through the Details tab. You will also see columns for "On PO," "Received," and "On Voucher."

For the "On PO" column, this indicates whether the requisition has been sourced to a purchase order. "Y" means that all requisition lines appear on purchase orders. "P" means that some lines appear on purchase orders. You can select either link to display the purchase order information.

		RAC es M			rchasing	> Requisition	is > Ri	eview Req	uisitio	n Informatior	n > Requisit	ions	
Req	ui	sitio	n to	Purchase	e Orde	r List			•				
Ur	iit:	51	1000		Req ID:		450	Dereor	aliza	Find View A		irot 🚺 4 2	of 2 Last
De			<u>M</u> ore					reisu				IISt — 1-2	
Line	2 2	Sched	<u>Dist</u>	<u>Status</u>	Direct Ship	Purchase Order	<u>Line</u>	<u>Schedule</u>	<u>Dist</u>	<u>Status</u>	Due Date	<u>Item ID</u>	Description
	1	1	1	Processed		<u>0000414391</u>	1	1	1	Dispatched	02/05/2014		Expo - Click Retractable Low-O
:	2	1	1	Processed		0000414388	2	1	1	Dispatched	02/05/2014		HP Inkjet Cartridge, 901 (CZ07
F	Ret	turn											

Selecting either link under the "**On PO**" column will display the **Requisition to Purchase Order** list, which will display the requisitions lines that have been sourced to a PO. Through this page, you can display the Purchase Order and see its status.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Back on the **Requisition Inquiry – Status** page, the "**Received**" column indicates whether any of the requisition lines have been received. Again, "Y" means that all lines appear on receipts, and "P" means that some lines appear on receipts.

vorites I	Main Menu >	Purchasing > 1	Requisitions	> Keview Kei	quisition Inform	ation > Requis	SICIONS			
quisitio	n Receipts	List								
usiness U	nit: 71000	Req ID: 000	00414820							
Receiving	Details					Per	sonalize   Find	View All   🛃   🛄 🛛 Fi	rst 🗹 1 of 1 🛙	Last
teq Line	Recv Qty	Accept Qty	Reject Qty	<u>Business</u> <u>Unit</u>	Receiver ID Number	Receipt Line	Description	PO Business Unit	PO No.	<u>Line</u>
		4.0000		71000	0000409836	4	Package	71000	0000415848	1

The **Requisition Receipts** list displays the requisition lines that have been received, along with the Receipt ID. By selecting the Receipt ID link, the system displays the receipt information.

The "**On Voucher**" column displays similar information. Once the requested goods have been received and placed on a voucher, an entry will display in this column. "Y" indicates that all requisition lines have been vouchered, while "P" indicates that only some of the requisition lines have been vouchered.

ORA avorites			rchasing > F	Requisitions > Re	eview	r Requisițion Ir	nformation > F	Requisitions				
Requisiti												
Business l		71000	Req ID:	0000414754								
Voucher [	Details							Personali	<u>ze   Find</u>   Viev	n All 🗗	First	1 of 1 🖸 Lasi
<u>Req Line</u>	<u>Req</u> Sched	<u>Req</u> <u>Distr</u>	<u>Voucher</u> ID	Voucher Line Number	_	Payment nformation	Business Unit	Item ID	<u>Quantity</u>	<u>uom</u>	<u>Amount</u>	Currency
1		1	1 04079231		1	P <u>ayment</u> nformation	71000		2.0000	CRT	59.060	Dollar
Return												

Also on the **Requisition Inquiry – Status** page, there are icons for **Document Status** and **Approval History**. By selecting the Document Status icon, the system displays a new window for the Document Status Inquiry. We will review this inquiry later in this chapter.

						•							
lequisitio	ns												
Req Inqu	iry						Persona	ulize   Find   V	'iew All   🛃	First	1-11 of	20 🕨	Las
Details	Status 📃 🖭	•											
<u>Unit</u>	Requisition	Change Order	<u>On RFQ</u>	<u>On PO</u>	Direct Ship	Received	<u>On MSR</u>	<u>On</u> Voucher	Use ProCard	Document Status	Approval History	]	
71000	TEST											$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000415262									E (		$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000415261									Ē		$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000415260											$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000415259											$\bigcirc$	
71000	0000415258											$\mathcal{O}$	
71000	0000415257												ø
71000	0000415256										M	$\mathcal{O}$	
71000	0000415255												ø
71000	0000415254											$\mathcal{O}$	
71000	0000415253											Q	

The **Approval History** icon displays the final approver of the requisition and when it was approved.

ORACLE	
Favorites Main Menu	Purchasing > Requisitions >
Approval History	
Origin:	Catalog
Approved By:	jbarnaby_APPVR_71
Date of Approval:	01/06/2014
OK Cancel	)

#### **Review Requisition Accounting Entries**

In addition to reviewing requisition activity, you may also find it necessary to review requisition accounting entries. This inquiry shows you the transaction type, Purchase Order associated with the reversal accounting entry lines, and additional accounting details related to the requisition. The navigation to the Requisition Accounting Entries Inquiry is **Purchasing > Requisitions > Review Requisition Information > Accounting Entries**.

ORACLE		
Favorites Main Menu > Purcha	sing > Requisitions > Review	Requisition Information > Accounting Entries
Selection Criteria		
*Business Unit:	51000 🔍	
From Req:	Q	To Req:
Requisition Status:	٩	
Fiscal Year From/To:	Q Q	Max Rows: 300
*Accounting Line View Option:	Standard 👻	*Ledger Group: DETAIL
ChartFields		
	ept Program Class	
		Q Q Q
OK Cancel		

For the selection criteria, you can search by Requisition ID, requisition status, Fiscal Year, and Chartfields.

Requisition Acc	ounting Entries														
Business Unit		71000													
From Reg:		0000400002	To Reg:	0000400002											
Status:															
	122														
From Fiscal Ye	ar:		To:												
Accounting En		Standard	_		Corne	nitme	ntConti	ol Ledge	r Group:	DETAIL	_	_			
Accounting En	tries rtFields 0000							fater							
Accounting En	tries		ange Order	Trans Type	Incont		ntContr	fater	r Group: <u>GL Unit</u>	Account	Fund	Dept		<u>Class</u>	Project
Accounting En Details Cha Requisition ID	tries rtFields 0000			Trans Type REQ_PREENC				Entry			Fund 10000	Dept 9929101	Program 17200	<u>Class</u> 11000	Project
Accounting En Details Cha Requisition ID 0000400002	riFields (TTTP) Requester				Unpost Seg 0			Entry	<u>GL Unit</u>	Account	-			-	Project
Accounting En Details Char Requisition ID 0000400002 0000400002	tries dFields (111) Requester pyoung_71			REQ_PREENC	Unpost Seg 0 0			Entry	<u>GL Unit</u> 71000	Account 743100	10000	9929101	17200	11000	Project
Accounting En Details Char Requisition ID 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002	tries dfields (TTT) Requester pyoung_71 pyoung_71			REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	Unpost Seg 0 0	Line 5		Entry	<u>GL Unit</u> 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100	10000 10000	9929101 9929101	17200 17200	11000 11000	Project
Accounting En Details Char Requisition ID 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002	rries etFields (TTD) Requester pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71			REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	Unpost Seg 0 0	Line 5 1 1 1		Entry	<u>GL Unit</u> 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100	10000 10000 10000	9929101 9929101 9929101	17200 17200 17200	11000 11000 11000	Project
Accounting En Details Char Regulation ID 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002	Requester pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71			REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	Uncost Seg 0 0 0	Line 5 1 1 1 2		Entry	GL Unit 71000 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100	10000 10000 10000 10000	9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101	17200 17200 17200 17200	11000 11000 11000 11000	Project
Accounting Em Details Char Requisition ID 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002	Requester pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71 pyoung_71			REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	Uncest Seg 0 0 0 0 0 0	Line 5 1 1 2 2		Entry	GL Unit 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100	10000 10000 10000 10000 10000	9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101	17200 17200 17200 17200 17200 17200	11000 11000 11000 11000 11000	Project
Accounting En Details Char Regulation ID 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002 0000400002	Requestor           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71           pyoung_71			REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	Uncest Seg 0 0 0 0 0 0	Line 5 1 1 2 2 2		Entry	GL Unit 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100	10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000	9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101 9929101	17200 17200 17200 17200 17200 17200 17200	11000 11000 11000 11000 11000 11000	Project

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace
On the **Accounting Entries Details** tab, the Requisition ID will take you to the Requisition Activity Inquiry (as detailed earlier in this chapter). The **Details** tab also lists the transaction type, i.e., REQ\_PREENC for pre-encumbrance. The Chartfields the pre-encumbrance was charged to are listed.

Analysis Type	Bud Ref	Monetary Amount	Base	Closed	Budget Period	Fiscal	Journal ID	Tran Date	Reference
	0040	040.55	Curr	Value	0040	Year		07/00/0000	Reversal ID
	2010	918.55	USD	N	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	918.55	USD	Υ	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	-918.55	USD	N	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	430.11	USD	Y	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	430.11	USD	N	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	-430.11	USD	N	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	7,518.28	USD	N	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	7,518.28	USD	Y	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	
	2010	-7.518.28	USD	N	2010	2010	0004036943	07/22/2009	

The second half of the page lists the budget reference, amount, journal ID, and transaction date. If the transaction is a Reversal (PO Encumbrance to relieve the pre-encumbrance), then the Purchase Order ID will be listed in the Reference Reversal ID column. Also on this second half of the page is the Closed Value column. This column indicates whether the transaction has been closed. "Y" means that is has closed, and "N" means that it is still open. When a transaction is closed, the Budget Processor liquidates all of its remaining un-liquidated commitment control ledger amounts.

vorites Main Menu > Purcha	ability / Requisitio		•		acion	1 110					
Requisition Accounting Entries											
Business Unit:	71000										
From Req:	0000400002	To Req:	000040000	2							
Status:											
From Fiscal Year:		To:									
Accounting Line View Ontion	Otenderd					itmont	Contro	d lad			
Accounting Line View Option:	Standard			С						ID: DETA	
Accounting Entries				C							IL 1-9 of 136 D
				C							
Accounting Entries           Details         ChartFields           Requisition         Requester	<u> </u>	e Order Tra	ans Type		<u>Pe</u>		e   <u>Find</u>	<u>  Viev</u>			
Accounting Entries Details ChartFields (TTT) Requisition D Requester	<u> </u>		ans Type	<u>Unpost</u> Seq	<u>Pe</u>	rsonaliz	e   <u>Find</u>	<u>Viev</u> ntry vent	<u>v 100</u>   🗳	First	1-9 of 136 D La
Accounting Entries           Details         ChartFields         TEEF           Requisition         Requester         0000400002         pyoung_71	<u> </u>	RE		Unpost Seq 0	<u>Pe</u> Line	<u>rsonaliz</u> Sched 1	e   <u>Find</u> Dist <u>E</u>	<u>Niev</u> ntry vent	<u>v 100</u>   🖸 <u>GL Unit</u>	First	1-9 of 136 D La
Accounting Entries Details ChartFields [TTT] Requisition 00004000002 pyoung_71 00004000002 pyoung_71	<u> </u>	RE	Q_PREENC	Unpost Seq 0	<u>Pe</u> Line 1	ersonaliz <u>Sched</u> 1 1	e   <u>Find</u> Dist E 1	<u>ntry</u> vent	<u>v 100</u>   <u>GL Unit</u> 71000	First           Account           743100	Accounting Perior
Accounting Entries           Detais         ChartFields         [TTT]           Requisition         Requester         0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71         0000400002         pyoung_71	<u> </u>	RE RE	Q_PREENC	Unpost Seq 0 0 0	Pe Line 1	ersonaliz <u>Sched</u> 1 1	e   <u>Find</u> Dist E 1 1	<u>ntry</u> vent	<u>v 100</u>   <u>GL Unit</u> 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100	Accounting Perior
Accounting Entries           Detais         ChartFields           Detais         ChartFields           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71	<u> </u>	RE RE RE	EQ_PREENC EQ_PREENC EQ_PREENC	Unpost Seq 0 0 0 0	<u>Pe</u> Line 1 1	<u>sched</u> 1 1	<u>e   Find</u> <u>Dist E</u> 1 1 1	<u>Ntry</u> vent	<u>v 100</u>   <u>GL Unit</u> 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100	Accounting Perior
Requisition         Requester           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71           0000400002         pyoung_71	<u> </u>	RE RE RE RE	Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC	Unpost Seq 0 0 0 0 0 0	Pe Line 1 1 1 2	rsonaliz Sched 1 1 1 1	e   Find Dist E 1 1 1 1 1	ntry vent	<u>5 100</u>   <u>6L Unit</u> 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100	Accounting Perior
Accounting Entries           Details         ChartFields         Image: Chart         Image: ChartFields	<u> </u>	RE RE RE RE RE RE	Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC	Unpost Seq 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Pe Line 1 1 1 2 2	sched 1 1 1 1 1 1	e   Find Dist E 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ntry vent	<u>GL Unit</u> 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100	Accounting Perio
Accounting Entries           Details         ChartFields           Requisition	<u> </u>	RE RE RE RE RE RE RE	Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC Q_PREENC	Unpost Seq 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0	Pe Line 1 1 1 2 2 2	Sched 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	e   Find Dist E 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	ntry vent	<u>GL Unit</u> 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000 71000	Account 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100 743100	Accounting Perio

The Chartfields tab lists some of the same information, but includes the accounting period as well.

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

### **Review Requisition Document Status**

You can use the Requisition Document Status Inquiry to review all documents associated with a requisition. This includes Purchase Order, Receipt, and Voucher. The navigation to the Requisition Document Status Inquiry is **Purchasing > Requisitions > Review Requisition Information > Document Status**.

ORACLE			
Favorites Main Mer	nu > Purchasii	ing > Requisitions > Rev	view Requisition Information > Document
Requisition Doc	ument Stati	us	
Enter any information	n you have and	I click Search. Leave fields	s blank for a list of all values.
Find an Existing Va	alue		
🔻 Search Criteria			and the second
Business Unit:		07000	
Requisition ID:	= + begins with	27000	Q.
Requisition Status:		• 0000400	
Requisition Date:	= •		3
Origin:	begins with	•	Q
Requester:	begins with	•	Q
Description:	begins with	•	
Case Sensitive			
Search Cle	ar Basic Sea	arch 🔲 Save Search Cri	iteria

You can search for a requisition by Requisition ID, Status, Date, Origin, Requester or Description.

Busines	s Unit: 2700	)0 Req II	<b>00004</b>	00993		Status:	Approved	
Docume	nt Date: 01/1	3/2010 Docu	ment Type: Requ	isition		Budget Status:	Valid	
Currenc	y: USD	Amou	int:	1,70	0.00			
Request	er Nan	cv J Karlberg						
· ·		<u> </u>						
ASSOCI	ated Docume	nt			Personalize Find	View All   🛃   🛗	First 💴 1-3 of 3	ĽĿ
Docum	ents Relate	d Info 💷						
		d Info 📼	Document Type	<u>Status</u>	Document Date	Vendor ID	Location	
Docum	ents Relate		Document Type Payment	<u>Status</u> Posted	Document Date 04/12/2010	Vendor ID 0000400205	Location MAIN	
Docum <u>SetID</u>	ents Relate	DOC ID						

On the **Requisition Document Status** page, the system displays the requisition ID, date, status, and budget status. The Requester and total amount is also listed. In the Associated Document section, every document that has been created in association with the requisition will be listed. In the example above,

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

© 2011 Board of Regents of the University System of Georgia. All Rights Reserved.

you can see that the Purchase Order was created and is complete, the Receipt was created, the voucher was created and posted, and the payment has been sent and was posted. You can see the date each document was created as well.

If you click on a document ID link, the system will open a new window and will take you to that document's inquiry page.

Favorites Main Menu > Purchasing > Requisitions > Review Requisition Information > Document Status	
Req DOC Status	
Business Unit: 27000 Req ID: 0000400993 Status: A	Approved
Document Date: 01/13/2010 Document Type: Requisition Budget Status: V	Valid
Currency: USD Amount: 1,700.00	
Requester: Nancy J Karlberg	
Associated Document Personalize   Find   View All 🖾   🛗 First 🕷	🛯 1-3 of 3 🚺 Last
Documents Related Info	
SetID         Business Unit         DOC ID         Document Type         Match Workbench         Accounting Er	ntries
27000 000000328 Payment <u>Accounting Err</u>	ntries
27000 0000400869 PO Accounting Er	ntries
27000 04006248 Voucher Match Workbench Accounting Er	ntries

On the **Document Status – Related Info** tab, you will see the document ID's again, which takes you to the inquiry page for that particular document. In addition, there is a link to the Accounting Entries for that document. This takes you to the accounting entries for that particular document.

## Queries

There are numerous queries that you can use to review requisition information as well. To run these queries, go to the **BOR Reporting Instance** and enter the query name.

## BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_AMOUNT\_1 Query

This query displays all requisitions with an open amount by Fund, Class, Program, and Account. The parameters for this query include Business Unit, Fund, Program, Class, and Account. The results include the Requisition ID, Line number, schedule number, and distribution line number. The Chartfields are included. The amount is the amount remaining on the pre-encumbrance. And the source status indicates whether it requisition is still available to be sourced or not.

Fund: Progra Class: Accou	% Q												
Dow View A													First 1 1-21 of 21
		Line	Sched Num	Distribution Li	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bud Ref	Amount	Srce Stat
1	Reg ID 0000402255	Line 1	Sched Num	Distribution Li	1 141020	Fund 10000	0ept 9910100	Program 00000	Class 00000	Project	Eud Ref 2011		Srce Stat Available
2		1	Sched Num 1	Distribution Li		A CONTRACTOR OF A			and the second s	Project		32.700	
1	0000402255	Line 1 1 2	1 1	Distribution Li	1 141020	10000	9910100	00000	00000	Project	2011	32 700 200.000	Available
3	0000402255 0000410727	1 1 2 3	Sched Num 5 1 1 1	Distribution Li	1 141020 1 753100	10000	9910100 6509106	00000 16300	00000	Project	2011 2013	32,700 200,000 200,000	Available Sourcing Complete
3	0000402255 0000410727 0000410727	1 1 2 3 4	Sched Num 5 1 1 1 1	Uistribution Li	1 141020 1 753100 1 753100	10000 10000 10000	9910100 6509106 6509106	00000 15300 16300	00000 11000 11000	Project	2011 2013 2013	32 700 200 000 200 000 200 000	Available Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete
3	0000402255 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727	Line 1 2 3 4 5	Sched Num 1 1 1 1 1	Distribution Li	1 141020 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100	10000 10000 10000 10000	9910100 6509106 6509106 6509106	00000 16300 16300 16300	00000 11000 11000 11000	Project	2011 2013 2013 2013 2013	32 700 200.000 200.000 200.000 200.000 200.000	Available Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete
1	0000402255 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727	Line 1 2 3 4 5 1	Sched Num 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	DISTRIBUTION LI	1 141020 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100	10000 10000 10000 10000 10000	9910100 6509106 6509106 6509106 6509106	00000 16300 16300 16300 16300	00000 11000 11000 11000 11000	Project	2011 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013	32 700 200.000 200.000 200.000 200.000 200.000 200.000	Available Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete
3	0000402255 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727	Line 1 1 2 3 4 5 1 15	Sched Num 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Distribution Li	1 141020 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100	10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000	9910100 6509106 6509106 6509106 6509106 6509106 6509106	00000 16300 16300 16300 16300 16300	00000 11000 11000 11000 11000 11000	Project	2011 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013	32,700 200,000 200,000 200,000 200,000 200,000 711,000	Avaitable Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 9	0000402255 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727 0000410727	1 2 3 4 5 1	Sched Num 5 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	Distribution Li	1 141020 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 753100 1 75100	10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000 10000	9910100 8509106 8509106 8509106 8509106 8509106 8509106 2003100	00000 16300 16300 16300 16300 16300 16300 11100	00000 11000 11000 11000 11000 11000 11000 11000	Project	2011 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013 2013	32,700 200,000 200,000 200,000 200,000 200,000 711,000 19,440	Avaitable Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Sourcing Complete Avaitable

## BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_AMOUNT\_2 Query

This query is the Open Requisition by Department and Account query. The parameters for this query include the Business Unit, Account, and Department.

BOF	R_REQ_OPEN_AMOU	NT_2-F	Req Amt > 0 by Dept	Acct									
Acco Depa Vie	ness Unit: 71000 Q ount: 714100 artment: 1402200 C w Results wwnload results in : Ex	کر <u>cel Spread</u>	Sheet <u>CSV Text File</u> X	ML File (1 kb)									
View	All											Fi	rst 💽 <u>1-2 of 2</u> 🕞 Last
	Req ID	Line	Sched Num	Distribution Li	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bud Ref	Amount	Srce Stat
1	0000402790	4	1	1	714100	10500	1402200	11100	11000		2011	260.000	Available
2	0000402790	5	1	1	714100	10500	1402200	11100	11000		2011	36.000	Available

### BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_AMOUNT\_3 Query

This query is designed to return all open pre-encumbrance amounts for a specified Project ID.

### BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_AMOUNT\_4 Query

This query is designed to return all open pre-encumbrance amounts for a specified requisition ID. The parameters for this query include the business unit and requisition ID.

—		PEN_AMOUNT_4 - P	rmpt by	Req ID BU, Amt>	0								_	
Unit														
Req	ID: 0000415	227												
Vie	ew Results													
D	ownload re	sults in : Excel Spread	Sheet CS	SV Text File XML File	(1 kb)									
Viev	w All												First	<u>1-6 of 6</u> ▶ Last
	Unit	Req ID	Line	Sched Num	Distribution Li	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bud Ref	Sum Amount	Srce Stat
1	71000	0000415227	1	1	1	714100	16000	2809104	14400	11980		2014	289080.000	A
2	71000	0000415227	2	1	1	751110	16000	2809104	14400	11980		2014	23746.800	A
3	71000	0000415227	3	1	1	751110	16000	2809104	14400	11980		2014	8095.500	A
4	71000	0000415227	4	1	1	751110	16000	2809104	14400	11980		2014	6593.400	A
5	71000	0000415227	5	1	1	751110	16000	2809104	14400	11980		2014	10118.250	A
6	71000	0000415227	6	1	1	751110	16000	2809104	14400	11980		2014	107073.060	A

# BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_AMOUNT\_ALL Query

This query pulls all requisitions that have an open pre-encumbrance in Commitment Control, per the KK\_LIQUIDATION table for a given business unit. The parameter of this query is the Business Unit.

View	w Result wnload	The second second	Excel SpreadSheel CSV Text File XML Fi	📧 (59 kb)															First 11.10	601.136 (E) la
2	Unit	PO Vendor	Name	Req Date	Req ID	PO No.	Req Line	Req Sched Num	Reg Distrib Ln	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bud Ref	Reg KK Amount	Reg Status	PO Status	Due
1	24000	0000006112	Best Buy Warehouse	11/05/2008	0000300059	0000300085	1	1	1	714100	10000	1025070	14600	11000		2009	499.990	C	C	11/19/2008
2	24000	0000006112	Best Buy Warehouse	11/05/2008	0000300059	0000300085	2	1	3	714100	10000	1025070	14600	11000		2009	139.990	0	C	11/19/2008
3	24000	0000006112	Best Buy Warehouse	11/05/2008	0000300059	0000300085	3	1	1	714100	10000	1025070	14600	11000		2009	29.990	C.	C	11/19/2008
4	24000			11/05/2008	0000300060	10	1	1	1	714100	10500	1005010	11100	11000		2009	1136.000	C	5	11/12/2008
6	24000	0000008449	Hewlett-Packard	11/05/2008	0000300060	0000300076	2	1	1	714100	10500	1005010	11100	11000		2009	-340.000	Q (	¢	11/12/2008
6	24000	0000007512	Barnes Restaurant & Catering	11/13/2008	8800060000	0000300069	1	1	1	714100	10500	1031030	15100	11000		2009	922.500	ç	C	12/13/2008
7	24000	1		11/14/2008	0000300092		3	1	1	714100	12210	1215001	21100	42100		2009	233.200	0	1	11/21/2008
8	24000		1	11/14/2008	0000300092		2	1	1	714100	12210	1215001	21100	42100		2009	162.710	¢		11/21/2008
9	24000			11/14/2008	0000300092		3	1	1	714100	12210	1215001	21100	42100		2009	244.330	C		11/21/2008
10	24000			11/14/2008	0000300092		4	1	1	714100	12210	1215001	21100	42100		2009	708.610	0		11/21/2008
11	24000	1		11/14/2008	0000300092	10	5	1	1	714100	12210	1215001	21100	42100		2009	263.940	62		11/21/2008
12	24000			11/14/2008	0000300092		6	1	1	714100	12210	1215001	21100	42100		2009	458.450	C .	1	11/21/2008
13	24000	0000007290	Southeastern Air Conditioning Co.	11/19/2008	0000300103	0000300075	1	1	1	714100	10000	9910000	17100	11000		2009	950.000	6).	C	12/01/2008
14	24000			11/21/2008	0000300108		1	1	1	714100	13000	1321010	15920	11000		2009	105.000	¢ .	0	12/01/2008
15	24000	0000001173	J.W. Pepper & Son, Inc.	11/21/2008	0000300108	0000300065	2	1	1	714100	13000	1321010	15920	11000		2009	-118.750	D	¢	12/01/2008
16	24000	0000007743	Print Shop	11/21/2008	0000300109	0000300066	1	1	1	714100	10000	1036010	15600	11000		2009	3638.000	C	C	12/10/2008
17	24000	0000007262	Fullon Paper Company	11/24/2008	0000300110	0000300073	1	1	1	714100	10000	9910000	17100	11000		2009	3059.000	C .	¢	12/02/2008
18	24000	0000007252	Fution Paper Company	11/24/2008	0000300110	0000300073	2	1	1	714100	10000	9910000	17100	11000		2009	1480.000	C	C	12/02/2008
19	24000	0000007262	Fullon Paper Company	11/24/2008	0000300110	0000300073	3	1	1	714100	10000	9910000	17100	11000		2009	562.500	0	C	12/02/2008
20	24000	0000007262	Fulles Paper Comesou	11/24/2008	0000200410	0000000077				714105	10000	0040000	17100	11000		2000	474 750	n (	0	100020000

### BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_PREENCS\_KK Query

This query lists all requisition lines with an open pre-encumbrance balance in Commitment Control, along with any associated Purchase Order ID. This query is the Commitment Control equivalent of the BOR\_REQ\_OPEN\_AMOUNT\_ALL query that returns the open pre-encumbrance balance within the Purchasing module.

Vie		84		i SoreadSher	t <u>CS</u>	V Text F	ile XML Fr	≝ (142 kb)																			Find 📷	1-100 sf	tille B
	Unit	Origin	Req ID	Tran 10	Line	Sahed Num	Diskribulium Li	Vendor	Name	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bud Ref	Budg Dt	Activity	Remaining Ene Balance	Buyer	Entered By	User Modify	Approved By	Req	Entered	Days Since Seq Entered	PO No.	PO	PO Sahed Ty
1	61000	ONL,	0000402159	0006273369	1	1		0000301293	AERC Recycling Solutions	727178	10600	1582000	17800	11000		2013	08/29/2012	2676.600	823.800	dutorey	peste	jbwade	Socutmentar	A	08/29/2012		0000409109		1 05
2	51000	ON4,	0000402815	0006427768				0000015010	Nottingham. Brook & Pennington, Inc	751104	50000	7701860	17860	10000		2013	11.09/2012	20005-000	9392.000	datorey	bobartlip	tingement	mlancaster	*	11/05/2012	427	0000405505	1	1 05
3	61000	ONL.	0000402515	0006427768	,	1	,	0000010010	Nottingham, Brook & Pennington, Inc.	751104	50000	7701860	17660	18000		2013	11/09/2012	25005.000	9392.000	ahtorey	bobartlip	Imgerhædt	mlancaster	A	11/05/2012	427	0000413211	1	1 05
+	51000	ONL.	0000403425	0000656911	1	1	1	0000000271	Staples Advantage	714100	10500	1521000	16300	11000		2013	03/18/2013	17.940	12.640	chitorey	reginates	DMURPHY_51	ADEVANE	A	03/18/2013	210	0000411287	1	1 05
5	61000	ONL	0000403425	0006656911	2	1	1	0000000271	Staples Advantage	714100	10500	1621000	10300	11000		2013	03/18/2013	235.930	40.000	ahtarey	regioales	BMURPHY_51	ADEVANE	A .	03/18/2013	298	0000411287	2	1 05
8	51000	ONL	0000403425	0000000011	3	1	1	0000000271	Staples Advantage	714100	10500	1621000	16300	11000		2013	03/1E/2013	330.800	63 130	afataray	reginales	EMURPHY_51	ADEVANE	4	03/18/2013	298	0000411287	3	1 DS
7	51000	ONL	0000402425	0000000011	4	1	1		Staples Advantage	714100	10500	1521000	18300	11000		2013	03/10/2013	330.860	03.130	distorey	reginales	EMURPHY_51	ADEVANE	A	03/10/2013	290	0000411287	4	1 05
8	61000	ONL.	0000403426	0006666911	.6	. 1			Steples Advantage	714100	10,600	1621000	16300	11000		2013	03/18/2013	661.720	128 260	ofstorey	reginalee	BAIURPHY_61	ADEWANE	A.	03/18/2013	298	0000411287	6	1 08
9	51000	CAT	0000403519	0006674294	14	1	1	CAT0000054	OfficeMax North America, Inc.	714100	10500	1630000	16500	11000		2013	03/27/2013	17.480	28.520	MKTBUYER51	odenin 54	VLANDERS	bmartin_51	A	03/27/2013	289	0000411341	1.4	1 01
10	61000	CAT	0000403519	0006074294	15	1	1	CATOODODE4	OfficeMax North America, Tric.	714100	10500	1630000	16500	11000		2013	03/27/2015	8.740	14,200	MKTBUVER51	gdenin.64	VLANDERS	bmartin_61	٨	03/27/2013	289	0000411341	15	1 05

eProcurement and Georgia*FIRST* Marketplace

# BOR\_REQ\_PRE\_ENC\_AND\_REV\_1 Query

This query lists pre-encumbrances by fund, program, and account. The parameters for this query include Business Unit, Class, Program, Account, Fund Code, and Budget Period.

BOR.	REQ_PRE_ENC_AND_	REV_1 - PreEnc P	und,Cis,Prg,Acct									
Class   Progra Accou Fund C Budge View	am Code: 11100 Q		- T 110 T 110 bb)									
Saw A		presspaneet Cox re-	RELA VALUE (10 KD)									Fest 10 1.76.01.76 (1) Last
	REQ_ID	Line	Sched Num	Distribution LJ	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Ciass	Project	Budget Period	Amount
10	0000419963	1	1		1 714100	10000	1004040	11100	11000		2014	+172.500
2	0000419963	1	1		1 714100	10000	1004040	11100	11000		2014	172.500
3	0000420016	1	1		1 714100	10000	1004040	11100	11000		2014	-518.400
4	0000420016	1	1		1 714100	10000	1004040	11100	11000		2014	518.400
5	0000420310	1	1		1 714100	10000	1002040	11100	11000		2014	-171.090
6	0000420310	1	1		1 714100	10000	1002040	11100	11000		2014	171.090
7	0000420781	1	1		1 714100	10000	1007074	11100	11000		2014	17.950
8	0000420833	1	1		1 714100	10000	1004050	11100	11000		2014	-46.600
9	0000420833	1	1		1 714100	10000	1004050	11100	11000		2014	46.600
10	0000420833	2	1		1 714100	10000	1004050	11100	11000		2014	-15.200
11	0000420833	2	1		1 714100	10000	1004050	11100	11000		2014	15.200
12	0000420981	2	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000		2014	49.000
13	0000420981	3	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000	1	2014	69.000
14	0000421449	2	1		1 714100	10000	1004030	11100	11000		2014	24.000
15	0000421803	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000		2014	-99.000
16	0000421803	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000	1	2014	99.000
17	0000421858	1	3		1 714100	10000	1006011	11100	11000	1	2014	606.000
18	0000422130	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008020	11100	11000	1	2014	606.000
19	0000422301	1	1		1 714100	10000	1002070	11100	11000		2014	-8.990
20	0000422301	1	1		1 714100	10000	1002070	11100	11000	1	2014	8.990
21	0000422301	2	1		1 714100	10000	1002070	11100	11000		2014	-7.990
22	0000422301	2	1		1 714100	10000	1002070	11100	11000	1	2014	7.990
23	0000422490	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008020	11100	11000		2014	-140.000
24	0000422490	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008020	11100	11000		2014	140.000
25	0000422534	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000		2014	-86.960
26	0000422534	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000		2014	86.960
27	0000422538	1	1		1 714100	10000	1008010	11100	11000		2014	-58.500
28	0000422536	1	1		1 214100	10000	1008010	11100	11000	1	2014	58 500

## BOR\_REQ\_PRE\_ENC\_AND\_REV\_2 Query

This query displays pre-encumbrances by Department and Account. The parameters for this query include Business Unit, Account, Department, and Budget period.

Accourt Departs Budget												
Dow	nload results in : Excel Sc	preadSheet CSV Text	tFile XML File (8 kb)									
View Al												Frat 1.24.0524 10 Los
	REQ_ID	Line	Sched Num	Distribution Li	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bodget Period	Frat 1.34 of 34 m Las Amount
View Al				Distribution Li	Account 1 714100	Fund 10500	Dept	Program 16300	Class 11000	Project	Bodget Period	
	REQ_ID			Distribution Li	and the second	the second se			and the second se	Project		Amount
View Al	REQ_ID 0000413427			Distribution Li	1 714100	10500	6509100	16300	11000	Project	2014	Amount -124.300
View Al	REQ_ID 0000413427 0000413427			Distribution Li	1 714100 1 714100	10500 10500	6509100 6509100	16300 16300	11000 11000	Project	2014 2014	Amount -124.390 124.390
View Al	REQ_ID 0000413427 0000413427 0000413427			Distribution Li	1 714100 1 714100 1 714100	10500 10500 10500	6509100 6509100 6509100	16300 16300 16300	11000 11000 11000	Project	2014 2014 2014	Amount -124.390 124.390 -12.240
View Al	REQ_ID 0000413427 0000413427 0000413427 0000414952 0000414952			Oistribution Li	1 714100 1 714100 1 714100 1 714100 1 714100	10500 10500 10500 10500	6509100 6509100 6509100 6509100	16300 16300 16300 16300	11000 11000 11000 11000	Project	2014 2014 2014 2014 2014	Amount -124 300 124 300 -12 240 12 240 12 240

## BOR\_REQ\_PRE\_ENC\_AND\_REV\_3 Query

This query displays pre-encumbrances by Project ID.

Business Unit: 71000 Q											
roject: 71_182	Q										
ludget Period: 2014											
View Results											
Download results in : Exce	SnreadSheet CSV1	ext File XIII File /1 kh	1								
lew Al		8	5 12								Frei 📷 1-8 x18 📷
ew All	Line	Sched Num	Distribution Li	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Budget Period	Finit M 1-8 of 5 M
	Line	Sched Num	Distribution Li	Account 1 727100	Fund 20000	Dept 5409106	Program 15300	Class 61000	Project 71_182	Bedget Period 2014	Amount
Reg ID	Line 1	Sched Num	Distribution Li	the second se			and the second se	and the second se			Amount -6.7
Reg ID 0000413186	Line 1	Sched Num	Distribution Li	1 727100	20000	5409106	15300	61000	71_182	2014	Amount -6.1 5.1
Reg 10 0000413186 0000413185	Line 5	Schod Num	Distribution Li	1 727100 1 727100	20000 20000	5409106 5409106	15300 15300	61000 61000	71_182 71_182	2014 2014	Amount -6.7 5.7 -152
1 0000413186 2 0000413186 3 0000413186	Line 1 1 2 2 1	Sched Num	Distribution Li	1 727100 1 727100 1 727100	20000 20000 20000	5409106 5409106 5409106	15300 15300 15300	61000 61000 61000	71_182 71_182 71_182 71_182	2014 2014 2014	Final <u>ILEOIS</u> IL Amount -6.7 -153 -153 -1560 -1560

# BOR\_REQ\_PRE\_ENC\_AND\_PO Query

This query displays requisition KK Activity Log data, along with the corresponding purchase order and amount.

Bu		1: 0000404000 1: 38000 Q,																	
	tw At	fresults in : Exc		beet <u>GSV.Tex</u>															1-1-019
	Unit	Req ID	Line	Account	Fund	Dept	Program	Class	Project	Bodget Period	Go to Act Log	Acctg Date	Type	Template	Journal ID	PO No.	Line	Amount	Post State
1	36000	0000404000		700000	50000	8020338	17620	16000		2010	9850.000	06/30/2010	200	REQ_PREENC	0004590931	0000403188	1	9850.000 N	
2	36000	0000404000		700000	50000	8020338	17620	16000		2010	9850.000	06/30/2010		REQ_PREENC	0004590931	0000403188	1	9850.000 N	
					Trees.	0020338	17620	16000	1	2010	-9850.000	06/30/2010	13 1	REQ PREENC	0004590931	0000403188	4	9850.000 N	1.1
3	36000	00004040000	1	700000	50000														
	36000 36000	0000404000		700000	50000	8020338	17620	16000		2010		06/30/2010		REQ_PREENC	0004590931	0000403108	1	9850.000 N	
										2010 2010	9650.000			REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	and the second se	0000403188	1		1
	36000	0000404000		715100	50000	8020338	17620	16000			9650.000 9850.000	06/30/2010			0004590931		1 1	9850.000 N	
	36000 36000	0000404000 0000404000		715100 715100	50000 50000	8020338 8020338	17620 17620	16000 16000		2010	9650 000 9850 000 -9850 000	06/30/2010 06/30/2010		REQ_PREENC	0004590931 0004590931	0000403188	1 1 1	9850.000 N 9850.000 N	
	36000 36000 36000	0000404000 0000404000 0000404000		715100 715100 715100	50000 50000 50000	8020338 8020338 8020338	17620 17620 17620	16000 16000 16000		2010 2010	9650.000 9650.000 -9650.000 9650.000	06/30/2010 06/30/2010 06/30/2010		REQ_PREENC REQ_PREENC	0004590931 0004590931 0004590931	0000403188	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	9850.000 N 9850.000 N 9850.000 N	

## **Requisition Reports**

Just like queries, there are many reports that deal with requisitions that you can generate in the system.

## Requisition to PO Cross Reference Report (POY1100)

The Req to PO Cross Reference Report lists the cross reference between requisitions and associated purchase orders. The parameters for this report are the From/To Dates and the Business Unit. The navigation to this report is eProcurement > Reports > Requisition to PO Xref.

Sof	Report ID: User ID: Run Contr	OIITPAGE		REQUIS		le Soft Purchasin I TO PO XREF	-						Page No. Run Date Run Time	1 1/10/2014 2:47:38 PM
Req Dates Inclu Business Unit	ded: 39000	Thru:												
		ulsition							hase Order					
ID	Lin/Sch/Dit	Date Item ID	Description	Guantity		POID	Contract ID	Rel	Ship Date	Lin/ S			Guantity CUR	Pri
0000400816		1/31/2013	Ammunition, 12 ga 9 pellet LR 00B	4.00		0000407349			3/2/2013		1		4.00 USD	88.9
	3 1 1	1/31/2013	Ammunition, .40 180gr TMJ	2.00	CS	0000407349			3/2/2013	3	1	1	2.00 USD	215.8
0000400817	1 1 1	1/31/2013	223 cal 55 grain FMJ	4.00	EA	0000407347			3/2/2013	1	1	1	4.00 USD	315.:
1000401249	1 1 1 :	3/19/2013	Time CardRecords Date and Time, Number of Sides 1, Height 9 In., Width 4.13 In., For Use With 15F562 and 15F563, Wakkage Quantity 100	1.00	EA	0000407935			4/18/2013	1	1	1	1.00 USD	10.
	2 1 1	3/19/20 13	Indoor/Outdoor General-purpose Extension Cord, Round, Indoor/Outdoor Yes, Gauge/Conductor 12/3, Max. Amps 15, Voltage Rating 125, Watts 1875, Jacket Type PVC, Cord Type SJTW, Jacket Color Yellow with Black Stripe, Power Indicator Yes, NEMA Plug Confi	2.00	EA	0000407935			4/18/2013	2	1	1	2.00 USD	21.
	3 1 1	3/19/2013	Conti Pallet Jack Parking Device StopOverall Height 2 In., Overall Length 13-3/4 In., Overall Width 11-3/4 In., Material Rubber, Color Black	2.00	EA	0000407935			4/18/2013	3	1	1	2.00 USD	83

## **Requisition Print Report (PORQ010)**

This report is a hardcopy of a requisition. You can print according to Requisition ID, Date range, and Requester. When running this, select all requisition statuses to ensure your requisition prints. The navigation to this report is **Purchasing > Requisitions > Reports > Print Requisition**.

Shlp To:	504 Ci Albany	ollege Drive y GA 31705		Business Unit: Req ID: 0000401476 Requester Hudson,Tifanie Requester Signature	21000 Date 01/09/20	OPEN Page 14 1 Currency USD
Line-Schd	ltern	Description	Mfg ID	Quantity UOM	Price	Extended Amt Due Date
1-1		Office supplies for the office and staff of Facilities Management		1.0000 LOT	184.53	184.53
	Vendor: 0	Corbett,Carkene 0000004056 Office Max s/Achrnin istrative ed. >>				
				Line Totat	_	184.53
				Total Requisition Amount	<u>t</u>	184.53

### **Requisition Budgetary Activity Report (POS8002)**

The Requisition Budgetary Activity report provides budgetary amount information for requisitions according to the parameters you input. The navigation to this report is **Purchasing > Purchase Orders > Reports > Req and PO Budgetary Activity**. The parameters for this report include Business Unit and Date range. You can also specify to return only data with a specific amount remaining open. And you can sort your results vendor or by purchase order ID. You can also include specific Chartfield ranges as well.

ORACLE											
avorites Main Menu > Purchasing > Purchase Orders > Reports > Req and PO Budgetary Activity											
Req-PO Budgetary Activity											
Run Control ID: report Run											
Language: English -											
Report Request Parameters											
*Business Unit: 71000 C *Budget Date From: 12/03/2013 🔋 *To: 01/10/2014 🛐											
Remaining Amount:   O.000 USD											
Business Unit GL: 71000											
Vendor Name OPurchase Order ID											
ChartField Sort Options Personalize   Find   View All 🔤   🛗 First 🖬 1 of 1 🗅 Last											
<u>*ChartField Short Name From ChartField Value To ChartField Value</u>											
Save											

After inputting your parameters, you will need to select Requisition Budgetary Activity – POS8002 on the Process Scheduler Request page.

* -	se Orders > Reports	> Req and PO Budg	etary Activity							
User ID: OIITPAGE Run Control ID: report										
•	Run Date: 01	/10/2014 🗒								
•	Run Time: 2:5	i4:42PM	Reset to Current Date/Time							
Q										
	Process Name	Process Type	*Type	*Format	<b>Distribution</b>					
getary Activity	POS8001	SQR Report	Web 👻	PDF -	Distribution					
etary Activity	POS8002	SQR Report	Web 👻	PDF -	Distribution					
	v Pequest PAGE ▼	PAGE Run Date: [01] Run Time: [2:5] Process Name petary Activity POS8001	PAGE Run Control ID: AGE Run Date: 01/10/2014 [3] Run Time: 2:54:42PM Process Name Process Type getary Activity POS8001 SQR Report	AGE Run Control ID: report  Run Date: 01/10/2014  Run Time: 2:54:42PM Reset to Curre  Process Name Process Type Type getary Activity POS8001 SQR Report Web •	PAGE Run Control ID: report   Run Date: 01/10/2014   Run Time: 2:54:42PM  Reset to Current Date/Time  Process Name Process Type Type Format getary Activity POS8001 SQR Report Web PDF					

eProcurement and GeorgiaFIRST Marketplace

Report ID: P	0\$8002		RE	PeopleSoft Purch QUISITION BUDGETARY AC					1 01/10/2014 14:55:34
Business Un Account: AL		Budge	t Date From 03-DEC-2013	To 10-JAN-2014				Bin Time:	14:55:34
REQ ID	REQ Approval Date	Line/Sched/Dist	Original REQ Amount -		= <u>Remaining Amount</u>	PO Amount	Account		
$\begin{array}{c} 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 \\ 0 $	$\begin{array}{c} 10^{-100} - 200.2 \\ 10^{-1}000 - 201.3 \\ 04^{-100} - 201.3 \\ 10^{-100} - 201.3 $	1/1/1 1/1/1 2/1/1 2/1/1 3/1/1 5/1/1 6/1/1 10/1/1 10/1/1 10/1/1 11/1/1 12/1/1 12/1/1 13/1/1 13/1/1 13/1/1 13/1/1 13/1/1 1/1/1	$\begin{array}{c} 3399, 00\\ 3, 306, 00\\ 3, 99\\ 306, 00\\ 1, 306, 00\\ 1, 133\\ 1, 133\\ 1, 177\\ 5, 65\\ 9, 12\\ 1, 77\\ 8, 15\\ 6, 10\\ 7, 10\\ 1, 77\\ 10\\ 1, 15\\ 1, 16\\ 5, 34\\ 2, 14\\ 15, 16\\ 5, 34\\ 24, 52\\ 15, 32\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 15, 32\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 52\\ 1, 134\\ 24, 500\\ 1, 146\\ 62\\ 1, 146\\ 500\\ 1, 146\\ 62\\ 1, 146\\ 500\\ 1, 146\\ 62\\ 1, 146\\ 500\\ 1, 146\\ 62\\ 1, 146\\ 500\\ 1, 146\\ 62\\ 1, 146\\ 1, 1$	$\begin{array}{c} 344.00\\ 1,30.6.00\\ 1,30.6.00\\ 3,9.9\\ 7,45\\ 11.55\\ 8,11.53\\ 1.1.53\\ 1.1.53\\ 1.1.77\\ 5,65\\ 9,12\\ 1.9,65\\ 7,10\\ 2,14\\ 1.5,16\\ 5,34\\ 24,52\\ 1.5,36\\ 1.0,34\\ 24,52\\ 1.5,36\\ 1.0,34\\ 24,52\\ 1.1.1.12\\ 2,500.00\\ 2,629,80\\ 1,406,70\\ 1.13,12\\ 2,500.00\\ 2,629,80\\ 1,406,70\\ 1.13,500\\ 1.5,92\\ 1.5$	55. 00 0. 00 0	$\begin{array}{c} 344.00\\ 1, 306.00\\ 3, 902\\ 2, 42\\ 12, 2, 3\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 11, 13\\ 15, 16\\ 5, 34\\ 24, 52\\ 14, 24, 52\\ 15, 15\\ 10, 34\\ 24, 52, 50\\ 111, 12\\ 2, 50, 00\\ 0, 0, 0, 0, 0\\ 2, 14\\ 11, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 5, 16\\ 5, 16, 5\\ 5, 16\\ 5, 16, 16\\ 5, 5, 22\\ 17, 78\\ 5, 16\\ $	714100 715100 727140 727140 721100 714100 71		